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IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Shell 0il
Company for an unorthodox

oil well location, Lea County,
New Mexico.

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM
STATE LAND OFFICE RUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Tuesday, November 27, 1973

Case No. 5062
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BEFORE:

A. L. Porter, Secretary-Director

Ralph Trujillo

TRANSCRIPT OF REGULAPR. HEARING
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MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please,
There is only one case on the docket this morning. Let the
record show that Commission Trujillo and Comnissioner Porter
are present for this hearing. We will take up Case No. 5063.

MR. CARR: Application of Shell ©il Company for
an unorthodox 0il well location, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. PORTER: Appearances at this time.

MR. BUELL: Sumner Buell of Montgomery, Federici,
Andrews,Hannahs and Buell, appearing on behalf of applicant.
We will have one witness, Mr. William Greene.

MR. PORTER: One witness, all right. Mr. Kellahin,

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Trox,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of Samedan 0il
Corporation. We are appearing here in association with Mr.
John P. Cusack and appearing herc for his brother, Michael
Cusack, as well as Samedan. We will have three witnesses.

At this time I weuld like to move the admission of
the record in the original hecaring belore Examiner Elvis A,
Utz held on September the 19th, 1973; that it be incorporated
into the record. - I believe it would be in the intevest of
timé to take that record under advisement rather than repeating
all‘that's on that. ‘However, if Shell prefers to go ahead
Qith additional testimony, we certaiﬁly will, too.

MR. BUELL: It will be repetitious, lwut we would

like to go ahecad with testimony.
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MR. PORTER: vou would not object to incorporating

the record of the previous hearing?
MR. BUELL: Not at all.
MR. KELLAHIN: The secord and all the exhibits.

MR. PORTER: The record and the exhibits in the

previous case will be incorporated into the record of this cas

1'd like tO have all four witnesses stand and be
gworn at this time.
{Whereupon the witnesses were sworn.)
MR. PORTER?Y Mr . Kellahin, would you 1ike to proceed.
MR. KELLAHIN: There 1s always @ question in a hearing
as exactly hov to proceed. We would be happy t©O proceed.
However, shell was the applicant in the original case and 1
think it would be proper for them to proceed.
ur. puenn: T would be inclined to agree with
Mr. Kellahin.
MR. PORTER: That's fine. I rémembered that gamedan
was the applicant in the De Novo caseée and in the original.
WILLIAM E. GREENE,
a witness, having been first duly sworn according to law,
upon nis oath testified as follows:
Dlm-:c'r’_r_-:_x_Am_NA'PION
‘BY_MR. BUELD:

Q Would you state your namne please. and by whom you are

I | R B | l
R R
SR BE—
e
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William R. Greene; I am employed by Shell 0il Company

as a staff production engineer in Midland, Texas.

And have you previously testified before this Commission
or an Examiner and are your qualifications accepted as

a matter of record?

Yes, I have.

Are you familiar with what Shell seeks in the application

in Case No. 50632

Would you briefly state for the Commission what you do
seek here?

We are asking approval of an unorthodox location or
repiacement well in the Hobbs, New Mexico field. This
well will be Sanger No. Y to replace Sanger No. 6.

This well is located in the City of llobbs ¢n a city block

that is currently, there is construction currentiy gyoing

on around this well location. We seek this unorthodox

location for three reasons.

The first is topographical because of the constructig
of the shopping center around our well. The second is
to protect correlative rights which we think are not being
properly protected now. The third is to prevent waste.

We beiieve that if we were not allowed to drill a

replacement well there will be unrecovered oil on this

40-acre tract.

n
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Do you know the present location of the Sanger 6 well
insofar as its distance from the east lines?

Sanger No. 6 is presently located 1200 feet from the

north line, 470 feet from the west ling, Scction 27,

Township 18 South, Range 38 East, in Lea County, New

Mexico.

What is the proposed location of the Sanger 6Y at the

unorthodox location?

be located approximately 300 feet tc the

fond

Sanger 6Y wil
wesf of Sanger No. 6 and its location will be 1220 feet
from the north line, 180 feet from the west line of
Section 27, same township and range.

And about how far will that he to the nearest well on
the west, offsetting?

Approximately 1200 fect from Samedan's well due west.

I refer you tc what has been marked for identification
as Exhibit No. L. Wilil you plcasc exp » what
shows?

Exhibii No. 1 shows a portion of the Hobbs field, the
eastern flank of the field, shows Section 27 which is
Shell's Sanger Lease. The Texas~New Mexico Railroad
Track is dépicted‘on this exhibit from the upper left-

hand corner running down through the middle of the page.

It indicates the offset leases to Shell's Sanger No. 6,

the operators of those leases. It also shows the locatiof
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of the proposed replacement well, No. 6Y, very close to
the railroad. 1It's actually in the railroad right-of-wa
It also shows three other wells to the south along the
railroad track and they are also located in the railroad
right-of-way. This whole area is in the City of Hobbs.
Referring you to what has been marked for identification

as Exhibit No. 2, would you please explain what that

This is a close-up of the same proration tract, showing
part of the housing development. Actually, this doesn't
show all of the development. There are houses covering
this whole. proration tract.

The cross-hatched area is the area owned by
Pacific Coast Properties, Inc., where they are now
constructing a major shopping center. This shows the
present location of our Sanéer No. 6, showing that it is
470 feet from the west line and 120 feet from the south
line of this proration tract. It shows Turner Street
which is just to the west of the present location. To
the west of Turner Street it shows the new location that
we propose for Sanger No. 6Y. It is located 180 feet
from the west line and 100 feet>from the south line of
the proration tract. To the west of that proposed

location it shows the railroad track and the two lines

“on both sides of the railroad track indicated to be

Y.

_J
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100 feet on both sides is the railrocad right-of-way.
This also shows the orthodox location in this particular
area, does it not?
Right. It shows the location that the normal location
which would be 330 feet irom the west line and 330 feet
from the south line.
And that location is in the shopping center parking lot?
It's the entrance to the shopping center, correct,
Would you outline for the Commission some ¢f the
histbry of the Sanger 6 Well and what has occurred?
Sanger No. 6 was spudded January the 17th, 1970. It was
drilled and potentially tested February the 17th, 1970,
for 35 barrels of o0il and 5 barrels of water. A gas—
oil ratio at that time was 2000 cubic feet per barrel.
Tﬁe cumulative production through August of this year
was 23,191 barrels. Jdhe well was drilled --

MR. PORTER: 23,000, what?

THE WITNESS: 23,191.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.
Drilling was set at 4222 feet, which is 581 feet below
sea level. The well was drilled out through the casing
to a depth of 4250 feet which is a subsea dapth of
609.

We stopped at that point because it was believed

at that time that the cil-wator contact was at 614 feet
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below sea level. We swabbed the well at that point

and the well swabbed dry, recovering only a small amournt
of water. We deepened the well an additional 25 feet

to 4275 feet which is 634 feet below sea level. This
penetrated the upper San Andres Zone 1 by about seven
feet. We swabbed the well at that point and recovered
cil for the first time in the well.

The well was potentialed and put on production at
that time. It never produced as well as we thought it
should, so in April of 1971 the well was fracture
treated and we realized no improvement from that
treatment. We anticipated that if the well had been
damaged by drilling fluid invasion that this fracture
treatment would increase production from the well.
Since it ai& not we believe now that there is a good
possibility that this well is simply drilled inteo a
low permeable rock.

The prescnt production in this well is from 10 to
15 barrels per day of oil and 5 barrels of water,

The gas-0il ratio is approximately 4000 cubic feet per
barrel.

Would you describe the physical features of the zone
that this well penetrated in the San Andres?

I think we should go on with the c¢oxhibit. 1L can explain

that exhibit and cover this point at the same time,
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Y

Exﬁibit No. 3.
All right. Going to Exhibit No. 3, would you explain
what that is?
That is a log cross section through the Sanger Lease
wells with the Sanger No. 6 being the left-hand-most log
to the north and the Sanger No. 4 being the next log,
Sahger No. 3 the thifd lcg and so on to the south.
The log referring to Sanger No. 6, the darkened area
at the very bottom of the log is Zone No. 1 of the San
Andres pay, and all of this is fairly small. I believe
you can see that the zone was penetrated by approximately
seven feet. Our estimate of the porosity from this
log is 23 percent.

The third log from the left which is labeled
Sanger No. 3 also is darkened in the arca which is Zone
No. 1 of the San Andres. The height of this Zone 1
in Sanger No. 3 which is completely penetrated is
approximately 28 feet. Since the Zone 1 was not
penetrated in the Sanger No. 6 oy in Sanger No. 4, we

are using Sanger No. 3 as a representative thickness

in our estimate of what we might recover from Sanger No.
6. In other words, we are assuming that there is also
a 28~foot Zone 1l in Sangex‘No. 6.
would you tell the Commiission what

porosity is for this formation throughout the Grayburg
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Field here?

According to the Hobbs Engineering Committee Report

tiie average porosity in the San Andres was only 14 to

15 percent. The 14 percent being in the gas cap and the
15 percent being in the oil column.

Your average porosity was 23 percent?

And have you drawn any conélusions with such good
porosity and thickness why this well is not a better
producing well?

It is possible that this well is still damaged by
drilling fluid. However, the frac job in 1971 was
designed to penetrate beyond that. “However, with good
porosity and 20-foot zone the frac treatment would not
1eally penetrate too far. However, there is also a
good possibllity that this well is completed in a very
porous yet very tigﬁt rock. In other words, the
permeability in this area around this well could be very
low. We belicve that to be the case,

And this would be just a localized condition?

It could be, right.

What does Shell propose insofar as the Sanger 6Y well
is concerned; what are your intentions in connection

with this well?

We intend to drill this well acrous Turner Street,
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approximately 300 feet from the present well which
would be 150 feet nearer the west line than the 330
location would allow. We plan to drill this well to a
depth of 4325 feet.  Our plan is also to core Zone 1
and Zone 2 intervals of the San Andres in order to gain
core information on this side of the field, run
analyses on these cores and possibly from the capillary
pressures that we can determine more accurately what the
actual oil-water contact is on this east edge of the
field, possibly even proving that some other drilling
locations on this Sanger Lease are possible.

We alsoc believe that since we intend to‘penetrate
both Zone 1 and Zone 2 completely that this well will
be valuable in the future not only as a producer but
as an injector in the proposed waterflood for the
Hobbs field.
Referring you to what has been marked as Exhibit 4,
would you identify what that is, please, and explain that?
Exhibit 4 is our estimate of the drilling costs that
we anticipate for Sanger No. 6Y. The actual drilling
cost which would be the sum of the drilling site, the
drilling cost and the evaluation cost adds up to $43,000.
That's to get the well to its total depth. The completion
costs wouli.! be an additional $23,000 which would result

in a total cost of the well of $66,600. The remaining
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costs on that page are estimates of what the equipment
moved from Sanger No. 6 would cost, a total cost of the

well being $906,000.

Referring to what is marked as Exhibit No. 5, would you
explain what this shows?

This is an estimate of what it would cost us to
directionally drill Sanger No. 6Y to a 330-foot location.
There are two columns, Case 1 and Case 2. Case 1 being
the probable cost and Case 2 being the cost which would
result if some trouble was encountered. The Case 1 cost
would be approximately $13,000 and Case 2 approXimately
$21,000, so an average cost for deviation we estimate
would be about $17,000.

Ané would Shell be willing to drill this well if it was
required that it be directionally drilled?

I don't think we would because this is a marginal
prospect to begin with and we would not be even considerit
drilling this well were it not for the construction in
progress around our Sanger No. 6.

Do you think the granting of this application would

set an unusual precedent in the Hobbs-Grayburg San
Andres Field?

I don't believe it would because of the unique conditions
of this topographical consideration in this case.

Am T correct that this proposed location is the only

g
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drillable location within the 40-acre proration unit?
It's the only location not presently occupied by family
dwellings or construction by Pacific Coast Properties
Company. It is also the only location that would
probably never be encroached upon by comme:cial developmen
since it is in the railroad right-of-way.
Do you feel that the granting of this application would
prevent waste and protect correlative rights?
Yes, I do. Sanger No. 6 is currently completed in a
very low permeable reservoir with high porosity. We're
not certain that this 40-acre tract is all productive.
We think there's a good chance that it is. With 23
percent porogcity and an oil column in this Zone 1 of
28 feet, there's a great amount of reserves left on this
40-acre tract. Tt's very doubtful that the present
Sahger No. 6 well could effectively drain this area.
It is more likely that the well would be abandoned
prematurely and result in oil being left behind
wasted.
Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared either by you or
undey your supervision?
Yes, they were.

MR. BUELL: At this time I move the introduction
of Exhibits 1 through 5,

MR. PORTER: Exhibits 1 thkrough 5 will be admitted.
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Mr.

MR. BUELL: I would also ask the Commission to take
administrative notice of the fact that there are two
letters, one from the Hobbs "hamber of Commerce and the
éther from Pacific Coast Properties urging the move

of this well to the west.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take administrative

notice of the letters menticéned by Counsel.

Does anyone have a question of the witness?

Kellahin.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. XELLAHIN:

Q

Mr. Greene; I understand that you would not ccnsider
drilling the well were it not the construction of the
shopping center; ic that correci?

That's true.

That's the primary reason for moving the well?
That's the primary reason. We also expected to get a
better well by moving toward better porosity, better
permeability.

You'll get a better structural position?

True, we expect to gain from 10 to 20 feet of
structural height.

Now, in connection with gaining structural position
you just testified that in your opinion it was doubtful

that No. 6 well would drain the unit. How would you
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o

expect the No. 6Y to drain that unit?

By drilling into a better permeability zone we can
effectively get more of a drainage area.

Yoﬁ_can effectively get more of a drainage area from
where?

From the surrounding reservoir,

But not necessarily from the 40-acre tract dedicated

to the well; is that correct?

Well, primarily from that tract.

Weli, it's your cpinion that the present well is
completed in a very tight zone; isn't it? Am I stating
that correctly?

That's trne.

Then it wasn't d;aining because of the low permeability.
How would a well 330 feet away drain that same zone with
low permeability? It just isn't going to do it; is it,
in the No. 6 well?

It would do a hetter job.

If thé No. 6 won't drain it, the No. 6Y won't drain it.
If we complete the well in a better permeability, if the
well will produce more fluid it can drain a larger area,
yes.

But not necessarily in the tight permeable arca?

Well, if this well is in a tight pormecability area right

now, then its drainage wall around the well bore is
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a bottleneck té the transmission of fluid into the

well bore. By moving into a better permeability area

we effectively extend the drainage or the well bore
drainage area. In other words, although the whole
40-acre tract may be of low permeability it could be,
there could be a tremendous transmission of fluid to the
west, for exampie, to hetter permeability areas because
the entire formation faces acrossvthat gray vast area,
along these lines (indicating). So with only a small

preséure drop across a very tight rock you can still get

~a tremendous volume of fluid transmitted.

Around this well bore which is completed in the
low permeable area there is a bottleneck. If we can
effectively extend the well bore hy drilling it much
jarger we conld effectively drain the area.

Well, first of all your draigage area, all things being
equal, would be radial; would it?

In an idecal case in a homogenous reservoir it would be.
But this is neither an ideal case nor a homogenous
reservoir?

That's correct.

Is tighter on the base your experience to the west
instead of the east?

I believe it 1is.

Wouldn't the préduction from the 6Y come from the areas
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The initial production would, I believe thai it would.
Now, in connection with your topographical reason again,
you‘said there were houses covering all the tract.

You don't mean the entire tract; you mean ©off to the
west there are houses; is that right?

I've driven through the area and as far as I can tell
there are houses over the wholce tract.

Well, according to your map there are no houses where
youf present well is.

Well, I made that ~--

That's what I wanted to clarify.

The cross—~hatched area on our Exhibit No. 2 is owned by
Pacific Coast Properties where they plan to put a
éhopping center.

ﬁbw,‘Shell suld this property to Pacific Coast
Properties; did it not?

Either Pacific Coast Properties or Northgate Development
Company which later sold it to Pacific Coast Properties,
And at the time Shell sold that they rcserved the
minerals with the right to develop them; did they not?
True.

And the well was already thcre; wasn't it?

No, the well wasn't there when we sold the property.

But it was drilled subsequent to the time you sold it?
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Right.

bid Northgate or Pacific Coast Properties, eithexr one,
raise any objection tu your drilling the well?

I'm not the best witness on this subject.

Well, you're the only witness that has been sworn. Can
ycu answer the question?

I'm aware that they subsequently raised an objection.

As a matter of fact, there was a lawsuit over the

location.
Has that been completed?
Yes.

And did Shell pay damages for the use of the area?

They did.
So the topographical reason is not because of anything

~ -
- ava

B

Northyate 1s complaining about today;
Northgate is no longer in the picture; Pacific Coast
Propearties is.

Their successor?

And there is no doubt as that they would like for us to
move the well very much. In fact, they intend to put

a building on this same location if Sanger 6 is moved.
But as of today they have no right to require Shell to
move?

As far as I know, they have no legal recourse.

MR. PORTER: They intend to put a building where
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e

project to this well.

your existing well is?

THE WITNESS: VYes, sir.

MR, KELLAHIN: We'll correct my statement a while
ago. I asked you if it was tighter to the west than
to the east and I mean to the east.

THE WITNESS: I caw what you meant; it is tighter
to the east.

MR, ¥ELTAHIN: I cozrect the record on that.

(By Mr. Kellahin) Now, in connection with your Exhibit
No. 3 which is the cross section, you testified from
that and I assume from the examination of the actual log
itself over the porcsity of the No. 6 well. Where is thaf
reocity confiined on the 1og?

In the bottom seven feet that was logaed.

m seven Leet was not logged on the gamma
ray neutron; was it?

Yes, there is a gamma ray neutron log.

I mean, the gamma ray -- it doesn't show any.

No, it doeé-not.

So you don't have that information on which to determine

what type of formation actually existed there; do you?

We only have the logs on the other wells which we can

But you don't have it on this well?

We don't have a gamma ray at that depth on this well,
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that's right.

So confining it solely on this well from the log, you
can't tell whether you're in shale or sand or what?
Well, we know that we're producing from this zone due
to a radicactive survey that was run last summer. There's
no doubt in my mind that the zone, that we sece porosity
in here on the neutron loy at a porous interval,

Now, you then made reference to your No. 3 weli and

said it had 28 feet of porosity. You didn't observe that
28‘feet in the No. 6 well; did you?

We dida't penetrate 28 feet; we only penetrated its

top seven‘féet in the No. 6 well. We are getting water
at the time.

If your statement that 28 feet of porosity drainage or

23 percent is correct woﬁldn't it‘be wisc to go in and
recomplete that well at a greater depth?

That's a possibiliéy. We considered that but we are

also trying to accommodate Pacific Coast Properties and
get out of their shopping center.

Well, it would be much less expensive to deepen the well
than to drill a new one; wouldn't it?

It certainly would.

Do you know of any other well in the Hobbs Pool that

haas 23 percent porosity?

I personally do not.




4

e

Y, meier & associates

dearnle

209 SiMMS BLOG.e P.O. BOX 10029 PHONE 243-6LP10ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

IZIGFIRST NATIOMAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87108

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

25

PAGE 2D

<

I think you testified it ranged up to 14 percent?

Up to 15 percent, that's the average.

That's the average.

I assume that about half the wells have bétter than

15 percent average.

But you don;t know of your own knowledge of any with

23 percent?

I haven't studied the Hobbs field at all, only this
particular area.

On your estimate of costs, your Exhibit No. 4 is your
drilling estimate for the No. 6Y well, have you seen the
order that was entered by the 0il Conservation Commission
as a result of the previous hearing, that being Order
No. R4639?

Yes, 1 have.

Are you aware that it required that Shell make a
multi-point directional survey of the well throughout the
drilling?

Yes, sir.

You have not included that as part of the cost here;
have you? |

No, I have not.

That would add quite a bit to the cost; wouldn't it?

The multi-point survey itself would only add about

$1500 in my opinion.




-

-y

gy, meler & assoclates

dearnl

NEW MEXICO 37103

209 SimMs BLDG.o P.O. BOX 10020 PHONE 243-0601 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE.,

1216 FIRSYT NATIONAL BANK BLOC, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

12

13

14

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 23

&

Well, you have run a little bit higher in connection
with directional drilling on that; don't you?

Well, I'm giving the estimate of the survey. If we had
to go back and directionally drill the well it would
cost considerably more than that.

In oxrder to keep that well, and thevorder further
requires you bottom it at least 180 feet from the
property line, aren't you going to have to directionally
survey that?

Not ﬁecessarily. I think we can drill a straight hole,
If it starts drilling up-structure ycu're going to have
to directionally drill; aren't you?

We certainly would but there's no indication in the
Hobbs field that the wells do climb up-structure. As a
maiies of Fact, thore are Eﬁree directional surveys
that indicate that there is no trend that in the Hobbs
field the wells do climb up-structure. That's reported
in the EBEngineering Committce Study of the Hobbs field.
Now, there was quite a deviation from the vertical in
the No. 6 well, wasn't there?

I'm not aware of what it is. I know there was a survey
run.

Yes, sir. And ii{ deviated somewhat.,, at least up to
2-1/2 percent degrees.

I would accept that.
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2-1/2 degrees would take you clear over on Samedan's
lease, if it went in the same direction from your
proposed location,

Yes, it would. I think we could take special precautions
in drilling this wecll which were not taken on Sanger

No. 6. Sanger No. 6 was 470 feet from the west lingc

so there was no concern at that time.

Now, it would be possible for you to drill at another
location and bottom your well at a legal location; would
it not? It would be possible?

If we had another location?

Yes, sir. . Another surface from that surface locaticn
you could bottom at 330 feet.

We could deviate the well at a cost and compleote it at

a legal location, yes, sir.

Now, when the No. 6 well was completed open?

It's currently completed open hole.

So when you fractured the zone you fractured the open
hole?

Right.

Do you have anythingvto show that the fracture treatment
actually went into the producing formation?

We ran a radioactive tracer survey this past summer and

it showed all fluid injected went down, out the bottom

of the hole in Zonc 1.
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In Zone 1;41_;u said you were attempting to accommodate
the owners of the shopping center. Have they offered
to help pay the cost of drilling the well?
No, they haven't.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have. Thank you.

MR. BUELL: If I may have just a few more qguestions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q

You mentioned that this present Sanger 6 well is located
within the shopping center parking lot; is that correct?
Yes, it is.

And to a greater or lesser degree doesn't this also
present a safety problem to the patrons of the shopping
center and people in the area?

there is a possibility of our future liability
duc to the property damage or possibly personal iﬁjury.
We think this is remote but it is a possibility and

we put somne value on that.

And you have put a fairly substantial fence or wall
around this well, have you not?

There is a wall around the pumping equipment on the well
and the well itself, about ten feet tall, to keep out
curious children, that sort of thing.

But‘however, there is qgoing to be a safety hazard if you

have to work over this well or do any additional work on
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it when you bring equipment in?

During work-over operation the wall will be removed;
the work-over rig will be there. There's always a
possibility of o0il spills or tubing falling over the
derrick, that could happen.

And what was the gas, oil, water contact in this well;
do you recall?

The oil-water contact?

I'm sorry, ves.

We didn't reach the oil-water contact in this well;
so previously it was thought to b2 minus 614. We did

not produce oil in this well until we penetrated deeper

than 614.

And how deep did you penetrate?

' To subsea depth of minus 634.

No, sir.

Now, Mr. Kellahin asked you a question concerhing deviatin
this well and completing it, the well, at a legal locatiorn
Would Shell be willing ﬁo do that, considering the cost
of deviating the well and the risk involved?

T don't believe we would. Like I said carlier, it's

a very marginal prospect and we would not even be
considering it were it not the construction of this

shopping center. 1If we expected Lo get only the type

g
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of well that we hé&e in Sanger No. 6, we would not drill
the well. We're attempting to accommodate Pacifié

Coast Properties and the City cf Hobbs and with the
belief that there is a possibility we may get a better

well, we're willing to take that risk and try to drill

a replacement well for it.

MR. BUELIL: I have nothing else.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: A couple questions.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q

Mr. Greene, you say the only reason, the primary reason

is the shopping center. Will you get a price of new

oil 1f this well is completed?

That hasn't really been determined. There is a possibilit

1

that we could get the new price. I'm not sure that thal'd

been resolved in our state.

MR. PORTER: I'd like to get the answer to that one

mysclf.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would, too.
Certainly if we got the $6 a barrel or so it would make
the well more prqfitable, but if we got only the price
that we have now it would still be uneconomical.
Now, there's a prospect of secondary

(By Mr. Kellahin)

recovery in the Hobbs Pool; is there not?

Y
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Yes, sir.
If you got a well which was a better producer it woula
be an advantage to Shell in connection with unitization
of the poeol; would it not?
I believe that it would.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of this
witness? |

(No response.)

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q

0

in the Hobbs Pool or in this arca?

I believe this is in the area of what used to be
referred to as the Shell caup property.

Yes, sir. As a matter of fact, Lhe houses that are on
Exhibit No. 2 are from a drawing of the Shell camp. The
old Shell ecamp ic now in the City cf Hcokks.

When did you cay thisc well was drilled oviginally? I

‘ missed that date.

It was spudded on January the 17th, 1870, and completed
February the 17th, 1970.

It was completed in January?

It was completed on February the 17th, 1970.

Do you have information how the bottom hole pressures

are in this well related to original pressures of Shell's
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We'‘ve never run a bottom hole pressure in this well.
You've never had a bottom hole pressure?

Ne, sir. Tt pumped the very beginning; it didn't flow.

I see. So you did not compare with the original pressureq?

MR. PORTER: No further questions. The witness

MR. BUELL: We have nothing else, Mr. Commissioner.
MR. PORTER: Fine. Mr. Kellahin.
" MR. KELLAHIN: In connection with one question
Mr. Buell was asking about the condition of the well,
we call your attention to Exhibits 1 thrcugh 4 in the
original hearing which are photographs of the well showing

the wall and so forth.

MR. PORTER: Ivbelieve we have those here.

MR. KELLANIN: We have a couple of exhihits we wonld
like to put up, if you want us to go ahead or take a
short break.

MR. PORTER: Let's take a short break while the
exhibits are being put up.

\ﬁhereupon, a brief recess was held.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

The Commission will recognize Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call as our witness

Mr. Cliff Matthews.
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CLIFFORD W. MATTHEWS,

a witness, having been first duly sworn according to law,

upon his oath testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Would you state your name, please?

Clifford W. Matthews,

By whom are you employed and in what position, Mr.
Matthews?

Samedan 0il Company as division manager and also acting
in the capacity of a geologist.

Now, where are you located?

Midland, Texas.

Does the area involved in Shell's application present
before the Commissién come under“your jurisdiction

as manager for Samedan as a geologist?

Yes, it does. We handle West Texas and New Mexico out
of Midland for exploration.

What is your education as a geologist?

I was graduated from Southern Methodist University,

B.S. degqree in geology.

When was that?
That was 1940.
And what have you haé subscguent to that?

Well, I was in the service for a period of time during
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World War II. After returning from the service IWW
entered 0.U. for two years studying on my Master's.
Was that also in geology?

Yes, it was. And then I came with the Western Company
working in West Texas and New Mexicc for a period of three
years. And then I joined Samedan and I have been in

West Texas and New Mexico for approximately 20 years with
Samedan.

In connection with your work for Samedan have you had
anyfhing to do with the Hobbs Pool?

Yes, we have. We have had some development in the field
and we have done a number of work-overs and we are
cperating some 16 wells in the iliobbs field.

Now, Mr. Matthews, have you made a study of the applicatig
of Shell 0il Company in the case before the Commission?
Yes, I nave.

Now, referring to what has been marked as Samedan's
Exhibit 1-R would you step over to the exhibit and using
the pointer discuss the information shown on that
exhibit?

All right, sir. Exhibit 1-R is a reproduction of the
San Andres structure map.

Get around to the other side so Mr., Porter and Mr. Trujilll

can see.

n

o

The San Andres structure map taken from the Hobbs
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engineering study.
Now, would you briefly identify what the Hobbs engineering
study is?
The Hobbs engineering study was conducted by AMACO and
involved all of the companies that were involved in the
study of this field for secondary recovery, AMACO,
Atlantic Richfield, Shell, Continental, Phillips and
Texaco. Numérous, all of the operators in the field
participated in this study to some extent.
And they provided the information which is the basis of
your Exhibit No., 17?
They made available logs and information from their files
and wells for the study.
Would you go ahead with your discussion now?
This Exhibit 1-R is a structure map on the top of the
San Andres and actually it depicts the configquration of
the Hobbs fiéld, indicating the steep dip on the west side
and the relatively steep dip on the east side.
I believe you have them reversed; do you?
Well, the steep dip on the east side and the steep dip on
the west side.

MR. PORTER: This pointer won't show up on ﬁhe
record, Mr. Kellahin.
And also shown is the Shell Sanger Lease in Section 27

and the Samedan Moon A and Moon B Lease in Section 28.
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In addition to that we have shown other wells which we
have looked into that would have some possibility of
improving their production.

Before you get to that, would you just generally discuss
the characteristics of the pool? Where is the better
productivity of this pool located?

The better productivity is in the higher portion of the
field.

Is it a structural formation?

Yes, it is a structure. It has some 300 feet cf closure
on it.

In your opinion is it completely developed?

Is it completely developed?

Yes.

Not completely. Perhaps it's far down the scale in

development, yes.

You would not anticipate any great expansion at present?

No, I would not anticipate any great expansion of
development in this area.

Now, you say the better production is down through the
center of the pool. How would you characterize the
location of the Sanger Lease?

Well, the Sanger -~ actually Shell's Sanger Lease is
somewhat similarly located to Samedan's Moon Lease.

They have five excellent wells; Samedan has four excellen
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wells, the Moon A and Moon B Lease. The Shell 6 is
located in the northwest quarter of Section 27 and is
iccated on the extreme flank of the field. Actually,
that would be a relatively poor location structurally
of the well as to porosity and permeability, in general.
Now, on the basis of the engineering study, would that
indicate that the 40-acre tract dedicated to No. 6 well
is doubtful of its productivity?
A good portion of it is guite doubtful és to the
productivity of it. The eastern portion of the 40-acre
tract is extremely doubtful as to whether it would be
productive or not. There is a small portion of it that
we estimate as approximately 11 acres, that is 11.40
acres, that we believe would be productive.
Now, you started to discuss other wells that could
possibly gain an advantage by moving their’locations.
Would you point out what you have done with Exhibit No.
1-R?
We actually made a study of the area, not an exhausted
study. We looked into it for possible other wells that
could be drilled as proposed by Shell, crowding the line
or meoving in close to the offset properties.

No. 1 is Samedan 0Oil Corporation's Bowers No. 1
located 330 feet from the north and 2310 feet from the

east line of Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 38 East.
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The present production on that well is seven and a half
barrels a day. It is offset to the north by an 80—barrelj
a-day well and that it would be possible to improve our
structural position by moving in that direction for the
drilling of another test.

The Samedan 0il Corporation Bowers 3 is located
620 feet from the north and 1293 feet from the east
line of Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 38 East.
The present production on that well is 13 barrels a day.
The north offset to it is 42 barrels a day. Samedan
could consider moving that location approximately 400
feet to the north and be within the range that Shell's

talking about here.

Another one is the Continental State B No. 2.
that's the number on the map?
On the State B No. 2 the No. 3 located on the west side
of the field. That well is located 660 feet from the
north line and 660 feet from the east line of Section
25, Township 18 South, Range 37 East. The present

production is six barrels per day. This well could

possibly be improved by 35 to 40 feet and it would be

moving in the direction of a well that's presently

producing 75 barrels a day.

The AMACO State A No. 22, No. 4, located in the
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southwest portion of the fieIa, that well is 660 feet
from the north line, 660 feet from the west line of
Section 5, Township 19 South, Range 38 East. Present
production is 22 barrels a day. It is offset by a
top allowable 80-barrel-a-day well to the east, and
also it is offset to the northeast by AMACO's McKinley
No, 29 well that's making 58 barrels a day. Your
structural position in this case could possibly be
improved by 25 to 30 feet.

The Shell McKinley A No. 10 located in this area
here (indicating) --

MR. PORTER: Would you identify that area, please?
Yes, sir, L will. It is located near the center, or the
central portion of the field. And the well is 1750
feet from the south line and 660 feet from the east line
in Section 19, Township 18 South, Range 38 East. The
present production on that well is six barrels per day.
The Shell McKinley No. 5, the east offset, is a top
allowable well. The Chevron No, 2 H.D. McKinley well
northeast offset at 75 barrels a day. Shell could move
in that direction; you would not be improving your
structural position but you would be moving in the
direction of top allowable wells.

The No. 6 example is the AMACO Bowers No. 8 in the

south central portion of the field. That well is 660
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feet from the north line and 198C feet from the east
line of Section 4, Township 19 South, Range 38 East.
Present pruduction 1s 21 barrels a day. It is offset
to the north by Continental State No. 5. The present
production on that well is 74 barrels a dnv.
position could be improved 15 to 20 feet by moving north
and crowding the line.

Now, these are just a few examples. We did not
make an exhaustive study; we simply wanted to show that
there are several cases in the Hobbs field where the~
structural position could be improved by moving near the
offset operator's line.
(By Mr. Kellahin) How does that‘compare with the
example you've given in the situation on the Shell
Sangcr Lease?
Well, Shell's Sanger No. 6 is presently located in the
extreme south portion of the northwest quarter of
Section 27 and Shell proposes to move that location
approximately 300 feet to the west improving their
structural position and moving toward ﬁop allowable wells.
Are the Samedan wells top allowable wells?
Yus, all the Samedan on the Moon A and Moon B are
top allowable wells at this time.
And I believe in the testimony herc it was itestified

that the Shell Sanger No. 6 was making six barrels a day;

The structurfl
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is that correct?

Well, approximately six barrels a day according to the
Commission reports. I beg your pardon. Approximatelwy
ten barrels per day according to the Commission reports.
Now, turning what has been marked as Samedan's Exhibit
No. 2-R, which was Exhibit 6 in the former hearing,
previous hearing, will you discuss that exhibit, please?
Our Exhibit 2-R is an enlarged portion of Exhibit 1-R

in the vicinity of the Shell Sanger Lease and the Samedan
Moon A and Moon B Lease. It is a map on the teop of the
San Andres District, the structure in the immediate area.
Shell's Sanger 6 proration unit is shown in red; Samedan's
Moon A and Moon B Lease is shown in areen. The A nrim
to A cross section is indicated to the brown line
traversing from east to west.

On the basis of that exhibit, I believe you have already
testified that moving their location as proposed would
give them a structural advantage. Do you have ‘anything
else to add to that?

We estimate that they would gain 20 to 25 feet by moving
their position from the present producing Sangexr 6 to
their proposed location, 6Y. |

And there will be further testimony on that later?

Yes, sir,

That completes our discussion of Exhibit No. 2-R?
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Yes, sir.
Now, turning to samedan's Exhibit 3-R; it was Exhibit

No. 7 in the former hearing; will vou discuss that exhibit

-

please?
Exhibit 3-R is a cross section as indicated on Exhibit

2-R from A to A prime. It traverses from east to west

and the Sanger No. 6 through the Samedan A 2 Moon and
the Samedan B 2 Moon onto what is at this time Atlantic
Richfield Grimes 2 A and atlantic Richfield Grimes No. 3.
We prepared this cross section actually for two purposes.
One is actually to show the structure that they would

be possibly gaining by moving their location from the

present location of the No. ¢ to the 6Y. If you will
note the 6Y Or actually the Shell Sanger No. 6 is low
to the Samedan Moon A and Moon B and onjacross the
cross section. it is gtructurally jou. to thvuse and it
would be indicated that they would gain structural
poéition py moving their location tb‘ihe west.

Now, the other thing we prepared it for, oX actually
just to show this lo9 which is also included in Shell's
exhibit, we believe that the porosity indicated on this
log would average ahout 11 percent for seven feet.

The maximum porosity we will say is 23 percent as

indicated on the log. We would have some hesitation to

actually pick that and say it's 23 pevrcent porosity

e

e

e e e i
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because you don't have a gemma ray log on the lower
portion of the hole. Therefore, you cannot actually
determine how much silt is in the lower portion of the
hole and silt content, shale content will sometimes over-
exaggerate your porosity.

Now, is that well, in your opinion, producing as though
it had 23 percent porosity?

In our opinion it is not. A well having 23 percent
porosity in this area should produce bhetter than
well is producing.

Now, I believe the testimony shows that in Shell's
opinion they had seven feet of Zz1 percent porosity.

I gather you do not accept that figure; is that correct?
No. We believe that it has seven feet of 1l percent
porosity. The average porosity in Zone 1 indicated on
the log we think is approximately 11 percent for the
seven feet.

Do you know of any wells in the Hobbs Pools that have

23 percent porosity?

offhand, I do not. I've looked at a number of logs in
there. I have not specifically obsefved any that have
that high porosity.

Now, what type of reserves, in your opinion, would
exist under the proposed new location?

In my opinion, Shell would improve their reserve picture

:
3
1
:
4
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by moving their well from the 6 to the 6Y proposed

location.

Would that be both as to structure and as to permeability
and porosity?

That is correct. They should improve structurally and
they would be improving in the direction of better
porosity and permeability insofar as generally indicated

by field development.

Is the porosity and the permeability better developed
toward the Samedan wells?

Generally that is true. The porosity and permeability

is better developed to the west, moving toward the center
of the field.

Now, you heard Mr. Greene's testimony to the effect that
a well drilled in the more permeable area on this-
40-acre tract would be more apt to drain the entire

tract than their present location. Do you héve any
comments on that?

I would differ somewhat with his statement of that.

In my opinion, the well would be more apt to drain the

11 acres in the southwest corner of that 40-acre tract.
You would have less drainage in all probability to the
east and northeast of that 40-acre tract.

Well, would there be drainage from the offsetting leases?

In my opinion, a well located as they have propesed it,
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the major portion of the oil‘would come from nffsettiﬁg
leases.
And not from the 40-acre tract dedicated to the well?
That would be my opinion, that is correct.

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes direct examination
of the witness.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell, do you have a guestion of
the witness?

MR. RBUELL: Yes, please.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q

Mr. Matthews, going to your Exhibit 1-R and the well
that you have labeled No. 1, your Bowers No. 1, vou
move that well towards the lease line. Would you be
improving your position structurally?

Structnrally? If you move it to the nerth and te the

west you could possibly improve your structure.
But you've indicated that you would move it approximately

straight north; is that correct? To move near the

offsetting well,

Tc move near the offsetting well, you would move north;
to improve your structural position you would probably
be better off to move northwest.

But as you have indicated on this exhibit, if you move

this well you would not, in the manner you have
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indicated, you would not improve your structural

pcsition?

If you move straight north you probably wonld not

your structural pcsition.

improve

In fact, you're just moving right along the contour line?

You would probably be moving up-structure, generally,
if you move straight north.
And this is true of the well you've labeled No. 2,

yvour Bowers No. 3?2

If you move straight north there, generally speaking,

move to the strike line.

Now, the offsetting wells in Section 34 that you have

.
L o Yo T B e
i Ao o

indicated in the gicen, © top allowa
other was 42 barrels per day; is that correct?

That is correct.

and both of those are locationed on the flank of the
Hobbs-Grayburg-San Andres Pool; is that not so?

That 1is correct.

So you have a top allowable well right here on the flank
even though you've indicated that the better production
is towafds the center of the formation?

Not a top allowable on the flank, the one on the flank
is 42 barrels per day. The one inside is 80 barrels

per day and I believe you'll find that the same thing

is true up in the Shell arca, you have a dry hole that
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is offset by approximately a top allowable well.

And those Sﬁell wells that you're talking about up in
Section 27, most of them are top alluwable wells; are
they not?

To our knowledge, that is correct. They are mostly
top allowable wells. The five that we indicated on the
southwest portion of the Sanger Lease.

And those are also, most of them, drilled on the flank
of this formation as indicated?

That is correct.

These wells that are offsetting the Bowers No. 1 and
Bowers No. 3, do you know what zone they're completed in?
The actual zone that they're completed in; no, not

Zone 1 or Zone 2 or Zore 3. I do not know specifically
which zones thosc wells arc completed in.

How about the other offsetting wells that you used for
examples, do you know what zones they're completed in?
No, I do not.

So they could be producing from completely different
zones, the green wells from the red wells as shown

on this exhibit?

That is correct. and the reason we brought this out is
that you would be moving in order to improve your

position structurally and to move toward a better

producing well, top allowable well or good well.
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So some of these wells that you have shown on here,

your proposed movement of those wells would improve

them structurally and some would not? You're just
moving closer to production?

That is correct.

But you don't know where that production is coming from
in these wells?

Yes, sir.

Now, do any of these six examples that you have here,
do any of those have a problem with shopping centers or
people's housing?

Not insofar as I know.

So that is not a consideration?

No, it was just pointed out that there are a number ot
wells in this field that could probably be redrilled

if the Commission would permit you to move 180‘feet from
the lease line.

In your Example No. 5, you're using an example of the
Shell McKinley A No. 10 up in Section 19 and you propésed
moving that well. |

Actually, I indicated that to move it to the east or
northeast you would be moving in the direction of a

top allowable well.

I sce.

That well is presently making, reported to be making six J
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=

BY MR, STAMET?%:

barrels per day and you could move it toward a well that'
a top allowable well.
Were you aware that that well, that Shell McKinley A
No. 10 is now making 50 barrels a day after work over
last month?
No, I'm not.

MR. BUELL: I have nothing else.

MR. PORTER: 2Any further questions?

MR. STAMETZ: Yes.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

Q

Mr. Matthews, referring to your Exhibit No. 1-R, 1
notice that some of the wells that you suggested could
be moved to improve their position in the reservoir are
well inside the field poundaries; isn't that correct?
Yes, sir, they are.

Is the problem with these wells that they're occasioned
in a tight zone oOr reservoir?

The problem, we did not make a study of that. We just
simply pointed these out as examples of possibilities.
We did not make an exhaustive study as to what zone they
were producing from or why the production was at this
low level. But we did want to point out that there

were a number of wells that were offset by top allowable

wells that you could move in ona direction or another |
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to improve the possible production from that well.

That would indicate that there are problems inside the
field, anyway, that do tend to restrict production in
the individual wells. Is it possible that Shkell may have
discovered a possible strike in this formation in their
Sanger No. 6 well and that just the fact it's not
producing very well now doesn't condemn the whole 40-acre
tract? I'm saying, if you have this bad situation
inside the field, what you described as the field, is

it possible that well may have this bad situation at

the end of the field and just this fact doesn't condemn
their whole 40-acre tract?

No, it doesn't condemn their whole 40, but we are

firmly convinced that a good portion of the 40-acre
tract is condemned. And as noted by the engineering
report, they point out the same situation.

A water-oil contact is shown here. If we move up to
the northern end of the field, talking about Section 13,
18 South, 37 East, in the north half of that section
there appear to be a number of wells completed beyond
the water-oil contact. Are these wells producing?

I am not specifically acquainted with those wells.

It's somewhat like the Shell well. You are in an area
of low permeability when you approach the limits of the

field. I'm not specifically informed.

R
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BY MR. KELLAHIN:

So this water-~oil contact does not con&emn the tracts
outside the.water—oil contact?
Not necessarily, but we believe that actually it scmewhat
limits the production on that east side.
Referring to the Shell well, I see that it's located
structurally lower than the minus 600-foot contour line
here. Going back to Section 13 I see again that there
appears to be some wells locationed structurally lower
than this 600~foot contour interval. Again, just the fact
that the whole property is lower than minus 600 feet
does not condemn the 40-acre tract?
No, it doesn't condemn it.

MR. STAMETZ: I believe that's all.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a yuesticn? Mr.

Kellahin.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

Q

Mr. Matthews, the Hobbs Pool underlays the City of Hobbs;

does it not?

Yes, sir.

Are there a number of Hobbs Pool wells located within

the city limits?

Yes, there are a great number of wells locatcd throughout
the city.

And they're close to housing?
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~In my opinion, it does not protect correlative rights.

Some of them are very near houses and other structures. ]
Business buildings?

Business buildings.

So the problem of being near a shopping center is not
unique in Hobbs?

No, it is not, not for a town site development such as
the Hobbs field.

In your opinion, would the approval of the proposed
location result in waste?

In my mind it will result in waste. There will be a
portion of the 40-acre tract that will not be drained.
Now, in the event this pool is unitized and the well
becomes an injection well as was suggested in the first
hearing in this casé, would that result in a loss of
any oil?

Tn my opinion, all of the oil to the north, northeast
and east of the proposed 6Y would probably be lost to
secondary recovery. You would not drive that oil up-
structure.

And would approval of the proposed location of Shell

protect correlative rights?

Even with the penalty factor that was assigned by the

Commission after the previous hearing?

In my opinion, the 58 percent assigned by the Commission

RO |
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BY MR. BUELL:

did not protect correlative rights of the working
interest owﬁers and royalty owners under the Samedan
Moon Leases.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

MR. BUELL: One question.

RECROSS~EXAMINATION

Q

Mr.rMatthews, going to Exhibit R-3, it is your log

cross section, you have indicated that you felt that the
porosity shown on the log was 11 percent; is that correct?
Yes, sir.

For seven feet?

I averaged across the entire porosity zone.

And you have assigned seven feet of porosity?

We gavé it seven feet, and that we feel is optimistic
in relation when you study the log.

And how did you arrive at the seven feet? Was that
because the log stopped after seven feet?

No, looking at your total depth there as indicated on
the log and to the top of the pi*osity break, we picked
seven feet.

Well, am I correct that that seven feet was picked

because that's all the log shows?

That is correct. ]

i
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In other words, if the log had been deeper there could
be more thefe?

If you had drilled the wecll deepexr, yes, sir.

There would be that probability?

Yes, sir.

So that there is a possibility that there is more than
seven feet there if it were drilled?

Yes, that is correct.

Now, you've picked 1l percent but you did not have the

aid of a gamma ray neutron log in making that determinatig
did you?

T 4id not. This is our pest estimate on the information
thal is available to us.
So that although Shell picksv23 percent porosity and
you pick 11 percent, ic's a matter of interpretation;
is it not?
That is correct. And we believe that a study of the
log would indicate that we are more nearly correct thén
Shell.

MR, BUELL: I have no further questions.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone clse have a (uestion?

(No response.)

MR. PORTER: You may be excused.

Mr. Kellahin, call your next witness.

1L

MR. KELLAHIN: We will call Robert Lavhe.
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Mr. Porter, we want to substitute another exhibit.
We have some information marked on it which is not on
the exhibit on the board.

MR. PORTER: You mean in place of Exhibit R-47?

MR. LAYHE: R-4, may I?

MR. PORTER: Yes.

MR, LAYHE: It's the same map with a little more
information on it.

MR. PORTER: De you have the new R-4?

MR. BUELL: ©Wo, I don't. I have the original one.

MR. KELLAHIN: This infcrmation is simply there for
his information; it is not going to be submitted as an

exhibit.

ROBERT LAYHE,

a witness, having been previously duly sworn according to law,
upon his ocath testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Will you state your name, please?
A Robert E. Lavhe.
Q How do you spell Layhe?

A L~a~-y~h-e,

Q By whom are you employed and in what position?
A Samedan Oil Corporation, manager of production.
Q And are you a petroleum ehgineer?
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Yes, sir, I am.

Where did yéu receive your education and when?
University of Texas, 1949,

What has been your work experience subsequent to your
graduation?

Worked for Ohio 0il Company three vears to the day;
Gulf 0il Company, three years to the day; and Samedan,
18 years plus.

Where has your work been performed?

The Gulf Coast of New Mexico, Lea County -- Gulf Coast
of Mexico, Lea County, New Mexico, West Texas, Canada,
Oklahoma, East Texas, Louisiana.

And was all of that work in your capacity as a petroleum
engineer?

Mostly I have been in a manager's position for the last
eight vears.

In your position with Samedan, does the Hobbs Pool coume
under your jurisdiction?

Yes.

And you said you had worked for Samedan for 18 years.
Have you worked in the Hobbs Pool?

Yes,

Are you familiar with the pool as a petroleum engineer?
Yes.

And have you made a study preparatory to this hearing?
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I am familiar with the study that has been made; I
have not acﬁually worked on the study myself.

The study was made by Mr. Veeder; was it not?

He participated in the Hobbs engineering study as our
representative. He is under me.

And you supervised that work; did you not?

Yes, I did.

Supervising manager?

MR. PORTER: What was the man's name?

THE WITNESS: Leon Veeder, V-e-e-d-e-x.

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr., Veeder testified in the previous
case. He is not in the state at the present time and
hot available.
(By Mr. Xellahin) ©Now, Mr. Layhe, refer to what has
been marked as Samedan's Exhibit No. 4-R which was
Exhibit No. 8 in the previous hearing. Will you diecuss
that exhibit, please?
Yes, sir. This is taken from the text of the Hobbs
engineering study. 1It's a porosity foot map. It shows,
it's a portion of it that includes the Samedan Leases
under discussion and the Shell Sanger Lease in Sgction
27 which is under discussion.

It merely shows the porosity feet of each proration

unit on the Shell Lease and, of course, our own on the

Moon Lease. The Hobbs engineering study did not have i
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a porosity footage for the proration unit assigned the
No. 6 well.' I can't testify why. TIt's either log
quality or the thing is so small that they did not choose
to include it. 1I'm speculating, but anyway, they did
not have one. We chose to put one in. We came up with
.77 porosity feet. This is not on your exhibit.

What we have added on this exhibit and which we'd -
like to point out which we think is of interest, we have
put the 40-acre proration units around each of the Shell
wells, The unit assigned the No. 6 well has 11.44 acres
that are underlying by production according to this
Hobbs engineering study. The proration unit for the

No. 4 well has 38.15 acres underlying by productions

according to the same study. The No. 3 well is underlyiqg

by 40 acres; the No. 1 is underlain by 40 acres; the
No. 2 Qell is underlain by 37.69 acres; and the No.5
well is only underlain by 22.54 acres,.

We'd also like to point out on this exhibit that
the No. 2 well and the No. 5 well are either on the line
on their west boundary or awfully closé to it. The
No, 4 well is either on the south boundary line of that
proration unit or awfully close to it. The thing we're
trying to point out is that in our opinion Shell's
correlative rights are fully protected. They have five

top allowable wells there that are not fully underlain
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by productive acreage. They have this No. 6 well which
is only undérlain by 11.44 acres.

Now, you prepared that exhibit setting that out further,
Exhibit No. 6-K?

I beg your pardon.

I say, have you prepared that exhibit showing this as
compared to the Moon Lease?

Oh, yes, I have. If I may return to my chair.

Yes.

At the examiner hearing previous to this hearing, quite
a thing was made about Samedan having producéd a certain
percent of the reserves assigned by this Hobbs
Engineering Committee. Our exhibit, Exhibit € is
designed to show how our Moon Leases compare to the
Shell Sanger Lease with cumulative production and with—‘
drawals. On'our Samedan Moon Leases we have produced

2.672 million barrels of o0il. On Shell's Sanger Lease

~they have produced 3.288 million barrels of oil. The

Samedan leases have 160 acres productive underlain

by the productive acreage. This reduces to 16,701
barrels recovery per acre. Shell, according to the
Hobbs engineering study again has 186.7 productive
acres under their Sanger Lease. This reduces to 17,613

barrels per acre,

Going back to the Samedan leases, we have rccovered
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PAGE

204.75 barrels per acre foot where Shell has recovered

317.1 barrels per acre foot.
The second page of this exhibit shows accumulative

amedan hacs four wells ont

V]

oil for each lease. Again,
their lease or leases which reduces to 668,054 barrels
per well. Shell has five commercial wells on their
Sanger Lease. We took their cumulative production,
subtracted the reported cumulative production for the
No. 6 well, used the resulting fiqgure, divided it by

the five commercial wells and came up with 652,947
barrels per well. We have noted here that the No. 6
well was completed late in February of 1970. And it has
a cumulation of 23,723 barrels. At the bottom of this

page we have listed the completion dates of the six

Sanger wells and the four Samedan wells under discussion.

On the basis of the present development in that pool

REA SN N ST Y

Sanger Lease, are the cdrrelative rights of the offsetting

operators presently being protected?

Probably.

Now, would you refer to Exhibit 5-R which was Exhibit
No. 9 in the previous hearing and discuss further the
situation as to that 40-acre tract?

Okay. 5-R is a blown-up picture of the No. 6 well

proration unit. In other words, this is a 40-acre
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, _______ﬁ______f’_f—’_\
naaribed the iine

proration unit. On it we have transc

ering study: again east of which \

from the Hobbs engine
|

3 this report says this 40 acres is non—productive. West
4 of this 1ine this report says this 40 acres is productive.
5 West of that line perimeters on 11.44 acres. Also on \

6 this exhibit we have spotted the present location of

sanger NO. 6, the proposed 1ocation by shell of the

7

8 sanger NO. gy. We also have spotted a legal 330,

9 330 iocation on this exhibit.

10 Q Now, what advantage js Shell going to gain by noving
11 to their proposed location?

atands to gain several advantages.

12\ A Shell, in WY opinion.
ture by moving to an

They're going to gain struc

13

14\ illegal, at this tinme, location. They're going to

!5‘ probably gain reservoir quality at the expense of the

16\ west offset operators. They ax¢ aoing to improve their \

uture gecondary U

position in any f

current production would be onei

cumulative oil is one;

1d probably be one. There are a numbex of

gas gales wou

factors in the secondaxy formula that would probably

be jnvolved that would be in shell's penefit.

21

on the pasis of your experience; it is possible

T Q Now,

22 |

to drill a vertical hole without

in the Hobbs Pool

23

trol over the drilling of the well?

having some con

24
11ing it

‘£ think they can without contxo

A No, sir, 1 don

o e

25

nit by several factors.\
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in some manner.

And on the basis of the structure and other information
available to you, which way would the hole migrate, in
your opinion?

Well, the hole will migrate up-dip. If it doesn't, in
the Hobbs Pool it's a unique situation, anv time, as

a matter of fact. This is the way that some directicnal
holes are controlled, by making them climb up-dip.
There are ways that they can control the deviation of
this well; they can do it by a bottom hole motor; they
can do it by setting whipstocks or they can do it
probably by applying proper centralizers and probably
weiéht on the.bit which will add significantly to the
cost of drilling this well.

Shell I think has presented an AFE. They admitted
that it was proposed prior to the Commission order, that
it would have to be bottomed 180 feet from the west line.
They have not updated that AFE and, in my opinion, they
will have to add significantly to that AFE to drill an
absolutely vertical well.

Now, if the well does migrate up-dip would that put it
closer to the lease line than 180 feet?
It certainly will. It could even possibly cross the

lease line; if the deviation got high enough it c¢ould

cross the lease line.
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I hand you Shell's Exhibits 4 and 5, being the AFE

for drilling that well and for drilling a directionally
controlled well. Do you have any comment on those?
Yes. I think that at least in my opinlbn that. the
$9000 AFE that they propose for drilling an ordinary
well, plus probably the $12,725 that they submit would
be the additional cost to drill a deviated hole would
be a likely cost to drill a controlled hole that would
be absolutely vertical. In other words, to kick this
well, in my opinion, to kick this well to the northeast
to a legal location would be no more expensive than

it would to control drill from a surface location 180
feet from the west line and make the bottom of the hole
come out 180 feet from the west line.

In other words, you'‘re sayiny there would be no material
difference in the cost of eifher drilling to a legal
location or directionally drilling to a location and
drilling a vertical well?

This is my opinion, where they have to control drill the

thing absolutely vertical.

And in your opinion it would be necessary to control it?
pefinitely.
In your opinion, would approval of the proposed location

of Shell's well result in a waste?

Yes, in my opinion it would. I think that anything

——— e
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east, northeast or north of the proposed well would not
be adequately drained. As a matter of fact, I think

that the present well would more adequately drain this
area than the proposed well would.

Now, in the event of secondary recovery in this pool,
would the proposed location result in waste?

Yes, and for the same reasons. This area that would lie
in the same direction from the proposed well would not

be swept by any secondary recovery method. The oil would
be left in place.

Now, you heard Mr. Greene's testimony that a well located
in the more permeable area would more adeguately drain

their 40-acre tract than their present well that is

very tight. Do you agree with that?

No, I quarrel with that. 1 think that their new
location would recover more oil. I think they would do
it at the expense of the west offset operator.

Well, in your opinion, then would the proposed location
protect correlative rights?

No, sir.

Now, in the Commission order which was entered November
17th on the prior case, a penalty factor of 58 percent

was allowed this well for proration purposes. Is 58

percent adequate to protect Correlative rights to the

offset operators? 4~J




or of 100 less this 28.6

5 percent or a penaity
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8 Q Is that a reasonable basis for penalizing the well on
9 "~ account of its location?

10 A In my opinion, yes.

11 Q Do you know what the basis on 58 percent was?

12 A No, I do not.

13 MR. KELLAHIN: I believe that's all the questions

dearnle
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15 THE WITNESS: If I may add something here that I

16 forger. When going through the recovery per acre foot
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; _ 1l a In my opinion, no. In my opinion, the A0-acre proration '
; N | 2 unit is only underlain by 11.44 productive acres out
i - 3 of the 40; and this results, i1f you use & straight
I P 4 prorat’ion, this results in a proration factor of 28.6
4 .
B

: % :‘ % 17 that the Sanger Nc. b by itself has recovered 296
% é 18 barrels per acre foot, which compares with the Sanger Leage
! 2
i - ; 19 altogether of the 317.1 barrels and Samedan's Leases
. a
;‘H % 20 of 204.775‘barrels per acre foot. They have adequately
% §§ 21 drained, produced what they have under their lease.
| ‘E% 22 MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell.
P g CROSS-EXAMINATION
: 24| BY MR. BUELL:

28 Q Mr. Layhe, you've mentioned that you feel that the
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“that?

granting of the application would result in waste

because 0il to the east and northeast and the north would
be left in place and not produced.

This is my opinion,

Yet you draw a line on your Exhibit R-5 and say that

there is no o6il to the south there.

There will be 0il north, northeast and east of your
present location and of your proposed location, not
underlying the full 40, but there will be in this area
here:. Here is your present location (indicating); there's
also east of it out to this red line, there's o0il northeaét
of it; there's o0il north of it out of this productive

line.

And you do not think the propoééd location would drain

No, gir, I do not.

Do you think the present location is draining it?

Yes, to an extent. I think, in my opinion, the porosity
and permeability probably gets better going west so you
are coming over to drain this area with this location
than you would with the new proposed location.

But if the well on the proposed location were permitted,
if it were betler right arcund the well hore and if the

formation were not damaged around the well bore, then

that well would tend to produce at a higher rate and J
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J:

:n

0

pick up that oil?

I think this is true. But I also think that if this
situation exists that it could just well exist to a

legal location which would be 330 from the west and south
lines. You have just as good a chance if this situation
exists of finding better permeability up here and

remain legal as you would moving west, crowding an offset
line and trying to gain the same.

But that would not be true if the so-called orthodox
location were in an area of low permeability, localized

area?

This is true, it would not also be true if that situation

existed on your new proposed location.
But there is a greater indication that it would not

exist to the west rather than to the north?

I think there is an indication any time that you gain
structure, go towards top allowable wells that your
chances are better; but I don't think that Samedan or

the west offset operator ought to pay, in effect, for thisg
exploration effort on Shell's part. »

What were the opening primary reserves assigned to the
Samedan Moon B lLeases by the Engineering Committee?

I knew you were going to ask that and may I go down and

get the Hobbs Engineering Report? It's right here.

you a fiqure and see if it sounds right.

I can guotr
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How about 1,274,662 barrels, this was the Moon B?

A I believe that's right; I'll accept that.

Q And wiial is thc cumulative production on that to date?

A Okay.

Q Or to 9~1-73? According to your Exhibit R it's
1,288,007 barrels.

A Correct.

Q So you have already produced more than 100 percent of
the assigned primary reserves?

A This is true, for whatever the assigned reserve means.

Q You quarrel with that figure that the Engineering
Committee assigned to the Moon B Lease?

A Yes, sir, 1 certainly do. We have already produced more
of it.

¢ Ard 4o you know where ﬁhat oil is coming from?

A Not definitely, but I think ity probably coming from the
west, some component of the west, either southwest,
west or northwest because in my opinion this is where
the active water drive is coming from,.

Q So there is a water drive seeping somewhere from the
west toward the east?

A True.

Q And so oil is being swept onto the Samedan lease?

A “Yes, true, and also onto the Shell Sanger Lease.

Q Do you know what the ultimate primary reserves»were ]

.-_-m-__“
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assigned on the Sanger Lease by the Engineering Committee’
If you will quote me a figure, I'11l probably accept it.

I can look it up in this book.

3,563,953,

I1'11 accept that.

And your R-6 cxhibit shows the cumulative production
of the Sanger Lease as being 3,288,466.

This is true.

So the Sanger Lease has not yet produced the ultimate
primary reserves assigned to it?

This is true.

Now, going to your -~

May I expound on this a moment?

‘Sure,

I think you would find this same situation true in any

water drive reservoir. The wells on t
wells further west from +he water drive will probably
gain the most oil per acre, per acre foot by any standard
that you want to use, they will get the most oil. This
is a fortunate position to be in.

Now, going to your Exhibit R-5 and the red line, where
does that red line come from?

I think I identified that at the time from the Hobbs

Engineering Committee study.

This is the same study that you refused to accept
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L @]

insofar as the ultimate primary reserves assigned to
your acreage?

'nis is true.

2nd where did they get the red line on R-5?

It's the result of this mini-company study that we
participated in, Shell participated in, AMACO, Texaco,
Marathon, anybody that has production in this field
participated in this study at one time or another.
Well, why do you pick this red line in its very
definite fashion across this acreage?

Shell has chosen to quote this study as gospel; I don't
know why Samedan shouldn't. We have reviewed this study
over and beyond the engineering study and we find no

guarrel with that.

nowledge whare

3

But you of your own o}
this line comes from?

It comes from the Hobbs Engineering Study Committee
Study.

Do you know what was used to control this line?

No, not definitely; but I assume that they did a workman-
like job, since Shell was on the study as well as others.
Thank you. I do want to make it clear that you do not
have any knowledge‘of the controls used on this line?

This is true. I'm not that close to it.

Going to your Exhibit R-4, do you know in the south
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half of Section 27 there is a dry hole called R. H.
King No. 1?

Yes.

What is the total depth on éhat well, subsea; do you know3
No, sir, I don't.

How about the Ne. Section 21 to the horthwest of the
problem area, there is a Turner Well No. 1. Do you know
the total depth on that?

On this map it's 4255.

That's its drilled; that's not its subsea depth.
I understood you to say it was total depth.
Excuse me, I'm sorry, subsea.

I have no idea.

Back to this red line that you have put on Exhibit R-5,
it's nothing bubt estimaled ui projected from other
information; is that not correct?

I believe that is true.

Would you have any personal knowledge of what that
other information was?

No. Like I say, we took this from the same report that
a lot of these other figures are taken from.

Now, you mentioned that it is your opinion that the

well in this case, if it's drilled, would tend to climb

up-dip.

Yes, sir.
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Are you aware that the same engineering report has
found that of the three wells that they had directional
surveys on that they did not climb up-dip?

No, I'm not.

If you have your report, I'd refer you to Page 7 of it.
Yes, sir.

And undexr the section Structure and Reservoir Zonation,
the second paragraph, go to the next to the last sentence
where it states: "From the three wells surveyed, the
deviations show no relation to formation dip."

I see that.

Do you quarrel with that finding in the engineering
report?

No.

Iin fact, do you recall that that is correct?

Nl
LY\ .

You do not believe that is correct?

I think that's too much of a generalization. I think
later we have one more witness I think that we can show
you your own deviation on the Sanger 6 and although a
bottom-hole location survey Was not run on that well,

it would be my honest opinion that it had climbed up-uip.
But if the eingeering report is correct, this well could

just as easily go east as west: is that not so?

If you accept this second from the last sentence in EhisJ

L




REIAVS

0 N e 1 L L %0 S |

i

iy

rneier & associates

1 4

!

dearnley

209 SIMMS ©1.0G.e P.O. BOX 1002ePHONE 243-6691e ALEUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICD 87103

1216 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQLERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

12

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 70

paragraph as representing everything in the field, I
think you could say that. I quarrel with that. There
have been many thousands of wells drilled all over
West Texas that I think you could take the same informatig
if they had bottom-hole locations, it would prove they
have climbed up-dip. T do not know why the Hobbs Pool
would not.

MR. BUELL: Okay. I have nothing else, Mr. Porter.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q

Mr. Layhe, if one of the wells to which Mr. Buell is

referying deviated woul nd largely on where they're

located on the structure; wouldn't it?
This .is true. If they're on top of the structure, there

E b eVe)
it

is no up~dip to go. If they're located on £lank

where the dip is extremely steep, I don't know. I have

no idea where these three wells that they're referring

to are located.
If they were on a general dip, it would be less likely
to ¢limb?

This is true.

So it could be on toward the flank and still not deviate?

This is true.

JEPNPEP——

n
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MR. XKELLAHIN: That's all I have.

MR. PORTER: Any further guestions?

{(No response.)

MR. PORTER: The wiftness may be excused.
MR. KELLAHIN: Call Mr. Max Curry.

MAX CURRY,

a witness, having been previously duly sworn according to law,

upon his oath testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

»0

o]

Would you state your name, please?

Max E. Curry.

What business are you engaged in, Mr. Curry?

I am a consulting petroleum engineer.

And where are you located?

Midland, Texas.

Would you state your education and experience as a
petroleum engineer, please?

I have attended tﬁe University of Oklahoma from which
I received a Bachelor of Science degree in petroleum
in 1950. I subsequently went to work for Skelly Oil
Company in Oklahoma City, then to Sweetwater from which
we operated all of the Scufry County activity, 1952
until 1954, I moved to Hobbs, transferred by Skelly

0il Company and I was district engineer for Skelly Oil

R
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Company out of their Hobbs office for several years.

In 1955 I left their employ and became production
superintendent engineer for Buffalo 0il Company in
Artesia until they were purchased, their company was
purchased by Continental 0Oil Compgny in 1958; at which
time I stayed with the owners of Buffalo 0il Company

and formed Buffalo Petroleum Coéorporation. I moved to
Fort Worth and was active in property acquisition and
production, regional production superintendent out of the
Fort Worth office. T was later moved to Midland in 1959,
latter part of 1959, and stayed with them for a few
months until that company went through a dissolution
process. At that time I set up consulting engineering
offices there in Midland and have been active there and
in that profession since that time.

Now, in connection with your employment and in youx
subsequent work as a consulting engineer, have you had
any experience in the Hobbs Pool?

Yes, sir. I've had quite a bit of experience in the
Hobbs Pool and have been familiar with it for quite a
few years.

Now, have you on behalf of Samedan 0il Corporation and
Mr. Cusack done any work in preparation for this hearing?

Yes, we have.

Now, referring to what has been marked as Fxhibit No. 7-R|
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would you identify that exhibit, please?

Exhibit No. 7-R is a State-required report that is
prepared by the dri ontractor, in this particular
case Cactus Drilling Company, for the drilling of a well.
It's a deviation report; it is not a d&rectional survey,
but it shows the amount of deviation from a straight hole
that is reported@ on each well as it is drilled. Tﬁis

recording is made and filed by the drilling contractor.

The particular well which is shown here is the

P I

Sanger Well Wo, &6 owned by Shell and it shows that the
maximum deviation of the well was 2-1/2 degrees and the

cumulative displacement that could possibly be caused

by this deviation would be 102.8 feet at ité total depth
of 4222; or the last recording of a deviation was at
1222 feeot.

Now, that's assuming that all of the deviation was

one direction?

That is correct.

On the basis of your experience in this pool and the
location in this well, generally which direction wéuld
you expect the well to deviate?

Well, according to ordinary drilling and production
practices we assumed that it's a general practice to
assume that the deviation of a well on the flanks of

structure will be moved up-dip.

|

R
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Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit A-R
would you identify that exhibit?

Exhibit A-R is a portion of the 40~acre tract in gquestion.
This is taken from a map furnished as one of Shell's
exhibits, I believe. I have taken the general strike and
dip that's relatively assured to be recognized by the
Engineering Committee and by most operators in the field
as being representative, at least in this particular
portion of the field. I have made a rather generalized
strike and dip of the formation there to show the
relative positions, structural positions that may be
gained or lost by moving the subject well to various
locations on this lease.

The present well has approximately the same structura
pesition that it would be found, I believe, at a 330
location were it drilled straight for a perpendicular
hole. It also shows that approximately 15 feet of
structural position could be gained on the proration
unit and still remain 330 feet from the lease line,

This would be relatively close to Shell's proration unit
line to the south, but would be more or less configured

to the séacing that has been utilized on the lease in

the prior development.

2% &8

The Sanger Lease.

'

S S S (et ———
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To the south?

The Sanger Lease, yes.

So it would be, in relation to the south units, a normal
location?

They would be comparable.

A comparable location?

Yes.

Now, is it your testimony that that location, assuming a
well were bottomed there, would be as good as their
proposed location?

No, I do not. But I do think that it would be possibly
the best location which they could enjoy the bkenefits
that they're entitled by regular spacing rules and
regulations in the state and would protect their
correlative rights and not impaif the correlative
rights of the lease to the west.

Now, where could they 1oca
in that unit?

This map ‘as furnished by Shell shows the surface
improvements or physical structures that are on this
lease. It shows the railroad track with its right-of-way],
the highway or Turner Street, and its right-of~way and

the bottom-hole location could be very simply reached

with ordinary drilling practices from either the present

location or could be located on the proration unit to
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the south on the surface and bottomed at the point
marked A prime which would be approximately 330 from
the line of the section and the proration unit and
would be a few feet, say 50 feet or so from the south

line of the 4(-acre proration unit in queétion.

Now, have you made any investigation to determine if there

is any housing or other structures on the unit to the
south of this proposal?

Yes, we have made an investigation of it, and this was
done yesterday. The location lies between the highway

and the railroad track and would be of no detriment to

;construction of the proposed shopping center and would

not., very likely, be a problem in the future.

Now, would directionally driliing that well as proposed

cause any pid
T think it would probably be as easy ot gasicr than
a required well to be drilled straight.

And would it be any more expensive?

Probably not.

Now, in your opinion, would permitting Shell to drill
their proposed location result in waste?

Yes, it would.

And what kind of waste, what are you talking about?

at

Well, I would reiterate some of Mr. Layhe's testimony.

I agree with him that most of the oil, however much of




i

L

Y. meler & associates

dearnle

NEW MEXILO 117103

209 SIMMS BLDG.eP.O. BOX 10928 PHONE 243-009 12 ALBUQUERQUE

NEW MEXICO 87108

=1

12!16 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUIZ

10

11

12

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

pace 17

it may be where this line on Exhibit R-5 is, that

very little of it would be recovered, either primary or
secondary. D 11lv bheczause the o0il production would
tend to be cominag from the higher permeable areas to

the west and very little production would be realized froj
the areas to the‘north and east. As a matter of fact, I

agree with him also that the location from which the

No. 6 Sanger exists would more adequately drain that area

both primary and secondary.
Now, you heard Mr. Greene's testimony that in his opinion

a well located in a more permeable area would more

-y

adequately drain the unit than their present location.

DO you aygree wiih t

Yes, I do. It will very surely drain more oil.

I'm talking about the unit, though, will it more adequatel

drain Lhe unit dedicated toc the well?

Well, I would quaiify that in this way. The well would
tend to be producing much longer because of the additiona
0il that it will be producing from the west and possibly
from the south and would remain there for a longer amount
of time, but I think it would be an impairment of
correlative rights to permit this well to produce at a
longer time to drain some of this oil above or to the

east and I do not think that it would, if it were to

drain the oil exclusively from that area, I don't

... ——
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BY BMR. BUELL

think it would drain as much of it.
It's prolonging the life of the well that would result
in more production from the unit; is that what you're
saying?
At the expense of correlative rights in a sense, 1
would help prévent waste.
But it would impair correlative rights in your opinion?
Yes, definitely, sir.
Then, the major portion of production, am I correct in
saying,would be coming from somebody else's lease?
Yes, in my opinion it very definitely would be.

MR. XELLABIN: That's all I have of this witness.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

0

Mr. Curry, goéing to your Exhibii R-7, you have indicated
and circled the fiqure of 102.8511, that is the
deviation from the so-called center or where the well
should have bottumed; is that correct?

Not necessarily. This is the maximum deviation that it
could possibly be, assuming that all deviation is in any
one direction.

Okay. You don't know which direction that is there?

No, I do not.

You don't know whether it's east or west or not?
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No, I do nct.

In fact, a well can be drilled, if drills are trained
to make it pretty straight; is that correct?

The directional controlling or controlled drilling can
be done relatively straight, but generally it's a
series of corrections to maintain it within a certain
radius of penetration. But very little can be done to
assure that the well will be straight without such
corrections as appear to be‘necessary from continuance.
Do vou know if any of these controls were used on the

Sanger 6 well?

The controls that T am referring to are correctional

controls. I would assume that bcing as this well is

drilled on the flanks, that Shell as a prudent operator

L R o

vy

would use as many preventive-type controls as necessary.
But I dc not know that they used any correctional
controls at all; apparently they were not necessary in
this case as their preventive operations maintained withi
2-1/2 degrees which are certainly well within the
requirements of the State on the well of this type at
this location.

In fact, what is really important is where the well
bottoms, that is the directional deviation?

That's true.

And are you aware that the Commission has previously
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X

ordered in this case that we have to take such controls

as to assure that the well is located, bottomed no closer

than 180 feet from the west line?
Yes, and my experience would say that thecee will
necessarily be corrective controls rather than preventivej
You heard Mr. Layhe and myself discussing the findingé

of the Engineering Committee. Do you agree with those, -
that the Engineering Committee found that wells do not
tend to climb up-dip in the Hobbs-Grayburg-San Andres?

If I knew where the wells were and the surveys they

were in and could see the survcys that were taken in
these wells, I might agree that those wells did not

tend to go up-dip. However, normal drilling oPefations
to contiol dircction is aenerally performed by weight
on the bit. We can almost always make them go up-~dip.
rut when vou speak of your’general knowledge that wells

tend to go up-dip as they'wve drilled, you are speaking

generally; is that so?

Yes, I'm speaking generally.

Now, direct your remarks specifically to this field.
Or those three wells?

Or those three wells,

But if T were to drill a well today on the edge, any

edge, I believe I could make it go up~-dip by controlling

the weight of my bit.

——d
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Q Well, yes. But also if one wants to drill it straight,
can he make it go straight by controlling the weight of

the bit, too?

A By using centralizers and other devices, it can be
improved.
Q Yes.

MR. BUELL: That's all.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q " Mr. Curry, would the bit have a tendency to go up-dip

A Well, a variation of additional weight is kind of a
relative thing. It would depend from any weight which
vou were drilling, if you increased the weight, it would
tend to make the bit go up-=dip more.

Q But I'm talking about just the natural laws ot drilling,

so to spcak. Would it cause a bit to tend to go up-4dip?

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the
witness?

{(No response.)

MR. PORTER: You may be excused.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, that
concludes our case. I would like to offer Exhibits R-1

through R-8.




% i : v .
() ~N -

s

5
- (70}
a
]
.S 7
8
- 2 8
Lo 9
: od
3;' -
2 10
E_ 1
i P
: S 2
Lo [ s 8 12
5 : E :
| N A
h Ll :a(I: .
l s 2y 14
< - B Wwow
. z =
. s o 18
| I A 3«
- ]
| 83 16
. 3
. 25
g 13 17
. [ s @
. - 3
3 «
: e 18
. 3
— w W
us
58 19
i
iy
N e - <€
P xm
: 21 21
. Tz ==
¢ 9
L - o K
;; 22
ak
28
w i 23
~ s o
20
3 24
) 25

PAGE a2

MR. BUELL: We would object to the introduction
of Exhibit R-5. The witness testified that he had no

knowledge of the controls used, that it was not prepared
by him. It was hearsay n from somebody else's
infqrmdtion and that he had no personal knowledge of why
or where this line came from,

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, R-5 is
simply based on the prior exhibit which was fully

identified and discussed and this is merely a close-up

of the 40~-acre tract involved in the same area.
I would also point out that it was of & as
Exhibit 9 in the prior case and was accepted at that time

with no objection. It's in the record already because

~ .

weive already oifered thie
MR BUELL: This is another hearing.

iecion will overrule the

~ ol
MM A S D v

‘objection and admit Exhibit No. 5~R along with the

other Samedan exhibits.

Mr. Buell, would your witness yield to one more
guestion?

MR. BUELL: Certainly, sir.

MR. PORTER: I don't think it will be nececessary

for you to take the stand. The record will show you're

previously sworn.
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a witness, having been previously duly sworu according to law,

upon his cath testified as follows:

WILLIAM R. GREENE, |

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

You testified as to how many productive acres you thought’
were in this quarter, quarter section. Would you care

to testify as to how many acres you think are productive?
I think it's probable that the entire 40 acres is
productive.

You think it's possible in the entire 407

That's one thing we'd like to find by drilling this well
is to correlate this core data, run tests on the core |
data and determine from that, if we can, where the actual

oil-water contact in this area is. If we find that it's

deeper, then we may even have other drilling locaticns.
MR. PORTER: Thank you. Mr. Kellahin.

‘RECROSS-EXAMINATION

Q

In view of the question and answer, I would ask the

if he is familiar with the testimony that was
offered in the civil case of Federal District Court in
which Shell was a party, being the Northgate

Development Company versus Shell 0il Coxporation.

MR. PORTER: What was the description of that case?
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MR. KELLAHIN: Northgate pevelopment Company

ue Shell 0il Company, case NoO. 8871, United States

I'm aware of it but T'm not familiar with the testimony.

H

Are you aware that a Shell witness testified in the case
that they were primarily conceringd with encountering a
dry hole in the north well iocation?

MR. BUELL: Could counsel cite the remarks that he
is referring to?

MR. KELLAHIN: page 9 of the deposition of Mr. Jack D
puran. He stated in answer to a question, "Now, you

refer to & small target, upen what do you pase your

aspersion thai was 2 emall target? wWhat geological \
information?" \
answer, "The geological information js that there ,
js control off of this jeasc to the northwest; there is %
control on this lease tO the southeast, drilled a 4ry
hole. and the oil-watexr contacts producing, or the
approximately oil-water contact in 2 hoxizon would have
to be established and if we drilled into this horizon
down then O beyond the oil-watcr contact it would have
peen a 4dry hole. pherefore. it is difficult to hit our

target somewhere structurally higher than this oil-water

contact. 7o the best of my knowledge . anything beyond

L]
.

” the 330-foot jevel on the cast would have been a 4ry h?{él

e T e e e

e
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A Well, subsequent to that testimony we have additional
information that we obtained from drilling Sanger No. 6.
At that time, as your testimony there reveals, we thought
the oil-water contact was at minus 614 feet. After we
driiled +his well we found that it was not, pbut deeper
and now we don't know where it is.

Q And now you don't know where it is?

A It's somevhere pelow the bottom of our well.

Q Testimony has peen offered here today that does indicate

MR. KELDLAUIN: Thank you.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

A That's my opinion.

MR. BUELL: Okay.

A Because W& don
Q Well, you don't know whether it is or isn
A mhat's true.

Q Not knowing where it is means it could be al

and make the entire acreage productive;

MR. BUELL: Just one or two questions.

jgn't that correct

L———/_____'__/_——r._—‘-,’——‘/»_— PR

3 an't know whexe the oil-water contact is.

'+ there?

that the oil-water contact is not in the Sanger 6 well.

A It indicates that it is some place pelow that, yes. sir.
Q put on what do you base your conclusions that all of this
acreage.: can be productlve?

most anywhere

1)

f 1009
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RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q

That answer ignores the dry holes to the south and north
of that. They both had oil contact; didn't they?

It doesn't ignore those wells. They're some distance
away. It doesn't ignore the original oil-water contact
that was found first of all, but in this edge of the
field it could be different. We found it different.

You found it differently only in the Sanger 6 well? |
Only the Sanger wcll, that's the closest well.

And is that the reason that you only penetrated Moro

-~ - - :
and Sain Andires formation?

At the time we are still concerned about the oil-water

contact.

And you didn't know what would happen if you went another
ten feet up the hill? ’

That's speculation, that's true.

The whole thing is speculation, the productivity of that

acreage; isn't it? It is all speculation as to whether

the whole acreage is productive or not?
We donit know whebther thc entire 40 acres are productive.
We hope it is.

MR, KELLAHIN: Thank-you.

MR. PORTER: No further testimony to be directed in

this case, we will hear your closing statements at this
i
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time.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Commissioner, just briefly on
behalf of the applicant. Much has been said about our
gaining structure and we certainly hope to gain structure
by moving, there's no doubt about that. Much has been
said about gaining some more permeability; certainly we
hope to gain this. However, we feel that any structure
that we may gain or any permeability we may gain could
more than be handled by a reasonable proration factor
applied by this Commission.

This is a high-risk well. It's a marginal venture
and consequently the costs and the productivity of the
well become paramount in a decision whether to drill it
or not. We think the 58 percent proration factor the
Commission assigned earlier is almost the maximum that we
can live with at this time. 1It's my‘ﬁﬁderstanding’that
Shell is presently studying whethefﬂihey can feasibly
bring in the well at this time. We hope with this well
to find out more reservoir information on this eastern
flank. We hope to find out whether the line as drawn
on Exhibit R-5 is, in fact, coirect.

Again, we would point out to the Commission that the
testimony of this witness does not know the source of
control for this line and he's speculating and we think

the entire line is speculative. I think it can fairly
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be said that Samedan did not know how much of this

acreage is productive. We don't know this. We hope to

find out some of this information with the well that

hae z chance of being a good well, or at least an

~ e

11
CTALL e

[
4
3

allow us to produce this acreage. We would also point

out that althouah we are close to the lease line, and
that's what this hearing is all about, we are 1200 feet
from the nearest offsetting well on the west which is

a substantial distance. Again, we think correlatiﬁe
rights would be protected by reascnable proration factors

and we think the granting of the application would

prevent waste by allowing production from this 40-acre

tract. I have nothing else.
'MR. PORTER: My, Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please. The

witness at the outset, Mr. Greene, testified that there

were three reasons for moving the well. Number one was

a topographical reason, the parking lot of the shopping

center. Number two, to protect cotrrelative rights anad

number three, to prevent waste.

Now, taking the first one, the topographical reason,
I would point out that, and the witness in response on

cross-examination admitted that any dispute they had
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with Northgate Development Company and its successor

was settled in Case 8871 in United States District Court
in Albuquerque, back in 1971. Excuse me, the case was
heard in Roswell. The topographical reason is $imply
this: ‘There is a parking lot and somebody may want

them Lo move. *They have no right to demand that they
move and the witness so stated. And their only reason
as I pointed out is to say they want to get out of the
parking lot. Well, the well was there; it's already
drilled. The parking lot as of last year had not been
completed. I don't know whether it has been now or not;
but in any event, Shell owned the acreage. They sold

it to the people; they knew the circumstances which they
were faced with when they bought it. And if it poses

a problem to the shopping center, it's a problem which
they assuimed when théy purchased the surface of the
acreage and any dispute has already been litigated between
the parties.

Now, when you come to the question of protecting
correlative rights, certainly as Mr. Buell has indicated
they're getting 180 feet from Samedan's lease line.
There is required a survey to be sure they don't get
¢loser. The area of drainage, if we just take it on the

basis of radial drainage alone, so a substantial part

of the oll recovered by that well is not going to come |
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from the Samedan Lease; it's going to come from the Moon
Leases owned by Samedan and Mr. Cusack and his brother.
In that event the whole area of recovery, as we have
pointed out, and there may be some dispute as to whether
that minus amount is to the right or left, but a rather
confiaent group of engineers have established that there
is a cutoff point, a zero line crossing through the
Sanger Lease and at least the 40-acre portion of the
40-acre lease, and that certainly a good part of that
lease is not productive in the Hobbs Pool. Now, by nc
stretch of the imagination can 58 percent of that unit

be productive from the Hobbs Pool. There is absolutely

¥

» a conclusion.

>

no testimony in here that would support suc

ot

ha

o+

The only testimony regarding the penaity factor
has been offered in this hearing and the prior hearing

¢ not show that 58 percent is correct. The only thing

dee

offered along that line says that 28 percent factor

would be the right factor based on the productive acreage.
Now, there may be gome guarrel with our conclusion

as to what is productive acreage, but I think it's

highly significant that Shell has not made the slightest

effort to come out with any testimony to counter our

conclgsions. They've offered nothing which they can

base a conclusion that X number of acres in a unit are

productive. They have speculated that maybe if that




S

dearnley, meier & associates

209 SIMMS BLOG.0P .0, BOX 1092ePHONE 243-66010 ALBUIVERDIVUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASYeALBUQUEIQUE. NEW MEXICO 17108

10

11

12

17
18

10

22

23

24

25

PAGE 91

line is wrong, the whole tract is productive. This is
highly speculative and certainly not substantial evidence
on which this Commission can base any order.

Now, all of the testimony goes further to show that
an approval of this unit of this well location Qill result
in that portion of o0il which lies in the reservoir to
the east of their proposed location, it simply won't be
produced except, as Mr. Max Curry pointed out, if they
get enough o0il off of somebody else's lease to develop
a well going long enough by getting a little more oil
from their lease than they had on it. ©Now, that's a
pretty high price for us to pay in ordexr that Shell can
produce oil underlying their tract. The only evidence
that has been offered here is that any production from
this well is geing to be produced from the area to the
west and it would damage correlative rights of those
operators and that waste will occur. We ask that the
Commission deny the application.

MR. PORTER: Anything further to be offered?

Mr. Cusack.

MR. CUSACK: I kind of feel like I'm sitting out in
the left field of this thing, but I didn't want to ask
any questions for fear you might think;ixhad‘a‘fgplwfééf
a client, Mr. Porter. But historically, we go back a

long way, probably longer than anyone in this room except |
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Mr. Porter. These wells were all drilled, with the
exception of No. 6, back in the mid+~'30's, '33, '34,
'35, I tried to pin it down but it sticks in my mind
that my dad, who drilled the well that the Moon Lease
has}on the Shell Lease and at one time they let'it go,
which has nothing to do with this.

But listening to all this testimony, from layman's
standpoint which I am and which I am an operator and
not an operator, but my brother and I own the other half
of this working interest. Now, we're not as big as Shelll
We are not as big as Samedan. We have some lTittle
production down there‘and we'd like to keep it. EverybodJ

had a fair shot at drilling that thing up for the last

P S T Oy . wa m Y o T By ]
4 rs. And now it appears to me that wihat they're

[
0

Attempting to do is move up-structure, get better
porosity, get a better permeability and drill and drain
Samedan and the J. P. Cusack interest. Now, that would
be delightful. If you set that precedent I think you're
going to find a heck of a lot of applications come in
from evervbedy that wanits Lo iove Loward wells that have
a greater capacity to produce oil. The mere fact that
you have a shopping center is really not quite material
because I am sure Mr. Porter and eve;ybody else knows

you've got wells drilled all over Hobbs. We had one

right next to the Hardin Hotel, if my memoxry serves we,

— — R
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and it still may be there. That hotel existed, I guess, I
for years and years and years and was sort of unique

in that way. But anyway, we didn't have any objections
from the occupants of the Hardin Hotel.

I had an occasion one time down there and I got a
grid survey of that entire town anG it's sitiing on
prime core. I think you could blow the whole thing up
if you put a proper detanator to it. So just the fact
of moving it is immaterial. I think Shell's real reason
is they want to make more money. I think they want to
move up and take our oil. I think they want to be in
our structural position which is unitization which is
what their great push is for. They just want more and
I don't think it's fair and I think this Commission was

and to protect

set up Lo prevent was

correlative rights, And incidentally, historically,

as Mr. Porter knows, my family has a little bit to do
with proration at its very outset back when 0il was

10 cents a barrel. And we'd like to keep our oil., Of
course, I don't know that $6 o0il might be a nice thing,
tce. But an T think along with Mr. Kellahin
that they have not produced any substantial testimony

upon which this Commission can issue an order and say

that by allowing them to do what they propose to do

they were going to save any oil or that they're going
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to protect any correlative rights. They're going to
waste oil and they're going to encroach -- I could use
the word steal; I won't. T use the word encroach on
our o0il production and our correlative rights,

Thank you, Mr. Porter and Commission.

MR.'BUELL: Just one brief comment after Mr. Cusack'i
observation that we want more. I would refer the
Commission to the primary reserves that were assigned
to the Samedan Moon Leases and the fact that they have
now already exceeded those assigned reserves and if
somebody is either wanting more or stealing oil, I think
it's a two-way street it the finger gets pointed.

MR. PORTER:  Anything further?

(No response.}

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take thc case
ander advicom The hearing will stand in recess.
(Wherzupon, the 0il Conservation Commission hearing

stood in recess at 11:55 a.m.)

e et o o A et e o it )
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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
September 19, 1973

IN THE MATTER OF:

The Application of Shell 0il
Company for an unorthodox

oil well location, Lea County,
New Mexico

Case No. 5063

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. UTZ2: Our first case for today will be 5063.
MR, DERRYBERRY: Application of Shell 0il Company

for an unorthodox oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico.

fxaminey, I am Sumner Buell
representing the applicant, Shell 0il Company. We have one
witness, Mr. William Greene.

MR. UTZ: Other appearances?

MR, KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Santa Fe, appearing
for Samedan ¢il Corporation, John P. Cusack and Michael

cusack.

MR, KELLAHIN: I have two witnesses,

MR. UTZ: Will you all stand and be sworn, please?

a witness, having been first duly sworn
according to law, upon his oath testifiead

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL

0 Would you state your name, please?
A William R. Greene.
Q Mr. Greene, that is a Greene with an ¢ on the end; is

that correct?

witneases, Mr_ yellahin?
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With an €.

By whom are you employed and in what capacity and where?
Employed by Shell 0il Company 2s & staff production
engineer in
Have you‘previouslv testified pefore the New Mexico
0il conservation commission O one of its examiners
and had your qualifications accepted as 2 patter of
record?

ves, I have.

b
)
.

Are you familiiasl +ith what shell seeks in Case No. 50632
Yes.
Would you briefly expialn what that is?

We seek approval of an‘unorthodox jocation for 2

replacement well in the Hobbs (Grayburq—San aAndres) field.

what is vour present facility there?

Wekpresently have one well on this lower place tract:
Sanger Number 6.

where is it located?

It's located 1200 feet f£yom the north line, 470 feet
from the west line, section 27, mownship 18 gouth , Rancge
38 Bast, Lea County, Nevw Mexice-

1s that presently in an unorthodox jocation?

1t is.

why is it in an unorthodox 1jocation at the present time?

Well, this well was drilled in 1970. There were plans

___,______,,___._____,____.__,__..____
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" dwellings or is occupied by this cross-marked area.

to build a shopping center on this city block in the
City of Hobbs. We moved this well to the southeast to
get out of the entranceway of that shopping center.

I refer vou to what's been marked for identification as
Applicant's Exﬁibit No. 1. Would you briefly explain
what that is, please?

This is a map of the east flank of the Hobbs (Grayburg-
San Andres) field, showing the well locations, the
producers of these lease certificates. Section 27 on thig
plat is Shell's Sanger leasec; and on this lease, Sanger
Number 6 is shown; and the proposed location of Sanger

y the railroad track running

Sanger Number 6Y of the applicant's would be located in
the railroad right-of-way; is that correct? |
That's right. We have thyee wells in this right-of-way
at the present time,.

I refer you to what has been marked for identification
as Applicant's Exhibit No. 2. Would you please explain

what this shows?

rhis is a close-up of the same area around the proposed
location which shows some of the houses in this area.

In fact, this entire area is developed into family

Noted is the new shopping center. It also shows Turner
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Street angling across the left-hand corner of this
proration unit and that is a main artery going through
the‘City of Hobbs. It also shows a railroad track and
its right-of-way in the lower left-hand corner of this
preration tract. It shows the normal 330 by 330 location|
the present location of Well Number 6, which is 470
feet from the west line and 1200 feet from the north line,
It also shows the new location 180 feet from the west
line and 1220 feet from the north line.

Am I correct in understanding that this location within
the railroad right-of-way is the only unopened land in
this proration unit?

That's right. This i3 the only vacancy that's not
occupied by houses, family dwellings or by planned
ronetruction of this new shopping canter.

would you give tbe Examiner some historv of what you've
experienced with the present Sanger Number 6?

Sanger Number 6 was flooded January 17, 1970. It was
potentialed on February thé 17, 1970 for 35 barrels of
oil, and five barrels of water per day with a gas-oil

ratio of 2000 cubic feet per barrel., This was less than
the 80-barrel top allowable; we attributed this at the
time to either gyilling damage as a result of drilling

£luid invasion or of the well being completed to a

basically low permeability rock. We fracture treated

]
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this well in April of 1971 in order to improve its
production should the well have been damaged by drilling
fluids. That fracture treatment which consisted of

2500 gallons of jellious crude made no improvement in
the well. Wec concluded from that result that this well
is implemented in a low permea&ility area.

How deep was this well drilled?

The total depth of this well is from 175 feet which is
634 feet below sea level,

During the drilling of this well, did you test any other
formatlons?

Yes, the well was originally drilled to a depth of
minus 609. At that point we stopped and tested the
supposed Grayburg zone, that zone swabbed at 100 percent
was thought to be at minus 614 feet. However, wée
contained the drill to a depth of minus 634, This
penetratéd seven feet of'the zone 1 porous interval of
the San Andres. It wasn't until we penetrated this
porous interval that we record any oil. The well is

now producing from this interval ten barrels a day of
oil, five barrels a day of water., We have accumulative
o0il production in this well of 23,191 barrels. The
gas-oil ratio is presently 3500 cubic feet per barrel.

This low ratio is indicative of the fact that this well

hbhed down, ‘The original oil-water contact
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has not been depleted. It's still being fed by a
surrounding reservoir, otherwise the gas-oil ratio would
be much higher.

Do you have any information as to the nature of the
formation in which the well is located?

The location on this well so that the top interval of
this Zone 1 porosity is 23 percent which is much better
than the field average of 14 to 15 percent. Sanger
Number 3 on this same lease penetrated 28 feet of Zone 1
porosity; we suspect that Sanger Number 6 also has that
much Zone 1 porosity. |
Based upon tha fact that vou have exccllent
here and some thickness of formation, have you reached
any conclugions as 5 why this well had been such a

poor producer?

We believe that ;t was either damaged by drilling

fluid which this fracture treatment did not reach beyond
or that we are in a localized area of poor permeability.
But if the formation had been damaced by drilling

fluids the fracture should have cnred that?

It should have.

I rofer you to what's heen marked as Exhibit No. 3.

Would you explain what that shows?

This is a log cross-section through the Sanger lease well

which we had logs on showing on the left-hand side as
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Sanger Number 6 well and showing that we penetrated

only the top seven feet of the porous interval.

The weil labeled Sanger Number 3 which is the third from
the left shows that this porous interval is continuous,
not scparated by any imperﬁeable streaks and has a

pay thickness of approximately 28 feet.

I notice that you have a line drawn on this exhibit down
here near the base 6f the logs. Would you explain that
line with the question marks in it?

That line represents the depth of minus 614 which was the
estimate of the nriginal oil-water contact in this field.
As you can see, the porosity of Sanger Number 6 is below
that denth.
Would you briefly explain what your proposed drilling
program is for 6Y and why vou feel that the proposed
Sanger 6Y should be drilled?

We propose to drill Sanger Number 6Y as a replacement

of Sanger Number 6. We propose this location at the
well 120 feet from the north line, 180 feet from the

west line, Section 27, in the same township and range.

e propnse to drill this well in order to remove it

from the shopping center parking lot in this busy section
of Hobbg, New Mexico. We also contend that this will

reduce waste by better drainage on this 40-acre tract

by &mproving permeability slightly. We think we can
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better drain this well, drain it on this 40-acre tract
to a lower reservoir pressure and hence prevent waste
from oil left behind and unrecovered. We also feel
that a well with better permeability in this good
porosity interval will protect the correlative rights

on this 40-acre tract by allowing it to drain the acreage
that's allocated to this well.

Is there a waterflood project proposed in this field at
some future date? |

Yes, there is an engineering committee trying to unitize
the north half and the south half of this field at the
present time.

Would this well act as an injection well in that
waterflood project?

Yes, even if this well does hot recover oil, it will be
a good injection point. Let me add that we plan to
cover this well from the Grafburg zone through Zone 2
porosity in San Andres which should provide good
injection points in cither the Grayburg or the San Andres
Zone 1 and San Andres Zone 2. We plan to have these
cores analyzed and from the capillary pressure tests
that are run on the cores we feel that we can hetter
determina what the acfiual oil-water contact is on this
eastern flank and determine for certain how far the

productive acreage in this area extends.
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0

Do you feel that if this‘Application is granted that
the drainage from the well on the western offsetting
leases will be significant? Will there be significant
drainage?
Excuse me. Would you repeat that question?
If this Application is granted and this well is drilled,
do you think there will be significant drainage to the
western leases?
i think there probably will be some drainage from the
offsetting leases just as we now believe that those
offsetting leases are draining our lease. That their
recovery from a reservoir is xela
producing rate of wells completed in a reservoir with
all other parameters being equal except permeability.
We feel that since our 40-acre tract demonstrates
excel;ent porosi;y And poor permeability that the
offsetting lease is draining our acreage, in this case.
The well to the west is a top allowable well; is it not?
Yes, it is, 80 barrels a day.

MR. UTZ: How many?

THF. WITNRSS: 820 barvela,

MR. UTZ: Which well is that?

THE WI'YNESS: Samedan's Moon "B" Number 2.
(By Mr, Buell) I hand you what's been marked as

Exhibit No. 4. Would you please refer to that and
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explain what this shows?
A This is a driliing cost estimate for drilling a

gtraight hole at the proposed location. Ue estimate

that the drilling cost will be $43,000 to drill and
evaluate this zone. The completion costs for drilling
and evaluation will be an additional $23,000 and the
total is $66,000 which is the subtotal on the £ifth line
from the top on the right-hand gide. The costs below

that are estimates of the tangible equipment that will

be moved from Sanger Number 6. Oof course, we intend to
plug and abandon sanger Number 6 upon the completion
cf Sanger Number 6Y.

0 Now, I hand'you what's been marked as Exhibit No. 5.
would you pleace explain that?

A This is our estimate of the cost that would be required
to deviate this hole. You have two columns here, Case
1 and Case 2. Bécause of the uncertainty of what we

might run into while we're deviating this hole, so there

is a range of coct which we have estimated here in the
two totals. T+ would be $12,725 probable éost and
$20,600 including any gort of trouble that we may run
into. This gives an average of about $17,000.

0 1f Shell were required to correct this well, would they

undertake that project?

A "I don't think we would. This is a marginal project to

e

e

R |
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begin with and would not have been considered at all
had it not been for the construction of the shopping
center in this busy town district.

With correctional drilling an additional cost would be
incurred as well as additional risks?

There would alsc be additional risks moving the short
distance to get this well 330 feet from the east line
and would still place it fairly close to the existing
well and probably in a similar permeability so that
would entail additional risk which I don't believe
Shell is prepared to take at this time.

Yet there are reserves in place there that would be
unrecovered if some well is not put in there?

We feel that there's a very good possibility that this

A0 agres iz ductive. Wao fcol that we've demonstrated
that the good po;osity that much of the leasges aldnq
this eastern flank have produced more total reserve at
this time than the calculations were that they would
ever recover. And this could be for two reasons. Either
migration of oil from th2 west or récovering oil from
leases similar to this 40-acre tract with poor
permeability on the east.

Do you feel that granting this Application would set an

unofficial or unusual precedent in the Hobbs (Grayburg-

San Andres) fleld?
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No, I think this is a unique case. It would not
set any precedent because we were moving this location
to accommodate the City of Hobbs and the contractors
of this shopping center area and to lose the liability
that Shell may have in this area.
Do you believe the granting of this Application would
prevent waste and protect correlative rights?
Yes, I do. I feel like by allowinag Shell to drill at
this unorthodox location with a straight hole, even thoudgl
it's risky, I believe we could probably get a hicher
productivity well and adecquately drain this very tight
40 acres which otherwise the o0il on this 40 acres will
be unrecovered and it will be wasted. I also feel like
because of the nature of the reservoir on this eastern
fiank, this zone is very likely being drained now and
that the correlative rights on this lease are not being
protected at the“present time.
Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by you or under your
supervision?
Yes, they were,

MR, BUELL: I move the admission of Exhibits 1
through 5,

MR, UTZ: Wwithout objection, they will be entered

into the record of this case.
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CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ:
Q Mr. Greene, is there any other location on this 40-acre
4 tract that you could drill this well at a standard
B 5 location, say on the north end? First let me ask you,
6 is this Exhibit No. 2, the top of the page north?

Yes, it is. We would have drilled this well at a
standard location when it was first drilled had it not

been for the topographical considerations in the City

10 of Hobbs. We were aware that this area would be built
11 up at some time and thiat thers were plans at that time
12 for a shopping center there on this acreage, =o our

»

13 original well would have been drilled at the 330 location

dearnle

»
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14 had it not been for the topographical locations. At

15 the present time, this whole arca is under construction

%1 or is oneupied by family dwellings. There are no other

17 drilling locations except the right-of-way in this

4. ‘- : w2 e 4,.\' v , ‘ ,v . ‘i e ,i. . .
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? 18 railroad track.

- 19| © This street, referring to Exhibit No. 2, the street on
20 the north edge running east and west, is that Turner?

M | A Turner Street is the diagonal running aecross the corner

- 22 of this proration unit, the lower left-hand corner,
23 0 Where is the Lovington Highway from this?

! ) 24 A That is the Lovington Highway:; it goes straiqht out to

25 Lovington.
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It goes Straight across the Lovington Hidhway?
No, it turns, 1t ig the Lovington Highway,

What is this Street at the north edge?

The one on the left is Grimes,

Now, I gather from your testimony that your contention
is that the entire 40 acres pProductive of o1 is in
the San Andres?

Yes, it is.

But you do admit that you have a problem recovering it

in that tight formation?

Yas,

Do you think the entire 40 is tight?
We don't really hawve muech eontiol over the geology on
this side. we don't have ‘good control over the o0il anqg

water and we don't have good control over the permeability

oI think that's one thing this well would give us, fThere

‘are several other drilling leases besides this one,

I think it's a good possibility that by drilling ang
coring this well ang running tests on the cores that

we could prove that some other drilling could be done

in this area.

Now, from a normal 330, 330 location this well is 230

feet to our south and a hundred fifty feet to our west:;
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fa)

o

is that correct?
Yes, that's right.
Then assuming radial draining, you will be draininag an

ares over into the south and the west tracts?

‘That's right,

Are these dimensions?
Assuming the radial drainage, we would be

of the adjoining lease, but on that point we believe

that the other lease at the present time is draining

the north end of our lease because of the poor permeabilitly

in that area. That total recovery is related directly
to the productivity of the well. If the reserves are
un ler there, then it's being drained now.

Even though that well is in the extreme southeast or
southwest portion of the 40-acre tract on the w_.st, you
feel it 1s draining your 46-acré tract?

We feel that it ié. This proposal of the proposed
location will still be 1200 feet from the closest offset
well.

of this proposed location?

Yes.

And Samedan owns the tract on the west?

Yes,

Now, in the tract south of you, is that royalty interest

the gsame as the Number 6 tract?
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Yes, it's the same throughout this section, Section 27.
So that by moving this lccation to your proposed y
location. yvou would only be harming correlative righ
to the extent that you would drain Samedan?
Only, I agree that we wquld be draining, possibly
draining, some of the o0il under Samedan's lease: but
equalizing that with the fact that we think they‘are
draining us now. So this is not unusual in a field.
MR, UTZ: Are there any other questions of this
witness?
MR, KELIL.AHIN: Yes, gir. Just a few.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Mr. Greene, Mr. Utz asked about the well on the south,
All of those wells are unorthodox locations; are they not
The five welle immediantely south o
They were drilled in the 1930's and I'm not gure that
they had any orthodox locations at that time.

Well, under the present controls they were unorthodox?
They would be unorthodox now,

Every one of them?

I'm not sure. Let's see. I helieve that's right,

How about on the cast side at the lower part of the

section there. Could vou give me the distance how far

those are from the lease line or the unit line to the wes )’
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>

I don't have those»exact locations., It appears to

me that they're right on the line.

Right on the line. So then there's a dry hole on the
east of that; is that correct?

That's right.

So that's the only control you have it is dry on the ywest?,

That was a farm-out well that was drilled in the 1950's,

The records that we have on that well indicate that it
never reached the Zone 1 permeability where we're now
producinag, so I think that is a definite drilling
possibility.

Reached the Grayburg formation?

Yes.

It was dry in the Grayburg?

They swabbeﬁ, according to the scanty

have, two drums of oil and one drum of water and
abandoned the well.

But they did not drill the San Andres; is that your
testimony?

That's indicated by the records that we have which are
fairly scanty.

Now, would it be possible that your Number 6 well is
at the eastern edge of the reservoir?

It is possible.

There are no wells on the east of it; are there?
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Well, there are no wells on the northeast of it.

There is no well due east of it; is there?

Not due east of that well.

The only wells east of it would be in the south part
of the section?

That's right.

Is is structurally lower than say the Samedan well,
for example?

Yes, it is.

Quite a bit?

It is lower. We have not logged the Samedan's wellé
80 we weren't able to determine how much deeper, how
much lower they were.

Now, you talked about the fact that Samedan's draining
you, You're proposing to drill 180 feet from the west
line of vouy proration unit, Howy far ie Samadan'e wall
from the east liné of their unit; do you know?

No, I don't.

Would you accept 1120 feet?

From the east line?

Yes, sir.

Yes, sir, I'd accept that.

And the only well to the south of that would be 1150
foct; would you accept that?

That looks reasonable,
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But you want to get 180 feet from their line?

They're also very close to their west line.

Yez, but they own the other half of that section; do
they not?

That's right.

Now, as I gather, you will not object, do not choose

to deviate the well from vour proposed location to bottom
it at a standard location 330 from the line?

I don't believe wc could afford to drill the well. 1It's
a risky project‘to begin with.

Actually, you'll be bettering your structural position
considerzbly by moving to the west; don't you?

We estimate that we'll gain from 106 to 20 feet of
structural position.

There's no reaujrement bv thie parking lct cperator ox
anybody else involved that you do move this well; is
there?

I don't believe they could legally make us move the
well since it's already at an existing location.

It was there when they came into the picture; was it not?
Well, they already owned the property when we drilled
the well,

pid they not buy the nroperty from Shcll?

Yes,

And Shell had a camp there at one time; did they-not?
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They had -- I'm not sure that they bought the

campsite. They did buy the pipe terminal and the

office gite from Shell,

WNow, Shell, then I preaume, reserved the surface rights
to drill on this unit when thev sold the surface?

We had the right to drill the well, yes.

Was a tracer survey run on your well to determine where
your production is coming from?

Yes, we ran a tracer survey this past summer to determine
whether the fracture went back to April of 1971, give
some indication of where the present production is coming
from,

Where is it coming from?

It's coming from a porous interval in the bottom of the
hole.

Yon AdAn not get the production from the Grayburg hole?
None, except at ilie bottom cf the hale.

That would depend on how the tracer survey is done to
make an accurate reading; would it not?

I don't know how it could have given us any other reading.
Where is the porosity in the Grayburg?

There's a low porosity interval in the Grayburg at this
location, bhut there's no producible porosity as far as

we ¢an determine in the Grayburg at that location,

So you haven't preserve rated that interval then?

DB Emmaae oo
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Now, you've referred to this proposed waterflood project.

Actually, the operator in the Hobbs Pool have been working

for about three years trying to form a unit; have they
not?

That's right.

The location of injection wells would be somewhat
premature at this time; would it not?

I think they would be, but I believe that the wells
around the perimeter would make good locations for
injection wells, They usually do.

Now, you were talking about the low productivity of the
Number 6 well. Could you give us a production from the
other five wells to the south of that?

They're all top-level wells, 80 barrels a day.

They 're all arowdina to the west; aren't they, of their
proration units?

They're on the west side. As far as I know, they‘'re

“all at legal locations.

Well, I won't question the legality of the wells
congsidering the time they were drilled. But on the
present rules they were on the west side of the unit?
They're on the west side of their proration units.

Tt appears that there are at least three 130 feet from

the west line.
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Now, you said that the gas-oil ratio indicated by

the pressure had not been completed. Where 4did this
pressure come from?

From the well, from the surrounding walk in the reservoir
either under this proration tract or from the reservoir
as a whole.

What's the producing mechanism in this reservoir?

This particular zone is probably partially water drive
and partially depletion.

Is your Number 6 making any water drive?

It's making five barrels of water, but it's not watered
out by any means.

Could you give any estimate bf what direction the
pressure's coming from, the water drive?

on this particular lease., T can't tell vou where the
pressure that's heating this well is coming from. It
could be from the east or the west.

From the east or the west?

We feel.

The water driver reservoir, your pressure, would be
coming from in the reservoir?

I'm not calling this a water-drive zone. I say it may he
partially water drive. I don't believe that's heen
resolved by the enqgineering committee that is working on

this field.
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It would be more apt to be coming from the south and
west; would it not?
Are you speaking of the pressure?
Yes, sir. Your water-drive pressure or your agas
pressure.
Of course, that's what we're trying to find out here.
We think there's a cood possibility thét it could be
coming from the east.
MR, KELLAHIN: That's all. Thank vou, Mr. Greene,
MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witnesg?
MR, BUELL: If I may ask just a few, Mr. Examiner.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELL:

Q

Mr. Kellahin mentioned something about the shopping

center owners torcing you to move this well. 1Is it not

so that the present Number 6 is in a parking lot or will
be in a parking iot for a shopping center?

Yes. They have plans to extend their parking lot to
this area and the last time I talked to their developer,

they planned on putting a building at the location when

‘the well is moved,

And if the well exists there will be pedestrians and
traffic around the well, as I understand it.
Yes. This is a very busy street and we expect that

there will be both pedestrians and automotive traffic.
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0 And this well would present some hazards to the public,
to the motorirg public, the pedestrians in the area;
is that correct?
.\ We feel that it would,
MR. BUELL: I have nothing more,
BY MR. KELLAMIN:
0 Mr. Greene, the well is quite adequately housed ana
Protected from the public; ig it not?
A We've tried to make it as gafe as possible by putting a
wall around it.
(Whereupon, Samedan's Exhibi tg Nos. 1, 2, 3 ana 4
were marked for identification.)
0 (By Mr, Kellahin) My, Greene, I hand You what lias been

marked as Samedan Exhibit Nos. i, 2, 3 and 4.  poes that

Number ¢ well?

A Yes, it does.

Q And there's g fence completely around the well; ig there
not?

A There's a wall about ten feet high, 1'q say, extending

around the well. We've tried to make it safe from
kids and that sort of thing,

0 So it aétually Poscs no hazard to pedestriang, traffic

at the present; does it?

[ ..
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I think there is always a possibility while we are
working on the well something could happen.

That's always a possibility on any well; is it not?
It's always a possibility,

Now, in regard to the street, your proposed location is

actually closer to Turner Street than vour present

location, is it not?

Pardon me.

The street right-of-way, your present location is further
from the street right-of-way than your proposed location;
is it not? It appears from vour exhibit. Tt appears

to me that it is.

They appear to me to be the same from the Turner Street

id
3
g
[¢]
)
fote

right-of-way. It could be that th pesed location
is slightly closer; it's certainly out of the congested
parking area, however.

Well, there was ﬁo parkinag area when you drilled the
well; we agree. |

No, thére is no parking area there now. It's just

under construction. I might add, or may I? That none
of those pictures shows the construction that's underway
and had there been one taken toward the north you could
see that there is a large reinforced steel building

being constructed 4ust to the narth of that well,

I believe one of them shows that.
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MR, UTZ: Yes, on Exhibit No. 1.
(By Mr. Kellahin) Has Shell represented to the parking

la

r
P )]

evaloper that they will move this well?
We've told them if we were able to get a well of
adequate production at the new location, we would plug
and abandon the existing well.
You're not going to plug and abandon it until you drill
the new one?
That's right.
Aﬁd if it's not a 9ood one vou'll keep the old one?
That's right;

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would offer Samedan
Exhibits 1 through 4,

MR, UTZ: Without objection, Samedan's Exhibits 1

. through 4 will be admitted intc the record of thiy case.

MR, KELLAHTN: That's all,.

RECROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

0

Because of a non-standard location, would Shell be
receptive to accepting a penalty factor based on the
distance moved from a standard location, Mr. Greene?
Ratio of the distance?

Yesa.

We have run some checks on this well. Of course, it's

the recovery, the total amount recovery is a little




well. 1'm not sure what the ratio of the distance would

4\ be.
.F~ B 5] O I'm not sure. 1 thought maybe you'd worked it out.
61 A I only worked out the distance that we would still be

7 fyom the gamedan’s moon "B" Number 2 which would be in

8 excess of 1200 feet. We're only movindg 150 feet closer

associates .

9 to the 1ine than the standard 330 feet would be.

TRERS 60 barrels would be 75 percent of 80 parrels; right?

dearniey, meier &
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oved.

11 g0 barrels is the expected allowable appIo¥

12| A Right.

131 @ go if your penalty factoxr was 25 percent, i£ would still

5

° .3 [} a

e 14 be an economlcal sxtuatlon?
hz‘ L] »

2 15\ A Yes, 1 believe it would.

, PAGE 29
1 uncertain. We estimate that with our jnitial production
g 2 rate of 60 barrels per day. this would be an economical
!
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%3 16‘ MR. UTZ: Other questions?

) ERY RECROSS -BXNIINATION \
H1 g | me . KEMADR

- %i 19 o] Would you pe willing to make a bottom hole survey to
%i 20 determine what the bottom is bottomed at?

- éi 21 A Assuming we drilled a relatively straight hole?
.z
%% 2 Q Wwell, agsuming you drill a hole. will you make a bottom
%% 23 hole survey to determine where it jg actually bottomed?
%g 24 ).} yes. You mean a deviation aurvey to determine the anqle?y
) 0 1 pean & directional survey .
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Yes.

MR. UTZ: Well, that brings up another question,

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

0

How straight is it practical to drill a well of this
nature? In other words, how much closer to the 180 feet
from the west line do you think you could get at the
bottom of the hole?

I think we can. I'm not the drilling engineer, bu%z I
think we can assure the Commission that we can stay
within the bounds of the State rules, whatever those are,
as far as deviations.

The State rules would put you clear over on the Samedan
lease since you're only 180 feet. I guess my question
would be can you bottom the hole 180 feet from the west
lease line?

Well, I feel like we can get the botton Of
within 50 feet. This is a verv shallow well. With

good de&iation control, I believe we could assure the
commission that we would be at least within 50 feet from
the proposed target.

If you deviated to the west to bring it over to about
130 feet from the lease line.

That would be a possibility or the other direction for

that matter.
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3

We understand that. Of course, I don't think anybody

would object if you went in the other direction.

MR. UT%4: Other questions?

{No response.}

MR, UTZ: The witness may be excused,

MR, BUELL: T have no other witnesses,

MR. UT2: Why don't we take a short coffee break

while they're pasting up the exhibits.

(Whereupon, a brief recess was held.)

MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order. You may

proceed, Mr. Kellahin,

LEON VEEDER,

a witness, having been first duly sworn according

to law, upon his ocath testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

MR, KELLAHIN:

Lo

Would you state your name, please?

Leon Veeder.

Mr. Veeder, by whom are you employed and in what

position?

Samedan 0il Corporation as a staff enagineer,

Where is it located?

Ardmore, Oklahona.

Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation

Commission or one of its Examiners?
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No, not New Mexico.
For the benefit of the Examiner, would vou briefly outline
your education and experience as an enagineer?
I have a B.S. degree in petroleum engineering from the
University of Tulsa and 21 years of experience.
Where was your experience? When did you graduate from
college?
In January, 1952,
Where did you go to work then?
I started working for Skelly 0il Company in Southem
Oklahoma.
Have you worked for other companies?
Yes, I have. I worked for an independent oil producer
in Kansas; I worked for Home State Production Company
in Tulsa and have been with Samedan for over 13 years.
During all of this time was your werk as a petroleum
engineer?
Yes, it was.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?

MR, UTZ: Yes, they are.
(By Mr. Kellahin) Mr.Veeder, you are familiar with the

Application of Shell 0il Company in Case 5063; are you

not?

Yes, I am,
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Have you made an examination of their proposal and its
effect on Samedan?

Yes, sir.

All right:. Referring to what has been marked as
Samedan's Exhibit No. 5, on the wall, would you identify
that exhibit and discuss the information shown on it?
Exhibit No. 5 is a Grayburg marker structural contour map.
This map was constructed on the log marker in the lower
Grayburg formation. This mark is the same mark that
was used by the engineering committee in the recent
Hobbs field study. All the toés are essentially the
same, other than the Shell Sanger Number 6, We picked
the Grayburg marker about 19 feet higher than the
engineering committee Aid.

Now, you refer to the enaineering committee. Would you
identify this engineering committee; what iz it and who
constitutes it?

This engineering committee was a group of people
representing all of the field operators which were
consiyned by AMOCO in an effort to study this reservoir
for purposes of unitization and possible secondary
recovery.

llow long has that encineerina committee been working?

I would say approximately three years.

Nave they had available to them substantial amounts of
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information on the Hobbs Pool? Have the operators

made available to them their core information and other
information?

Yes, as far as I know. Every operator in the field
availed all of his information to this committes.

Now, in connection with your Exhibit No. 5 is there
anything else you want to point out on that exhibit?
Only that this is the 40-acre proration unit in gquestion.
Tt does show the existing structural position of the
Shell Sanger Number 6 and their proposed location of
Sanger 6y,

And he is in the Grayburg?

Yes, sir,

Now, referring to Exhikit No. 6, would you identify that
exhibit and discuss it?

This map is the top, the San Andres structural contour
map, and it shows the structural position of the Shell
Sanger lease relative to the field proper as well as the
Sanqer‘Number 6 well and the proposed Number 6Y location.
In red is the 40-acre proration unit in question. 1In
green are Samedan's leases in the northeast quarter of
Section 28. Also on this map is, in the brown, a line
designated as A, A prime, which depicts a cross section.
This cross section has been drawn through ARCO's Moon

Number 3, Number 2A, Samedan’'s A, Number 2 Moon and our
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Moon B2 and Shell's Number & Sanger.

Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 7,
would you identify it and discuss that, please?
Exhibit No. 7 is the Cross Section A, A prime, as shown
by the brown line on Exhibit No., 6.

This cross section has logs for the two ARCO wells,
stick diagrams for two Samedan wells which have no logs
and the Shell well has a log. The top of the Grayburg
marker is indicated by this line (indicating), the top
of the San Andres zone is indicated by this line
(indicating), the cross section is hung on a minus 400
feet and the cross section indicates the existence of
structure in the area of the field. It likewise shows
the lease houndaries between Samedan'’s Moon "B" lease
and Shell's Sanger lease. It also shows the prannsed
Shell Sanger Nuwber 6% location. Lt further indicates
the structural gain that Shell might enjoy by moving
their well from the present 6 location to the proposed

6Y location.

In this reservoir is vour structural position of any

importance?

I would say that structural position is definitely

gignificant,

Is this a sionificant advantage that Shell would gain

by moving to the west?
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Yes, sir. I believe that it would bhe.

Now, you say you have no logs on the Samedan wells.

How were the tops determined on those twe wells?

The tops were picked by drilling samples and, of course,
the stick diagrams are hung to the minus 400 subsea

with the TD's depicted at the bottom of each well.

Do you have anything else in connection with that exhihit,
Mr. Veeder?

I believe not.

would you discuss that exhibit?

Exhibit No. 8 is the San Andres Zone 1 porosity foot map.
The construction of this map, the pictures that were made
by the Hobbs field engineering committee were taken from
that repoxrt and posted to this map. In the case of the
Shell No. 6 Sanger it wag ocur finding that Zone 1, in fact
did have seven feet of net pay with an average porosity

of 11 percent. Consequently, the value ,77 as shown for
their well which is contrary to the enaineering committee
report which did have the zero line going directly through
their well. The other values in the immediate area were
checked and found to be accurate.

Now, does that also indicate a structural advantage to
Shell by moving to the west? |

It does not indicate a structural advantacge.

y
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Q

A porosity advantage?

But it would appear that they would cain porosity feet
by moving to their proposed location.

Would that bhe a sionificant ¢ain, in your opinion?

In my opinion, the porosity feet in their proposed
loration wonld be oreater by approximately a third, but
relative to the area that they could effectively drain
I could see no particular gain.

Now, what control do you have for the zero line on that
axhibie?

The zero line on the Exhibit No. A coincides with the
engineering subcommittee zerc line with the exception of
this one location. Upon examining <his map a little
closer, vou will notice that there are dry holes -~
should I give all those locations?

Yes, I believe so,

There is a dry hole located in the southwest-northwest

T

of 21; another dry hole located in the southwest-northwest
southeasé of Section 21; there's another dry hole located

in the center of the south half-south half of Section 27.

These dry holes afford the basic control for this zero ling.
Do you have anything else in connection with that exhibit?
No, sir,

Now, turning to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 9,

would you identify that exhibit, please?
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Exhibit No, 9 is a blown-up 40-acre proration unit

taken from the Exhibit No, 8 map covering the 40 acres

in question., We have simply transposed on this blown-up
figure the zero line with this area on the north and
east being San Andres non-productive, with the area to
the south and west being productive. It also shows the
existing Sanger Number 6 well; it also shows Shell's
proposed Sanger Number 6Y location:; it also shows the
position of illegal location 330 feet out of the
southwest corner. From this figure, we have determined
that there are 11.44 acres of this 40-acre proration
unit, in our opinion, pfoductive.v

If the proposed location is approved, would you recommend
that the Commission treat that as an 1l.44-acre proration
unit?

Yes, sir,

And adjust the allowable accordingly?

Yes, sir,

Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 10,

would you identify that exhibit?

Exhibit No. )0 is shot out of the Hobbs Pool engineering

committee report dated March, 1972, and is the Zone 1
water-cut map. This portion indicates the existing
water cuts as of 1-1-71, along with the productive

limits of the field as depicted by this committee. This




——'-—---fm-T--nlilnnllllllllllllll!!lllIIIIIIIIIIIHIIIIIllIllllllllll.lllllll.l.l.l.l..llllllllll

dearnley, meier & assc-iates

NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EASTSALBUQUEIQUE, NEN MEXICO 87108

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.O. BOX 10024PHONE 243-86910 ALBUIUERQUE,

10

11

12

13

e
n

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

sace 39

figure also shows the 640-acre proration units that are
in existence on Shell's Sanger lease, It further indicate
that the productive limits as determined by Hobbs
engineering committee was determined or defined by the
original water-oil contact at a minus 614. Now, that
was a field-wide determination.

You're not in complete agreement with that 614 figure;
are you?

Not in complete agreement, no, sir. We feel that there
are exceptions to this.

And would one of the exceptiois be thc Shell's 40-acre
tract involved here?

It must be because their well is producing commercial
oil at a subsea of minus 634,

Did the engineering committee make any study of a water
drive in this pool?

Let me answer your gquestion this way: The zones of
porosity in the San Andres are difficult to separate in
that there is communication between these zones and the
well bores as well as indirect connection with the
porosity. The engineering committee as a whole did not
elect to calculate reserves and the future performances
of the field using partial water drive. This committee
was under the direction of AMOCO and that was the

consensus of that group, but conversely this report
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was never approved by the operators' committee in
the Hobbs field. I'm not at liberty {0 say how ¢
orverator felt:; I don't know their reasons for turning

it down. Samedan did not approve that report,

Do you find any occasion of a water drive in the south
and east?

It is my opinion that in the upper portion of the San
Andres which is depicted to be Zone 1 by this committee
and in the method that they've used in correlating, it is
wy opinion tha£ there has been and there is an existing
partial water drive in this part of the San Andres in
this portion of the field, this northeast portion in
question.

From what direction is that watei drive coming?

From the configurations shown in that engineering

5 indicated that the water is coming

report, it
primarily from the southwest but could very possibly be
coming from the west and northwest as well,

Do you want to come back to your chair, Mr. Veeder? HNaw,
Shell already has four or five unorthodox well locations

immediately south of their proposed unorthodox location;

do they not?

Yes, sir.

And those locations generally are toward the west?

Yes, sir.
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o)

unit.
L_____,_________.___,___*._ﬂ,____,#______,____._____,u,__‘

would it be feasible, in your opinion, for Shell to

directionally Arill to bottom at a standard jocation if

they move to their proposed location? Would it be

feasible?

1 could not answer that question. T think Shell would

have to determine the feasibility.

Shell's economically unfeasible. You don't have an
opinion on that; is that your testimony?

No, sir. I have not run out any economics on this.
vou testified in connection with the 40-acre proration
unit exhibit, it was Exhibit No. 9, that in your
opinion they're 11.44 productive acreage based on
porosity development?

Yes, sir.

pisregarding that for a moment and considering the
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Arainage of a well located as Shel

their well, should any penalty effect be applied to the

well?
Yes, sir, in my opinion it should be.
Do you have any idea of what penalty should be applied?

po you have any suggestion pased on drainage only?

I would suggest that a fraction of 11.44 divisible by
40, which calculates to be 28.6 percent pe a factor

applied to the top allowable for that 40-acre proration

e el
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12

Well, do you have any other comments, Mr. Veeder?

No, sir.

Supposing for a moment the Commission approves the
location, is there any risk that the well would deviate
from the vertical in this pool?

Yes, sir,

Why ig that?

Drilling experience has indicated that drillihg will
normally climb updip if it's essentially uncontrolled.
It has a tendency to climb structure.

What direction would that take it in, in this instance?
Based on those structure maps that well would have to
climb structure on the southwest.

And that would take it closer then to the Samedan than
to the surface location?

Yes, si
Would you ask if the Commission appfoves the location
that Shall be required to make a directional survey?
Yes, sir, I would.

And any allowable assigned to the well be based on the
bottom hole location rather Ehan the surface?

Yes, sir.

What deviation could be anticipated in this pool; have
you any estimate on that?

I'm not experienced in drilling practlices in this area.
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I would only offer this bit of information in answer
to your question that only 3 degrees of deviation would
result in the possibility of the bottom of the hole
being over 200 feet from the surface location, if the
drift is in the same direction,
And if the drift were to the south and west, as you
indicated it might be, that would put it on Samedan’s
lease?
Yes, sir. The bottom of the hole would be on Samecan's
lease.
Do you have anything else, Mr. Veeder?
I believe not, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I'd like to offer into
avidence Samedan's Exhibits 5 through 10, inclusive,
MR. UTZ: Without obiection, Samedan's Exhibits 5
through 10 will be entered into tiie record of this éase,
MR, BUELL: Mr. Examiner, we would object. They
were not shown that they have been prepared by him,
MR. KELLAHIN: Were they prepared by you or under
your supervision?
THE WITNESS: Under my supervision.
MR, KELLAHIN: We will again offer these exhibits.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, they will bé accepted
into the record, Exhibits 5 through 10,

Questions of the witness?
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CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

[8)
»

committee formed for this pool; do I understand that
correctly?

Yes, sir. That's correct,

Did this committee as part of its work allocate reserves
on operators' leases in the pool area?

Yes, they did.

And they allocated reserves to the Samedan Moon lease,
as 1 understand it?

That's correct.

Am I correct in my understanding that Samedan has already
pumped 98 percent of those allocated reserves in that
lease and produced them?

I don't have th&ge figures at my fingertips.

Would you quarrel with my premise that they have or close
to 98 percent?

I'm just totally unprepared to commit myself on that
question.

Do you know how much those wells have recovered on the
Samedan lease?

No, sir., I didn't bring any figures.

But they've been top allowables all the time they'wve

heen producing? _J
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Yes, sir. that's correct.

Would vou deny that they've pumped 58 percent of their
allowable reserves by the committee?

98 percent of the top allowable?

98 percent of the assigned reserves to them,

Are you speaking of the remaining primary or the secondary
or the ultimate?

Total reserves assigned to them, primary reserves.
Would Counsel give me a few moments?

Sure,

Without calculating, I would say that the Samedan Moon
leases have produced in excess of 90 percent of the
ultimate primary oil reserves assigned by the Hobbs Pool
engineering committee,

In excess of 90 percent?

Yes, sir.

I understand that the Moon "B" was assigned 1,274,652
barrels,

That's corfect.

Am I correct in my understanding that the Moon "B" has,
as of June 1, '73, had accumulative production of
1,249,522?

I have available to me the accoumulative production to
1-1-72, wWould that be acceptable?

That was 1,191,224?
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Yes, sir, that's correct.

Then it's been producing for a year since then?

Yes, sir, top allow;ble.

So would you quarrel with my figure of January, '73,
of 1,249,522?

No, I think not.

I think if you calculate that, that's approximately 98
percent,

Yes, sir,

So Samedan has pretty well taken out all the oil assgigned
to them under this lease?

That is a question that revolves around the validity of
this report which I testified previously that Samedan
did not approve.

Do you disagree with the aséighed ultimate recoverable
rederves there?

Yes, I do.

How much do you disagree with it? Do you think the
figure should be higher or lower?

It should be higher, l

Substantially higher or is it just a smali amount?

I would say that it should be substantially higher,

But the engineers on the committee disagree with you;
is that correct?

The engineers, yes, sir,
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54

Now, you mentioned that because of water drive water

is moving through this field from the westerly direction;
is that correct, southwest, northwest and west?

Yes, sir,

As that water moves through the field and waters out your
Sanger Moon "RY, mnlese there is a producing well on the
east of that, I understand that the oil moving in front
of that water will be lost and not recovered; is that
correct?

if there are no additional producing wells east of the
Moon lease, that's correct.

Good producing wells, some of the oil will not be
recovered?

Correct.

Would vou explain again for me on the exhibit, on the
40-acre proration unit, how you pick that red line that
you drew there?

Yas, sir, The red line on Exhibit No. 9 coincides with
the zero line as shown on Exhibit No. 8 which is the
San Andres Zcne 1 porosity foot map. This line is
controlled by the existence of several dry holes whose
locations I gave previously. Also the fact that there
are only .77 porosity feet in the Shell Sanger Number 6

existing well,

How deep were those dry holes to the north and west
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LO- DA St I gt O 4

According to this map -- do you want me to identify these

again?

Certainly, please.

"All right, sir. The well located in the southwest and

rilled tc 4294, mThe well

northwest of Section 21 was
located in southwest of the northwest of southeast was
drilled to 4255 feet. The well drilled on Shell's
Sanger lease in Section 27 located at the center of the
south half-south half was drilled to 4286 feet.

pDid all of those wells penetrate the San Andres?

MR, MATTHEWS: I don't know; I would say so, I'm
not on testimony. We have not exanined the logs on all
of those. Unless they have a San Andres top on them,
why I would pe unprepaied tc say. So if thev have a
San Andres top on them, it did penetrate at least
sufficient to identify the San Andres.

(By Mr. Buell) So for purposes of your testimony here
you don't know whether those three wells that you've
used for control then hit the San Andres formation?
That is not true, sir,

Correct me, I'm sorry.

They all have subsea top pictures on the top of San
Andres.

They do?
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Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Matthews, are you going to testify
in this case?

MR. MATTHEWS: If I'm required, yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Would you desire that we swear in Mr,
Matthews to answer vour question?

MR. BUELL: Fine,

MR. UTZ: Why don't you postpone your question
until we're through with Mr. Veeder.
(By Mr. Buell) Mr, veeder, you have no controls aoriir
and east of the Shell proration unit that's in question;
do you?
No, s8ir, I do not.
So the nearest controls that you have are in excess of
half a mile away: correct?
No, sir, that's not true on Shell's Sanger lease itself,
I'm referring to the three dry holes that you've used
to pick the edge of porosity.
Oh, pardon me. Besides those three dry holes, there is
an additional dry hole in the southwest of the northwest
of Section 21 that was drilled at 11,211 feet. So that
would be an additional control point for these two dry
holes,
Did the oil-water contact that's been used by the

engineering committee enter into your considerations
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e

>t

at all in drawing your diagonal red line on Exhibit 9,
I believe it is?

No, sir, it did not,

S$o you have drawn ihat iine based upon two wells that

are located in excess of a half mile from the lease that
were dry holes; is that fair?

That's not entirely true., This porosity foot map is
contoured in a customary fashion such that it would tend
to grade in pcrosity feet from in field towards the
estimated productive,

Are all your drawings here based upon your interpretation
or use of information as to Zone 1 in the San Andres
formation?

Those were not drawn specifically to Zone 1, no, sir.
They were AQrawn specifically with respect to the top

of San Andres, yes, sir,.

Is the diagonal red linc there that you've used on
Exhibit 9 take into account that there are three
producing zones in the San Andres, two of which are below
this Zone 1?

I would say yes. It was the engineering committee's
finding that the oil-water contact was common not only
to all the zones depicted in the San Andres, but also

in the Grayburg which is also one common source of

supply.
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That oil-water contact 1is gomewhat in question; is it
not, where it has been used?

In general, 1'd say that it is a good —-- it's a valid
pick, but I also recognize that there arc evceptions.
well, your .77 figure. I'm not clear how you arrived
at that over in this exhibit, you've labeled it over here.

Next one over, 6, 1 pelieve is the nunber.

Exhibit No. 8.
You assigned a porosity value of .77 to the Shell lease;
is that correct?
qyhat's correct.
How did you pick that again?
1f +the Cominission desires, 1'd l1ike to ask our other
witness, Mr. Matthews, to answer that question.

MR, UTZ: Would you refer that question to Mr.
Matthews?

MR. BUELL: Yes.
(By Mr. Buell) Mr, Veedex, knowing the properties of
this reservelr, would you quarrel with Mr. Greene's
statement that at the present time the Samedan well‘is
draining oil from underneath the shell lease?
Yes, I would question that statement.
vou disagree with him?
Yes, sir, I would.

MR. BUELL: I have nothing else.
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RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

=g el

» 0

A

Mr. Veeder, does Samedan have any bottom hole pressures?

|4

No, sir, was do not,
Do they take bottom hole pressures of this pool anymore?
Mr. Matthews might correct me if I'm wrong, sir; but it's
my understanding that the gas-oil ratios-are the only
requirement., It's also my understanding that some
special pressures were run for the purposes of this
iearing committee report on the field-wide study and
I'm speaking strictly from memory now. It's my
understanding that the pressures in this area are
generally in the 600-pound range.
Do you know whether or not those pressures are available
at this time?
No, sir, I do not,
Well, will Mr. Matthews be able to answer that?
MR. MATTHEWS: What is that, sir?

~ MR. UTZ: Are those pressures run in this latest

survey available at this time?
MR. MATTHEWS: They would be if we have run them,

I'm not familiar with whether they have run those that
are required by the Commission, but I'm not familliar
whether they have run them to date on these particular

wells or not, sir.
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You're saying you don't know whether

there are any bottom hole pressires available or not?

¥

MR. MATTHEWS: That is correct, as far as 1'm
concerned.
MR. UTZ: Can you find this out?

MR. MATTHEWS: Yes, we could from our division

engineer in Midland, sir.

MR. UTZ: Does Mr. Greene know whether there are

any hottom hole pressures available?

MR. GREENE: There have been bottom hole pressures
done on key wells, but whether they're our key wells or
not; I don't remember where they were run. They were
used by the engineering subcommittee.

MR. UTZ: You can see what I'm atfter. I'd liks
if possible, I'd like to know the pressures on your well
and the Samedan wells,

MR. GREENE: Our well is a pump well that has been
since it was drilled. So we haven't run any pressures
on it, I don't know if the Samedan's wells are pumping
or flowing. We haven't taken any bottom hole pressures
on our Sanger Number 6.

MR, UTZ: I think it is very apparent that there
are not pressures available.

MR. GREENE: There are none on our well,

MR, MATTHEWS: We would meet any requirements from
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the Commission.

MR. UTZ: I really don't know whether the Commission
requires them.

MR. VEEDER: I believe Mr. Greena's statement is,
there are key wells that are still surveyed.

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?

(No response,)

MR, UTZ: You may be excused. Mr. Kellahin, do you
desire to call Mr. Matthews at this time?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes.

MR. MATTHEWS: I have been sworn in, sir.

MR. UTZ: Yes, I realize that.

CLIFFORD W, MATTHEWS,

a witness, having been earlier duly sworn
according to law, upon his oath testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

o © -

. Would you state your name, please?

Clifford W, Matthews,

By whom are you employed and in what position?

Division manager, Samedan 0il Corporation, Midland, Texas.
Have you testified before the 0il Conservation Commission
before?

Yes, sir, I have,
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wWhat are your qualifications?

I have testified before. I'm a graduate of Southaip
Methodist University, B.S. degree in geology. Two years
at O for my Master's,

You are testifying then as a geologist?
Yes, as a geologist.

Mr. Matthews, you heard the questions that have been
asked by Mr. Buell of Mr. Veeder in regard to pressure.
Do you have any pressure information?

No, I have no pressure information as far as actual
pregsure on our particular Moon "A" and Moon "BY leases.

I don't remember the other guesticon you had. Would

you restate your questiocn?

CRGS5~-EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELT.:

Q

I was inqui:ing about the depths of those dry holes and
the top of the formation., What was penetrated?
Actually the tops of the formations were either picked
by me or taken from the engineering committee., I picked
and double checked all of the formation tops in this
area here (indicating). Noh, this as it is marked on
the log is an estimated top off the King well.

What well are you pointing to?

This is the R, H, King well in the south half of the

south half of Shell 0il Company Sanger lease.




. o 2| A That's correct. That is an estimated line and estimated
3 top. It is also pased on the iog tops picked in the
4 other wells on the S5anger iease. In eacn
2 5 a tip off the structure on the northeast.
Q But there is nothing off the northeast from the Shéll
unit there to use as controls?
Other than the King well which has the estimated top

pased on sample descriptions and so forth from scout

10 records.

1 That's what I wanted to make clear, that it is all

12 estimated and somewhat speculative.
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the movement of oil across by water invasion.

tered nni-i wWould

Now, if it passed your wells and

i+ he feasible for Samedan to drill on the east side of

their present lease at a legal location to capture the

"3

oil that would be swept by?

We would have to consider the economics of the cost of
the well.

That is a possibility?

It is a possibility.

Have you any observations on any effect Shell's proposed
location would have on Samedan?

Very definitely. 1In my opinion, it will cause drainage
from our lease, a well located 180 feet from our line

on the surfaces with a good probability that the bottom
of the hole would drift upstructure. I think it would
very definitely cause drainagc and will not protect
correlative rights,

Now, with your nearest well to Shell's lease line being
1120 feet, in your opinion are you draining Shell's
lease at the present time?

In my opinion, we are not draining that lease. I think
that it is tight and the movement of oil from

underneath Shell's Sanger lease on the northwest portion
would probably not be moving. It's that tight. That's

just hased on the productivity of that particular well
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and what we know about the zone,
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.
MR. BUELL: May I ask a few more questions?
MR, UTZ: Yes, you may.

RECROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELL:

Q

A

I understand by computing the permeability up there --
Porosity.

You used a figure of 11 percent porosity?

I used an average figure of 11 percent porosity. The

porosity in the bottom of the hole calculates out

approximately 21 percent and then we used, approximately

grading that across from all of the San Andres, we had
about seven feet of what we would say as ‘an average

11 percent.

Would you quarrel with Shell's finding that they found
that the porosity in the San Andres there would be 23

percent?

I would quarrel with the fact that they have seven feet
of 23 percent porosity.

But this is what they did find?

You'd have to ask him on that,

I believe he testified to that.

That he had scven feet of 23 percent porosity?

I believe he testified to that,




iI---I-Il-IIlIllllllllllllllIﬂIIll.l.lI!!lllﬂl.l.llllﬂllllllllll...l.l.ll.ll.l‘lll.llllllIIIII...I“.IIII

gy, meler & associates

dearnl

HEW MEXICO 87103

209 SIMMS ELOG.4P.Q. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-8691¢ ALBUQUERQU

IZRIGFIRSY NATIONAL BANX BLOG. EAST e ALBUQUERQUE, NEZW MEXIC O 37108

10

11

13

14

e

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

59

PAGE

I would gucstion that there is actually seven feet
of 23 percent porosity depicted on the log sheet.
But that wonld be a matter of interpretation.

MR. BUELL: I have nothing,

MR, UTZ: Other questions?

(No response.)

MR, UTZ: You may be excused. Do you have any
further testimony, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all Y have.

MR, UT%Z: Well, are there any statements at this time]

MR, CHRISTY: Sim Christy, representing John
Hendrix, Mr., Hendrix is the operator of several wells
in the general area although not exactly in this
parilicular tiing, this particular case. We have listened
to testimony here today. We would caution the Commission
that you may be setting an inadvisable precedent by
granting the Application and you may format many more
Applications of this nature and for that reason we suppory
the position of Samedan in the case.

MR, UTZ: Anyone else?

MR, KELLAHIN: Mr., Examiner, please. Samedan
obviously opposes the proposed location.

MR, UT%: I gathered that.

MR, KELLAHIN: The oniy reason that has’been advanced

for this location is to move it off of a parking lot
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which was non-existent at the time the well was drilled
and certainly the parking lot operator of the shopping
center developer knew the existence of the well at the
time they bought it. The witness has testified that there
is no requirement on his part that they do move the
well; thevonly other reason for moving the well is to
gain an advantage both as to structure and porosity
development.
Putting their well 180 feet from Samedan's lease
line obviously is going to cause drainage far in excess
of that which would occur from a well at a standar
location. For that reason, of course, we oppose the
proposed location and in addition feel that if the well
ig to be drilled at this location, first of all the
Commission should require a directional survey to
determine exacﬁiy where the well is bottomed and that
any allowable assigned to the well be penalized in
proportion to its location. Our witness has testified
he proposes that it be based on 11,44 productive acres.
Now, there's two reasons for penalizing the well.
First, the location causing drainage to the offset
operator which is impossible to compensate by counter-
drainage. The other reason is we have shown that the
entire 40-acrc tract to be dedicated to the well is non-

productive and that there are actually only approximately
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We agree with Mr. Christy's statement that if the
Commission were to approve this proposed location, it
would be setting a dangerous precedent which could cause
a number of other Applications based on similar reasons
to move well locations to a better structural position
or better porosity position without regard to the effect
on the offsetting operators. Therefore, we ask the
Commission to deny the Application.

MR. UTZ: Do I understand, Mr. Kellahin, that you're
suggestiﬁg a penalty for dry acreage as well as a
penalty for iocation?

MR, KELLAHIN: We're saying there is a dual reason
for the penalty. Now, what the Commission bases their
actual penalty on, I think they should take both factors
into consideration.

MR, UTZ: But you're not suggesting any penalty?

MR. KELLAHIN: We are suggesting a2 penalty. I
believe the witness testified with regard to that figure.

MR. VEEDER: We suggested an 11.44 divisible by

40 or a 28.6 percent factor.
MR. UTZ2; Othecr statements?
MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, on behalf of Shell, We'd

like to point out that the topography that's forced upon

an operator has always been a consideration when an
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unorthodox location is sought. In this case, there

has heen testimony that the well is drilled in a
relatively dangerous place. 1It's not imminent, but it

is a dangerous location where there will be lots of
traffic., 1t can be moved to a vacant railroad right-of-wa
and drilled in a safer location. Unfortunately, it is the
only location on the lease where it can be drilled and

it does move it closer to Samedan's lease., However, we
feel that the lines that they have drawn on these maps

are speculative at best, I think it's been amply
demonstrated that the figures that are being used for

the engineering committee reportéiare now in question.
They have also assumed a subsea level of oil-water
contact of 614 feet, yet it was somewhere below 634

feet in this well,

There's a lot of interpretation involved. 1 would
also pointvout that shell asked for the opportunity to
produce any reserves that are under their 40 acres.

I would point out that Samedan has more than produced
their fair share that has been assigned in this reservoir.
The figure comes out to be 98 percent and they're still
punping at a top allowable. If they were stating that
they were not draining the Shell lease, I think that at
best they have pumped this at a high rate. They are

bound to influence the oil under that lease.
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As far as

setting a precedent, one of these

Applications always might set a precedent, but I think

thie Cuiuaission
own individual

of vacant land

44

has always considered each case on its
facts., In this case we have one piece

in a 40-acre tract and if there is going

to be a producible well and if the well is going to

recover reserves that will otherxrwise go unrecovered,

I think that the prevention of waste weighs against the

possible precedent of the case and the Application

should be granted.

MR, UTZ:

Thank you, sir. Any other statements?

(No response.)

MR. UTZ:

The case will be taken under advisement,

-000~-
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L. R TRUJILLO

OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISS]ON CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
s.,Tf 1:59 f‘.t‘.E “: MEX]CO ALEX . ARMIIO
V. DUA ZUBB - SANTA FE MEMBER
s1s01 STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.

Re: CASE No. 5063
ORDER No, FR-4639-B

Mr., Sumner Buell
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews,
Hannahs & Buell

Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 2307 Shell o0il Company
Santa Fe, New Mexico -

Applicant:

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very”truly yours,

; ;}1 \_7/{’/77 / )
TS U, O
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary—Director

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia oCccC
Aztec OCC '

et et e o,

Other Mr, Jason Kellahin

I ———————.




) BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION f
i OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO i

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
"CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
1COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
{THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: f
i ]
i CASE NO. 5063 De Novo
Order Na. R~46736.-%

APPLICATION OF SHELL OIL COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX OIL WELL LOCATION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

g ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

{BY THE COMMISSION: |

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 27, 1973
at Santa Fe, lNew Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this_j]3iin day of pecember , 1973 , the Commission,
a quorum being present. having consldered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at saild hearlng, and being fully ad-

vigsed in the premises,

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. .

! {2) <That appiicant, Shell 0il Company, seeks an exception 4[
ito Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regulations for approval
lof an unorthodeox oil well location for its Sanger Well No. 6-Y,
proposed to be located 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet
from the West line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38
East, NMPM, Hobbs Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New

iMexico.
8

(3) That Unit D in the NW/4 of the NW/4 of Section 27,
iTownship 18 South, Range 38 East, NHMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
is now dedicated to applicant's Sangexr Well No. 6, which is
presently operating.

(4) That the matter came on for hearing before Examiner
mlvis A. Utz on September 19, 1973, and pursuant to this hearing
Order No. R-4639 was issued on October 11, 1973, which granted
/Shaell's application and provided inter alia for an acreage factor
for proration purposes of 58 percent for production from the
Grayburg-San Andres formation.

|
z
|
!
!
i
!




=2~
- Case No. 5963 De Novo
‘order No. R-4639-B

| (5} That on October 29, 1973, application for Hearing De 3
Novo was made by Samedan Oil Corporation and the matter set for ‘
E ring before the full Commisgsion.

3
(6) That the matter came on for hearing de novo on November ?

§1973 at which time both Shell £il Company and Samedan 0il Corpora*
(Ltion made extensive presentations.

|
i {7} That based on the evidence presented at the de novo !
|hearing the Commission concludes that a well drilled at the i
iproposed location would drain offsetting operators. i
A !
‘ (8) That the substitution of applicant's proposed Sanger ;
Well No. 6-Y in the proposed unorthodox location for applicant's |
iSanger Well No. 6 will enable the applicant an opportunity to :
produce in excess of its just and equitable share of the subject |
Ilpool, will cause economic loss by the drilling of unnecessary wellsd
4will augment risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number
“of wells, and will neither prevent waste nor protect correlative |
rights. §

(9) That the application should be denied. 3

5 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

i (1) That the application of Shell 0il Company for an excep-
iltion to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regulations for
lapproval of an unorthodox oil well location for its Sanger Well
iINo. 6-Y is hereby denied.

| i12; That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
uentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
idesignated.

} STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATTON COMMISSION |

Aj ﬁ/> - . -

>‘,/ w/ '::j}a‘/f bttt Wb o
I. Ri TRUJILLO, Chairman

/// S |
( C (y ’/ (// ,/.«// ’/(/

»

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Memffer & Secrotary

~



HOBRS CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

(5051 107.22072 P O ROX 1136 HOBBS. NEW MEXICO §8240

Today is Monday, September 10, 1973 6)ﬁ“‘ rS.‘

17
Mr. A. L. (Pete) Porter, Director L.
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission n
P. O. Box 2088 i
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

It is our understanding a hearing is scheduled September 19th for a non-
standard 0il well re-location in Hobbs.

We respectfully request this correspondence be entered as supporting the
proposed re-location. The following information is submitted to substan~
tiate our supportive position in this hearing.
(1) Shopping Center Site - The growth of any community is entirely
dependent upon the size and accessibility of its market place. This
particular site is ideally situated due to the planned growth in this
area. There is an immediate need for additional shopping conveniences
and services to accommodate the residential and business area. Construc-
tion will begin in January on a 60 unit housing complex within a short
distance to the center. Residential homes have and will continue to
be constructed in this vicinity. The additional residences add to the
" presenti need.
(2) Cost Factor ~ With construction well under way on the buildings,
it would be prohibitive cost wise, to redesign and re-locate the ones
being constructed. As you are aware, shopping center areas are required

to provide a Specific number of square feet for parking for each square

t O0f salés area. the present well were tc remain, it would require

100
permanent fencing af an_area 50 x 80 feet (4,000 square feet less neces-
sary parking area) Additional land is not available in the proximity
needed to offset the parking loss.

(3) Safety -~ If the permanent fence were installed; there is alwzys the
danger of automobiles colliding with it or involvement with another ve-
hicle creating a hazard. Although, quite unusual, there is always the
possibility of broken pipes, valves or overflow.

(4) Environmental and Aesthetic Affects - The proposed new location

is less conspicuous and noticeable and is more compatible with the

immediate area. Any fumes and odors would be negligent.
Our position of supporting the proposed location was established by study

and trying to determine the best approach for the entire community. We
therefore strongly urge your favorable ruling in this hearing to the pro-

posed new location,

Respectfully submitted,

e )%JWM_——*

Stanley E. Ngwman
President

SEN:1k
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- Docket No. 34-73

CKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 27, 1973

CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A,M., - MORGAN HALL,

OTL
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

| CASE 5063:

(De Novo)

Application of Shell 0il Company for an unorthodox o0il well location,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its Sanger Well No. 6Y to be’
located 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet from the West
line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico. '

Upon application of Samedan 0il Corporation, this case will be

heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1220.




L R TRUJILLO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXiCO ALEX J. ARMISO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE senseR
820t STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER, IR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

October 25, 1973

Re: CASE NO. 5063
Mr. Sumner Buell ORDER NO._R-4639-A
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews,
Hannahs & Buell Applicant:
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 2307 Shell Oil Company

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

T2
. Z e, (f

A. L. PORTER, Jr,
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Jason Kellahin
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PEFORYE THE 01l CONSERVATION COMMISSION i
OF THE STATE or NEW MEXILCO '

IN THE MATTER oF The LA PTING

CALLED BY ‘THE o1l CONSERVATION

COMMISSEON OF NEW MBEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: \

CASE NO. 5063

N
o rmnmmr: — o
- “_'-—‘4"‘—-""“‘*—-'-—«-,_"
’
.
.
N
»
'
e ceimt s o it et JN—— -

order NO- R-4639

il zpprrCATION OF SHELL O1L
SOMPANY FOR AN S KORTHODOX

C

i
1
|
|
E
Ll LOCATION. LER COUNTY:

NEW MEXICO.

A

! vy THE COMMISSION:

py THE COTZ-2=—=

ii
o mhig cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on gepterper 19,
: 1973, &t santa Férs Hew Mexico, pefore graminer glvis A. ytz.
7 NOW, on this 11lth aay of October: 1973, the commiasion
! a quoxrum peind present. aving considerad the testimony the i

oRDER OF THE COMMISSION \
i
i

recoxd, and the recommendations of the Exaniner. and beind
gully advised in the premises

| FINDS:
S |

(v That due public notice having peen given as required
1aw, the conmission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

x ' subject matter thereof .

o (2) That applicant. shell 0il company: seaks an axception

to Rule 104 of the commission Rules and Regulations for approval
of an unorthodox oil well jocation for its ganger Well NO. 6~Y,
proposed to be 1ocated 1220 faest from the north line and 180 feet
fyom the Wwest line of section 27, mownship 18 south, range 38

rast, NMPM flobbs Grayburq—San Andres pool, Led county New \

(3) That Unit D in the NW/4 of the aw/4 of gection 27,
Township 14 south, range 38 rast, MMDM Lea county s Hew MexlcO:

is now dedicatad to applicant‘s sangerx well HO. 6, wnich is
prosently operating. \

(4) That upon completion of applicant's gsanger Well NO. 6-Y
unit D in the NW/4 of the wi/4 of cection 27, qownsnip 18 south.
Range 38 past. NMPM, Lea countys New Mexico. ahould be dedicated

o galid well.

s s
__.,,————_......—-v_"_w‘_,__.-——-—'

{
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Grdaer Ho. R-4£329

(53) That a well drilled at thz progoesa2d lozatioan shovlsd
encounter a zone of more favorable porosity for the production
of 011 than a well drilled at a standard leocation

(6) Thah the location of applicant!
undasirable because of the 1mm1nbn% conatrootic;

3

center parking lot surrounding the site,

~~

77  That the substitution of applicant's proposed Saunger
Well No. 6~Y in the proposed uvnorthodox location fow abpliuaac
Sanger Welli No. 6 will promote safety, will afford the applican
a greater opportunity to produce its just and equitable share o
the o0il in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss
caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, aveld the augmenta-
tion of risk arising from the drilling of an excassive number of
wells, and will otherwlse pravent waste and protect corxrelative
rights.

Q'hﬁ'bl

(3) That a rateable take factor of 58 percent will afforxd
the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable
share of oill in place and will afford protection to the corvala-
tive rights of the lease holders directly to the waest of the WW/4
of the NW/4 of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 last, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico.

(9) That the applicant should be required to determine the
subsurface location of the hole by means of a continuocus multi-
shot directional drilling gurvey to determine that the bottom of
tha hole ig8 no nearer than 180 feet to the wesi line of Sec-
tion 27, and the results of that survey should be furnished to

the Commission.

1T YIS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an uncorthodox oil well location for the Grayburyg-
San Andres formatlon 1is hereby approved for applicant’s Sanger
Well No. §~Y, to be drilled at a surface location 1220 feat
from the Horth line and 180 feot from the Wast linae ofi the
NW/4 of the MW/4 of Section 27. Township 18 South., Range 32 Eaet,
NMPM . Hobba Pcal, Léa County, New Mexilco.

(2) That sald well shall be drilled in such a manner as
to engsure that the bottom of the well is no closer than 180
feet to the west line of said Scction 27.

(3) That upon completion of applicant's Sanger Well No. 6-Y,
Unit D, in the NW/4 of the NW/4 of said Saction 27 shall be
daedicatad to said wall.

(4) POOVIDED HOWEVER, that the well is assigned an acreage
factor for proratlion purposaes of 58 percent for production from
the Grayburg-San Aundres formation,




Rl kit v Baim i iom

...3..
Case No. 5063
Oxrder No. R~4639

(5) PROVIDED FURTHER, that upon completion of applicant's
Sanger Well No. 6~Y, a continuous multi-shot directional survey
shall be made of the well-bore of said well for the antire
length of the well-bore with shot points no more than 100
feet apart; that the opexator shall cause the surveying company
to forward a copy of the survey report directly to the Santa Fe
office of the Commission, P. O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Maxico,
and that the operator shall notify the Commission's lobbs
district office of the date and time said survey is to be
cominenced,

{6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Conmission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

_ P .

TRUJILLO, Chairman

. R.
PR

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Sacretary

0

EAL

ax/
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October 15, 1973

' Re:
Mr. Sumner Buell
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews,
Hannahs & Buell
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 2307
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Deaxr Sir:

L R TRUJILLO

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER

LAND COMMISSIONER
ALEX J. ARMUIO

STATE GEOLOG!ST
A.L.PORTER, IR.
SECRETARY -~ DIRECTOR

CASE NO. 5063
ORDER NO R-4639
Applicant:

SHELI, OIL COMPANY

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above~referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very“truly yours,

¢ ) A

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-~birector

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x
Artesia occ__
Aztec 0OCC
Mr. Jason Kellahin
Other . r 8o
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i
(| APPLICATION OF SHELL OIL COMPANY

FOR AN UNORTHODOX WELIL LOCATION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

CASE NO. 5063
Ordar lo. R—-4639-A

NUNC PRO TUNC

BY THE COHMMISSION:

It appearing to the Commigsion that due to clerical error
and inadvertence, Order No. R-4639, dated October 11, 1973,
does not correctly state the intended order of the Commission,
IT TS THEREFQOPE ORDERED:

- - ——— -

(1) That Order No. (1) on Page 2 of Order No. R-4639 should
read in its entirety as follows:

"(1) That an unorthodox oil well location fcxr the Grayburg-
San Andres formation is hereby approved for applicant's
Sanger Well No. 6-~Y, to be drilled at a surface location
1220 feat from the North line and 180 feet from the West
1line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico."

(2) That this order shall be effective nunc pro tunc as
of October 11, 1973.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 25th day of October,
1973.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMIYSSION

.

Z’ = a0 T e

I, R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

S e
(AT W
ALEX J& Amé{ro ,Aombar

Y7

~,
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

le E AL

dar/
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CASE 5063: (De Novo)

——— S R e R T -

Application of Shell Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well location,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ‘above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthocox location for fts Sanger Well No. 6Y to be

located 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet from the West

line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico.

Upon application of Samedan 011 Corporaticn, this case will be
heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1220.

Docket No. 36-73

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING ~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - DECEMBER 11, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner: '

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
January, 1974, from fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from

nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico, for January, 1974.

Docket No. 34-73 ‘
DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 27, 1973
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A,M. - MORGAN HALL,




Dorket No. 35-73

DOCKET:  [5adiiNER HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ NOVEMBER 28, 1973

9 A.M. - OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, c¢r Richard

.. Stamets,

CASE 5115:

CASE 5116

CASE 5117:

CASE 5118:

CASE 5119:

CASE 5120:

Alternate Examiner:

Application of Mobil 01l Corperation for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Corral Draw Unit Area comprising 19,199 acres, more or less, of
Federal and State lands in Townships 25 and 26 South, Range 29 East,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Mobil 01l Corporation for a pressure maintenance project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a pressure maintenance project by the injection
of water and/or gas into the Middle Pennsylvanian formation of its
Bridges State Well No. 147 lecated in Unit F of Section 13, Township

17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum-Middle Pennsylvaunian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, the W/2 of said Section 13 to be the initial ‘project area.
Applicant further seeks the promulgation of rules for said project
including a provision for administrative approval for expansion

thereof.

Application of Roger C. Hanks for creation of a new pool and special
rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the creation of the North Dagger Draw-Cisco Canyon 0il Pool in
Sections 24, 25, and 36, Township 19 South, Range 24 East, Sections
18, 19, 30 and 31, Township 19 Soutk, Range 25 East, and Section 1,
Township 20 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and the
promulgation of special pool rules therefor, including a provision
for 320-acre spacing and proraticn units and specified well locations.

Application of Shell 0il Company for an extension of Order No. R-4289,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks .
the indefinite extension of Order No. R-4289, which order as extended
authorized temporary downhole commingling of the Morrow Pennsylvaniaa
and Devonian production in the wellbore in its Antelope Ridge Well No. 2
located in Unit. R of Section 4, Township 24 South, Range 34 East,
Antelope Ridge Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Getty Oil Company for a unit agreement, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Stock Unit Area comprising 5,760 acres, more or less, of State lauds
in Township 21 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Lone Star Producing Company for a dual completion and
salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water by
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{Case 5120 continued from Page 1)

CASE 5121:

CASE 5122:

CASE 5123:

CASE 5124:

CASE 5126:

~injection into the San Andres formation through the arnulus between

5 1/2-inch and 8 5/8-inch casing strings of its New Mexico State 80
Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 33, Township 14 South, Range
34 East, Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
and to produce cil from said pool through 2 3/8-inch tubing installed
within the 5 1/2-inch casing.

Application of Texaco Inc., for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for a 160-acre non-standard gas proration uait comprising
the SE/4 of Section 25, Township 20 South, Range 32 East, South Salt
Lake-Morrow Gas Pool, Tea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its
Audie Richards Well No. 1 located in Unit P of said Section 25.

Application of Sun 011 Company for the creation of a new oil pool and
special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Wolfcamp produc-
tion for its Shern Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 15,
Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lusk Field, Lea County, New Mexico,
and the promulgation of special pool rules therefor including a provi-
sion for 160-acre spacing and proration units and a special limiting
gas~oil ratio of 4000 to 1.

Application of Consolidated 01l & Gas Inc. for downhole commingling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to commingle gas production from the Flora Vista-
Gallup Gac Pool and the Basin Dakota-Gas Pocl in the wellbore of its
Clayton Well No. 1-2 located in Unit N of Section 2, Township 30 North,
Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling and
an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause; seeks an order pcoling atl mineral interests
underlying the §/2 of Scctien 30, Towmship 20 South, Range 33 East,
South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 660 feet
from the South line and 1300 feet from the East line of said Section
30. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing
said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered 1s the desig-~
nation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk
involved in drilling said well.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Avalon Deep Unit Area comprising 10, 117 acres, more
or less, of fee, Federal, and State lands in Township 21 South, Ranges
26 and 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.,
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CASE 5127: Application of Skelly 0il Company fir a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the Salt Lake South Unit Area comprising 7080.12 acres, more or
less, of State and Federal lands in Township 21 South, Range 32 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5125: Northwestern nomenclature case calling for the creation and extension
of certain pools in McKinley, San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool irn McKinley County, MNew Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Mesaverde production and designated as the Blackeye-
Mesaverde 0il Pool. The discovery well is the K & W 0i1 Co. #55-Y
Jaco located in Unit D of Section 32, Township 20 North, Range 9 West,
NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 20 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 29: W/2 SW/4 _

Section 30: SE/4 NE/4 and NE/4 SE/4
Section 32: NW/4 NW/4

7

(b) Create a new pool in McKinley County, New Mexico, classified as

an oil pool for Dakota production and designated as the Blackeye-Dakota
011 Pool. The discovery well is the Colorado Plateau Geological
Services, Inc. #1 Blackeye located in Unit M of Section 29, Township

20 North, Range 9 West, NMPM., Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 20 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 29: SW/4 SW/4

a gas pool for Dakota A production and designated as the Lone Pine-
Dakota A Pool. The discovery well is the Tenneco 0il Co. #Z SFPRR
located in Unit L of Section 13, Township 17 North, Range 9 West,
NMPM., Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: S§W/4
Section 23: NE/4
Section 24: NW/4

y {(d) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Fruitland production and designated as the Mt. Nebo-
Fruitland Pool. The discovery well is the Amoco Production Co. #1
Keys Gas Com E located in Unit D of Section 27, Township 32 North, :
Range 10 West, NMPM. Saild pool would comprise:

o ———————— o ]

?OWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 27: NW/&
Section 28: NE/4
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(e) Extend the Angels Peak-Gallup Pool in San Juan County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

N/2
SW/4
All
w/2
W/2 & SE/4
W/2

Section 6:
Section 7:
Section 8:
Section 9:
Section 18:
Section 23:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

Section 3:

PR LI I 25038 M ANV Ay 3555 bt sy e geenhie 1 B

(£)

SUES ST

GRCRA RS AN

SW/4 & S/2 SE/4

Section 11: §/2
Section 12: All
Section 13: N/2

Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool in San Juan County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM

Section 18: W/2
} TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM

5 Section 18: S/2

§ Section 20: SW/4
i TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

- o Section 12: swW/z
. ] TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

z Section 18: SE/4

3 Section 21: SW/4

- : Section 28: SE/4

: Section31: E/2

: Section 32: SW/4
v é TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM

- Section 2: N/2

3 Section 3: NE/4

e S Y N . R

(g) Extend the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Rio Arriba, Sandoval
and San Juan Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM

Section 6: N/2 & SE/4
g Section 7: NE/4
! Section 8: W/2
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TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 15: §/2

Section 16: §/2

Section 21: All

Secticon 22: All

Section 23: All

Section 26: N/2

Section 27: N/2 & SE/4

Section 28: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Section 24: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 14: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 17: SW/4
Section 20: N/2

(h) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool in Rio Arriba and San Juan
Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSIIIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 8; E/2
Section 9: All
Section 10: W/2
Section 14: N/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE Y WEST, NMPM
Section 9: SEf4
Section 34: §/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 7: All (Partial)

Section 18: All

Sertion 19: All

Section 31: W/2

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: E/2

(1) Extend the Blanco-Pictured. Cliffs Pool in San Juan County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section 30: SW/4
Section 31: W/2
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TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM

Section 5: SE/4 Section 25: W/2 & SE/4

Section 8: §S/2 Section 26: E/2

Section 1l4: N/2 Section 33: W/2

Section 15: §/2 Section 34: NE/4

Section 16: S/2 Section 35: N/2

Section 17: S/2 & NE/4  Section 36: N/2
Section 23: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: S/2

Section 7: All

Section 18: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 14: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 2: All Section 14: NE/4
Section 5: SE/4 Section 15: SW/4
Section 6: NE/4 Section 16: N/2 & SE/4
Section 9: NE/4 Section 22: SE/4

Section 10: N/2 Section 23: §/2
Section 11: All Section 24: SW/4
Section 12: SW/4 Section 25: All
Section 13: All Section 26: NE/4

mArTRTIOITY STl

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: §S/2

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 18: SW/4 Section 32: E/2
Section 29: SE/4 Section 35: S/2 v |

Section 31: §/2 Section 36: S§/2
TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 3: All Section 12: All
Section 4: All Section 13: E/2
Section 5: N/2 & SE/4  Section 14: N/2
Section 8: SW/4 Section 17: N/2
Section 9: N/2 Seciion 23: W/Z
Section 10: N/2 Section 25: SW/4

Section 11: All

TOWNSHIP. 32 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

Section 21: E/2 Section 32: All
Section 22: SW/4 Section 33: All
Section 27: All Section 34: All
Section 28: All Section 35: §/2

Section 29: N/2 & SE/4
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(i) Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Rio Arriba,
Sandoval and San Juan Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP“23 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST, NMPM
Section 8: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 9: E/2 Section 16: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 17: MNE/4

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: SW/4 Section 35: W/2
Section 27: E/2 Section 36: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section 16: E/2

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 8: All (Partial) Section 18: E/2
Section 9: All (Partial) Section 19: NE/4

Section l4: W/2 & SE/4 Section 20: NW/4
Section 15: WN/2 Section 23: NE/4
Section 16: NE/4 Section 24: W/Z & SE/4
Section 17: All Section 25: N/2

(k) Extend the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Section 23: W/2

(1) Extend the Flora Vista-Fruitland Pool in San Juan County, New
Mexico; to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
Section 1l: SW/4
Section 2: S/2
Section 3: SE/&4

~(m) Extend the South Gallegos-Fruitland Pool in San Juan County, New

Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: SW/4

(n) Extend the Gonzales-Mesaverde Pool in Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 4&: SW/4 Section 9: NW/4

Section 5: SE/4




EXAMINEP. HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ NOVEMBER 28, 1973 Docket No. 35-73

~9m

TOWNSHTIP 26 NORIH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: W/2 Section 32: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

Section 21: SW/4 Section 33: E/2
Section 26: NW/4 & SE/4  Section 34: All
Section 27: All Section 3%: g2

TOWNSHle26 NORTH. RANGE, 7 WEST, MMM
Section 11: N/2

(v) Extend the Pinon-Fruitland Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 8: All (Partial)
Section 9: All (Partial)

(w) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM

Section 21:; NE/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: SE/4 Section 27: N/2
Section 15: SE/4

{x) Extend the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian D 0il Pool in San Juan
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: NW/4 Section 27: NE/4

¥) Extead the Ute Dome-Dakota Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico,
o include therein:

{
N
o
L%

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 10: All Section 11: All

TOWHNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: E/2

{(z) Extend the Ute Dome-Paradox Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 10: All

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: All
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TOWNSRIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 29: SW/4 Section 32: W/2
Section 31: §/2

(o) Extend the Hospah-Dakota 01l Pool in McKinley County, New
Mexico, to inciude therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 5: SW/4 SW/4  Section 7: N/2 NE/4
Section 6: SE/4 SE/4

{p) Extend the Kutz~Fruitland Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico,
te include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: W/2 .

(qQ) Extend the Largo-Chacra Pool in Rio Arriba & San Juan Counties,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM

Section.10: NE/4 Section 16: S/2
Section 11: All Section 17: SE/4
Section 13: W/2 & SE/4 Section 23: N/2
Section 1l4: all Section 25: W/2
Section 15: §/2 Section 26: E/2

(r) Extend the South Lindrith-Gallup Dakota 0il Pool in Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Secticn 21: SE/4 Section 28: N/2 & SW/4

(s) Extend the Lone Pine-Dakota D 0il Pool in McKinley County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 NORTH RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM

Sactdon 7: S/2 NE/4  Section 8: W/2 WW/4

(t) Extend the North Los Pinos-Fruitland Pool in San Juan County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: SE/4

(u) Extend the Otero-Chacra Pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexiéo,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

Section 2: SW/4 Section 12: W/2
Section 3: SE/4 Section 14: NW/4
Section 10: SE/4 Section 15: NE/4

Section 1l: 8/2 & NE/4
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SAMEDAN OIL CORPGRATION
2207 WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

September 21, 1973

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. E. A. Utz
Dear Mr. Utz:

Please find enclogsed bottom hole presgsure data from the Hobbs
Grayburg San Andres Pool that has been compiled during 1973. You will
probably recall that the Hobbs Engineering Cummittee conducts these
tests on certain select wells.

Both Samedan and Shell Oil Company participate in the Hobbs
Engineering Committee work. You will note that the Shell-Sanger lease
has three wells that have bottom hole pressure data. Samedan's Moon
Lease was not on the leases selected to conduct bottom hole pressure

surveye duriang 1973.
If any additional information is needed, please inform me.
Very truly yours,
fa}MEDAN OIL CORPORATION

Cli d We Matthews(
Di ion Manager

CWM:1s

Enclosure
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COMPANY '~
LEASE

T it s r

Grimes
cKinley

I

"WELL
UNIT

CETTY OiL COMPANY

6
11

I
A

ST R,

T

29.-18-38

30-18-38

AMERADA HESS CORPORATION

McKinley 3¢ 30-18-38
AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY
Byers WpW 11 A 4-19-38
State %GR 1E 33-18-38
R F n

Turner Tr., 2 26 N 3,4-18-38
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY -7+
State-A-29 3 K 29.18.348
GETTY OIL COMPANY
Crimes 4 H 29-18-38
McKinley 2 H 30-18-38
" 1A ¥
SAMEDAN OIL CORPCRATION
State WCH 3L 24-18-37
Turnefg B-1 1 I 34-18-38
SHELL OIL COMPANY '
Crimes I M 28-18-38
" 21 @
n 3K ®
w LN n ,
McKinley WAR 290 19-18-38
Sanger 1 M 27-18-38

»” n 2N %

” 0 3L a

. LE W
State @AM 3 H 32.18.38
State <RE* 1D 133.1g.38

HOEBS DRINKARD PCOL

COL '{JL'( nOL.LI

45"'13

N TIME )8 HOIRS

PUOL. D».LUL" =3200F _ BOIC CINAL SHUT I AN IS AE TRNND
DATE FRESS. TIME S.1. GAUGE GRADIENT B.H.P. € B.H.Po 2
RUM(1973) __WBS./MIN. _ FLEV. __ DEPTH _ TBG.#/100' GAUSE DIPIH FOOL
L-18 27/00 3658 68L8 3.0 951
3650 6850
HOBBS (GRAYBURG SAN mnw 53) POOL BOTTOM HOLE FYESSURES
POOL DATUM  -%007 NOWINAL SHUT 1H TIMS 24 HOURS
Not Sel. 3660 5000
3623 Lo23
4-6 24,/00 3617 4017 L.7 518
li-6 26/00 3640 LOLO 9.3 532
3642 LO0O0
L6 25/00 3613 3950 22,0 700 vt
412 21, /00 3651 3950 4.7 709 T
3657 3950
L4-18 29/00 3651 LO51 29.5 858
28/00 3650 4050 34.0 606
L-16 26/00 3678 3900 3.0 911 916
" 29/00 3624 3740 24,0 679 7
Punp | 3639 4039
L-26 26/00 3641 XA 21.6 550
» 25/00 3643 LOL3 23.0 532
" ) 2&;/00 3638 4038 34,3 513
Pump 3650 L050
425 za/oo 3636 4036 1.3 776
" 25/00 3635 LO35 34,0 807
n 3634 Lo34 Paraffin @ 49t
4] 26/00 3633 4033 1.7 653
w 27/00 3627 LR7 2.3 520
Pumping 3642 L0L2

PAGE

EaSatutd T\l lh
LU

I




HOB2S DRINKARD PCOL EOTICM HOLE PRESSURES PAGE # 21
POOL DATUX_ ~32007  KOMINAL SHUT IN TIME 42 HOURS

I“fﬁ oL UYELL DATR ERRSS. TIME S.l. GAUGE G‘?ADIFNT B.H.P. @ B.H.Po @  PREVIOUS TEST _
r o UNIT _ S.T:R, Rm" (1973) _ _PRS./MIN.  FLEV. _° DEPTH _ TBG.#/1C07 GalisE DEPTH POUL DATLYM TRESS.DATE(1972 )
OIL COMPANY
s 61 29-18-38 - 4-18 27/00 3658 6848 3.0 951 964 2-16
ey 11 A 30-18-38 2650 éeso : 729 *

. '“

S HOBBS (GRAYBIRG SAN_ANDRES) POOL BOTIOM HOLE FRESSURES
wrl O . POOL DATUM ~4001 NOMINAL _SHUT IN TIME 21.4, HOJ'PS
A HESS CORPORATION '

ley 3C 30-18-38 Not S.l. 3660 Looo | . 370 2-8

PRODUCTION COMPANY

upe 11 A 4-19-38 3623 4023 - - ‘ 521 2.8 4
: 33 G » L-6 24/00 3617 LOL7T . K7 518 -515 ® g
#GR 1E 33-18-38 4-6 26,00 3640 LOLO 9.3 532
2 F n - 3642 4000 598 2-8
r1r,2 = 26N 3,-18-38 L-6 25/00 3613 3950 22,0 700 724 '

HENTAL OIL COMPANY ».7

“A-29 3K 29-18-38 4-12 24,/00 3651 3950 - L7 709 yars 6 2-7
'Y OIL, COMPANY ‘
es L H 29-18-38 3657 3950 519 2-7
nley 2 H 30-18-38 4-18 29/00 3651 4051 29,5 : 858 g0 " ;
| 114 @ . - 28/00 3650 4050 34,0 606 i
EDAN OIL CORPCRATION ' ‘ "
be WCE 3L 24-18-37 4-16 28/00 3678 3900 3.0 911 916 871 2-9
Ee}: B-1 11 3h-lg38 w 29/00 3621, 3740 25.0 679 7 geg ® o
PL 011 COMPANY )
es 1M 28-18-38 Pump L8 3839 4039 L55 2-14
| 2L *® 426 56,00 2641 L0k 21,6 550 L4O ®
3k ® n 25/00 3643 4043 23,0 532 Lo, ®
LN n :on : 24/oo 3638 4038 3403 513 51, W
inley wa® 20 19-18-38  Pump 3650 LO50 816 =®
ger 1M 27-18-38 L-25 2&/00 3636 4036 1,3 776 943 2-15
’ 2N % " 25/00 3635 4035 34,0 807 781 ®
3L ® n 3634 L4034 Paraffin @ h9' _ 805
LE ® oo 26/00 3633 4033 1.7 653 723 @
te WA 3H 32.18.38 ® 27/00 - 3627 LR7 2,3 520 651 W
te WMBW 1D 33-18-38 Pumping 3642 L,0L2 455




HOBBS GRAYBURG S.A. - BOTTOM HOLE PHESSURES - CONT'D, o : PAGE # 22

COMPANY - WELL DA%& FPRESS, TIMEB S.I. GAUGE . GRADEINT B.HoPe @ BoH.Pe & iPREVIOUS.TEST
1EASE UNIT S.T-R. RUN(1973) HRS./MIN. _ ELEV. DEPTH TBG.#/100' GAUGE DEPTH POOL DATUM PRESS.DATE(1972)
SKREI.IY OT1. COMPANY : : . T : .

" " Fowler, Co 1'C  31-18-38 T 3651 0 LOS1 o 942 2-28
. 2F ® 5-17 24/00 . 3646 LOL6 _ 920 937 ® -
Turner - 1 34-18-38 ™ " 3637 L037 ' 728 764 "N '
» T 2 * - " 3642 3970 . 756 781 8Ly ®

34 - 25/00 3669 4069 30.3 _ S99 943 R
TOTAL WELLS RUN ‘ TOTAL PRESSURES ' AVERAGE PRESSURE CHANGE
26 Wells Run February, 1972 18,264 70,4

20 Wells Run April, 1973 34,232 _ 711.6 + 9.2

COMPARABLE WELLS RUN - 4 ' : :
17 Wells Run February, 1972 %2,783 751.9
17 Wells Run April. 1973 12,380 .- 78,2

1R}

-23.7

F
- c
TEXAS PACIFIC OIL COMPANY, INC, S - ' ~
stat.e S S 1P gh-lS—B? E-12 214,/00 3667 5067 k.0 ' ’ 928 935 2-9 o
B
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September 18, 1973

Mr. Et Ao UtZ ‘,“i, 1".‘315 (‘:_‘n',‘:;-‘}
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission ’
Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case #5063
Replacement Well for Sanger #6
Hobbs (Grayburg San Andres) Field
Lea County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Utz:

ra—
Pacific Coast Properties, Inc., the developer of the
Shopping Center as shown on the attached drawing which
shows in red where Sanger Well #6 is now located, .
request that the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
approve the proposed relocation by Shell 0il of the Well
to the Westside of Turner Street.

The Well as now located would present a potential danger

to users of the shopping center and thus an added liability
to all parties involved. This danger would arrise during
the maintenance and/or redrilling that would be periodically
required, Not only is there the possibility of harm to :
shoppers during these periods of work, but the users of the
center would be inconvenienced by the blocking of the
entrance off cf Kingsby Street and the disruption of parking
around the Well area.

The relocation of Sanger #6 from where it is now located
would also allow us to freely develop the parcel to its best
configuration and use., This would enhance the asthetics

and value of the individual parcel as well as the total
shopping center.

The danger and inconvenience to the patrons of the Shopping

Center and the problems that can be avoided in the development

of the individual parcel and the total Shopping Center are the
reasons that we feel it would be advantageous to all parties

that Well #6 Lo relocated to across Turner Street and strongly

iequest from the Commission an approval of Shell 0ils Request
5063.

1633 26th STREET, SANTA MONICA, CALIFORNIA 50404 (213) 829-4383
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Mr. E. A. Utz ] } }
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Case No. 5063
September 18, 1873

Page 2

Pacific Coast Properties, Inc. would be glad to assist
you and/or your office in anyway regarding this matter.

Very truly youy
Y g :

L\¢p4279£%uk.i 4
Dougl&s Dennis

Project Manager
DD:pls
Enclosure

CCc: Mr. W. R. Greene, Shell 0il Company
Mr. Sumner G. Buell, Montgomery, Federici, Andrews,

Hannahs and Morris
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SAMEDAN oy CORPORATION
2207 WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS 7970,

August 114, 1973

Sania Fo
011 Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088 S7e3
Sante Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attention: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jpr.

RE: Unorthodox Location Request
Shell 011 ¢o
Sanger Lease, Well No. 6y
Hobbg {Grayburg-san Andres) Fielq
Iea County, Ney Mexico

Dear Mr, Porter:;

, operator, hereby objects
to Shell 0471 Companytg request of August 9, 1973, for approval of an
unorthodox location for their bProposed Sanger lease, Weli No. 6Y, locateq

&
B
f+7
E
2
b~
g
H
8
g
-
=
8
.
o
1
S
»
Q
ot

in the Hobbsg (Grayburg- dres) Field, Lea County, New Mexico.
i ¥ Shell, woulq offset
i the east b /4, Section 28,
: P-18-3, Of the 330 feet ag required
o by New Mexico Congervatioy 18sion Statewide Rule 1ok, Scetioa ¢,
R Samedan believeg that such cation f Proposed well woulqg result
, | in the mi dan's Moon "B" Leagq to She1lr'g
Sanger Ieage ners of mineral
interests yn protec of correlative
rights.

DEH:1s
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Docket No. 26-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 19, 1973

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING — SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Richard L. ‘
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

(Reopened) (Continued from the August 22, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 4745 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4365, which order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Penasco Draw San Andres-Yeso Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, including a provision for classification of oil wells and gas
wells, the spacing thereof, and a limiting gas-oil ratio of 3000 to 1.
All interesgted parties may appear and show cause why sald pool rulesd

Application of Chace 0il Company for the amendment of Order No., R-4555,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause,
seeks the amendment of the special rules and regulations for the South
Lindrith Gallup-Dakota Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, as promul-
gated by Order No. R-4555, to provide for the classification of oil wells
and gas wells, the assignment of 320-acre units to gas wells, and to
provide for approval of unorthodox locations for wells drilled as oil
wells but classified as gas wells upon completion.

Application of Shell 0Oil Company for an unorthodox oil well locatiocn,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cduse, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its Sanger Well No. 6Y to be
located 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet from the West line
of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs Pool, Lea County,

Application of Exxon Cerporation for a dual completion, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for
the dual completicn {conveniional) of its South Carlsbad 2 Gas Com.
Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Sectilon 27, Township 23 South, Range 26
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the South Carlebad-
Strawn and South Carisbad-Morrow Gas Pools through the casing-tubing

Application of Roberts, Koch & Cartwright for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the Deer Canyon Unit Area comprising 10,620 acres, more or less, of
Federal and State iands in Township 20 South, Range 21 East, Eddy

County, New Mexico.

CASE 4745:

siiould remain in effect.
CASE 5047: (Continued and Readvertised)
CASE 5063:

New Mexico.
CASE 5064:

annulus and tubing, respectively.
CASE 5065:
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CASE 5057: (Continued and readvertised)

; Application of Coquina 01l Corporation for an unorthodox location,

! Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, 1in the above-styled cause, seeks

; authority to drill a proposed gas well at an unorthodox location 330
feet from the South and East lines of Section 12, Township 18 South,
Range 29 East, West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
the S/2 of Section 12 to be dedicated to the well. In the alternative,
applicant seeks approval of an unorthodox location 660 feet from the

South and East lines of said Section 12.

CASE 5066: Application of Burleson & Huff for a non-standard gas proration unit
and compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of a 160-acre non~standard gas proration
unit comprising the NE/4 of Secilon 22, Township 25 South, Range 37
East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicaied to its
Ccll Yell No. 1-A located in Unit G of said Section 29.

Applicant further seeks an order of the Commission pooling all mineral
interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the aforesaid quarter section.
Also to be considered will be the cost of recompleting sald well and the
allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges
for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant
as -operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in recompleting

said well.

CASE 5067: Application of American Quasar Petroleum Co. of New Mexica for a unit
agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Dune Unit Area comprising 2,576 acres,
more or less, of Federal and Fee lands in Township 23 South, Range 31
East, and Township 24 South, Ranges 30 and 31 East, Lea County, New

Mexico.

' : CASE 5068: Southeastern nomenclature case calling for the creation and extemsion
of the vertical and horizontal limits of certain pools in Lea County,

New Mexico:

; {a) Create a new pool in Lea County, dew Mexico, classiffed as an oil
i pool for Strawn production and designated as the Townsend-Strawn Pool,

: with special vertical limite defined as being the Strawn formation from
: 11,325 feet to 11,535 feet as on the log of the discovery well, the

! Ralph E. & J, C, Williamson Harrod State No. 1 in Unit U of Section 4,

: Township 16 South, Range 35 East, NMPM., Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: SW/&

(b) Extend the vertical limits of the Tubb Gas Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, as established by Rule 25 of the Special Rules for

said pool as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, downward to include the
entire interval from 100 feet above the Tubb marker to the top of the




e E S

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - September 19, 1973 Docket No. 26~73
-G

(Cage 5068 continued from Page 2)

Drinkard formationm, in order to eliminate the zone of ro--nomeuclsture
which exists between the Tubb and Drinkard Pools.

(¢) Extend the Bell Lake~Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIF 24 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NMPM
Section 6: NW/4

(d) Extend the Querecho Plains-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: SW/4
Section 26: W/2

(e) Extend the Wantz-Granite Wash Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: NE/4
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Docket No. 34-73

' > DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 27, 1973
! OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A,M. - MORGAN HALL,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

~ CASE 5063: (De Novo)

o Application of Shell 01l Company for an unorthodox oil well location,
5 - Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its Sanger Well No. 6Y to be

¢ o " located 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet from the West

i ‘ ~° 1line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs Pool,

- e Lea County, New iexico.

Upon application of ‘Samedan 011 Corporation, this case will be
heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1220.
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DRILLING WELL COST ESTIMATE

! FORM NG - £p-228 i4-66i
LEASE NAME AND WELL NUMBER : FIELD COWNTY
SANGER NO.gy (Grayburg-San Andres) . Hobbs ' Lea County, New Mexico
COST CLASSIFICATION TOTAL (100%)
BUDGET
1 | DRILLING SITE $___ 2,000
DRILLING COST
2 Install and Remove Rig
3 Rig Cost Drilling $5.50 foot, 9 days $ 25,000
4 Mud 3,000
5 Surface & Protective Casing & Cementing 4,500
6 Miscellaneous Drilling Cost 500
7 TOTAL DRILLING COST ' $__ 33,000
EVALUATION COST
8 Logging 1 day 3,400
9 Testing
10 Coring 1 day 1,800
11 Rig Cost - Evaluation (2 days) 2,800
12 Miscellaneous Evaluation Cost :
13 TOTAL EVALUATION COST $ 8,000
COMPLETION COST
14 Production Casing and Cementing : 15,000
15 Well Stimulation and Testing 4,600
16 Rig Cost ~ Completion :
17 Miscellaneous Completion Costs | 3,400
18 TOTAL COMPLETION COST _ $ 23,000
19 | TOTAL DRILLING WELL COSTS (Lines 1, 7, 13, 18) $ 66,000
PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT TO COMPLETE WELL
20 Tubing, Other Subsurface
. & Wellhead Equiprent ) ‘ $ . 6,000
22 | OFFESHORE WILL JACRET » $ _ . o
22 | TOTAL DRILLING & COMPLETION COSTS (Lines 19-21) , $ 72,000
-} OTHER PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT
23 Surface Pumping Equipment/frowfing 15,000
24 Testing, Treating,
Storage Facilities, Electrification, Housing 3,000
25 TOTAL OTHER PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT $ 18,000
26 | TOTAL WELL COST_ ESTIMATE - BUDGET (Lines 22 & 25) $ 90,000
NON_BUDGET
27 ‘ MET DEPRECIATION AND OTHE BEFORE.‘ THE $
28 | LABOR BURDEN OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION $
29 | TOTAL WELL COST ESTIMATE. Santa Fe, Muvr hexico $___90,000
30 | PROJECTED TOTAL DEPTH | Cevve No. 50€3)gausnn vony 4 _asoq: o
ESTIMATED BY Sobmilted by_okef] e . | DATE AFE NO.
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INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUK

7 — ""]bi‘ﬁ-.'_”
TO ( N. W. HARRISON ) SEPTEMBER 12, 19 73
FROM \—____/ UBJECT

R. A. PATTAROZZI o DIRECTIONALLY DRILL-SANGER 6Y
COPES TO

D. S. ARTUS

Per your request, the additional cost to directidnally-drill the

Sanger 6Y well is as follows:

Assumptions:
1. Begin deviating hole at 2900'+ below the salt section.

2. Build angle at 2.5 degrees per 100 feet.

3. Build angle to a maximum of 15-20 degrees and pass through a small

at 4150'+ TVD and maintain this angle to total depth.

4. Horizontal displacement 300+ feet in the northeasterly direction at

4150' TVD.

5. Begin coring operations at 4160' TVD and continuous core to TD.
- directional control required.

No further

6. Run a multi-shot directional survey prior to kicking of f the well and a

at TD.

Estimated Cost:

target

Case 11
. Case 1 (Including Trouble
Iten (Probable Cost) Costs)
1. Multi-shot survey from 3000' to . $1,000 $ 1,000
400' ($0.10/ft). (Including :
wireline truck, transportation,
ete.) .
2. Dyna-Drill costs 2 yuns- 2,000 3 runs- 3,600
3. _Directional personnel & tools- 7 days- 2,000 10 days- 2,800
($500/£first day, $250/add'1l day)
4., Monel Drill Collars($50/day) 350 500
5. Lost in hole coverings for DD & MDC 75 100
6. Reamers, misc. subs, etc. iSIOO(igy) BEFCRE THE700 1,000

OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Scnia Fe, Naw Menico
Case No.pIOG3 Exditit No. 5 B
Submitted by_SAell O /.
Hearing Date_ A Jo ¢, 22 /923




INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM TO N. W. HARRISON
FROM R. A. PATTAROZZI ‘ 2

Case II
Case I (Including Trouble
Item (Probable Cost) Costs)
7. Multi-shot survey @ TD “$ 1,000 $ 1,000
8. Additional mud cost 500 1,000
9. Additioral rig cost ($1700/day) 3 days 5,100 6 days _10,200
Total Est. Cost $12,725 $20,600
I believe the cost estimates shown above are realistic. The $13,000
estimate is what I think the well could easily be drilled for. However, if any
“major directional control problems were encountered attempting to hit the small

¢

available target, the total additiomal cost could be as high as $21,000.

If you need any additional numbers or would like to discuss the
potential drilling problems associated with directionally drilling the well,

give me a call.

RAP:LA

T N -

'.
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Samedan
Moon "A" Iease
Cumulative {0 2-1-T3 1,384,202 BO
Moon "B" Lease
Cummulative to 9-1-73 12288!007 BO
Total Moon "A" & 'B"
Cumulative to 9-1=T3 2=672E2O9 BO
Shell
Sanger Lease
Cumulative to 9-1-73 3:288!1466 BO
SUMMARY

Samedan 0il Corporation -~ Moon "A" & Moon "B" lLease

-l

Productive Acreage 160 acres
(Hobbs Engineering Committee Report)

Recovery Per Acre 16,701 bbls.
To August 1, 1973

ﬁear{r/ﬂer /C'e//')‘ = 304- 75 66/3.

Shell 01l Company - Sanger Lease

Prodnetive Acreage

Hobbs Engineering Committee Report
( 8 8 ) VY PVE, )

L/ [ 4% 4
Recovery Per Acre ﬁ bbls. 7

To August 1, 1973

Fecovery perAe/f¥.s 317/ bbls

BEFORE THE
Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Semta Fo, New Moxico

Case No._ % 0 63 Exhibit No,, ‘ﬁ* N

Submitted hy M«Lﬁ‘_’s‘m———_

Hearing Date__ Y. 27, 1333
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Samedan
Moon "A" lease
Cumulative to 9-1-73 1,384,202 BO
Moon "B" Lease
Cumulative to 0-1-73 1,288 . 007 BG
22€99,UV( BU

Total MOOD "A" & "B"

Cunmlative to 9-1-73 2g672;209 BO

AWells  £¢7Z,207

< “+ |
Fecoveny Qrevsqe pev Wel/= 468052 82

Shell
Sanger Iease
Cunulative to 9-1-73 3,288,466 BO

E&a

S Wells 3244 735
Samger {4,343 o)
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NeW MeXICO OXIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OPZRATOR <% ~1% 0N /‘i\v\-\-vn'y ADDRESS .'5. Q, Ra 180Q {d1ard. Toresn

Snnpaps WELL NO, __ 4

FIELD LEASE

»
v

LOCATION 1200 FMI & 4701 FvL, Ses, 27, T=18-5. P-38-%  Lea Cowntw 3, M.
- S

DEVIATION RECORD

00 1.5LGC
co §.0950
GO 10.6LC0
312‘ 27- 5031',
48 20.4200
513200
2 50 5!.—0 \-)5)0
ceLC _ oy. 7350
44,00 &7.17¢0 -
5760 < 64,1550

] .
: - 29521 :
v L4 ' -3/L :
: o > - 213
13 3.9437 £.0987
P 42221 : 2-1/2 : 4.7524 102.3571

~J\TUn

.
=Y

-3 NI D

W
S
<

t 1t
aad et
ARAD WY ON

- b

A S VoSt S A et
£

Certificstion of personal knowledge of Deviation Record:

I hereby certify that I have personal kunowledge of the data and facts placed on .
this form, snd that such information ig true and complete. )

Signature . }
Cactus Drilling Comnany

Company

A ALY RN B O VIS e a8

STATE OF TEXAS™ ™' "/% *
_COUNTY OF.MIDLAND ,. .«

Before me, the undersigned, authority, on this day personally appeared

] sonnic Hoamscev known to we to be the person whose name is subscribed

: hereto. who, after being duly swoim, on oath states that he is acting at the

’ ' divection osnd on bensif of the cﬁavﬂrnr of the well identified im this instrument.

! ¢ shd that such well wag not incentionally deviated from the vercicai,

~

Signatures ) |
/ Cfales Contach :

Title

Sworn ond Subscribed to be fore mo, this the _26 day ofJanuaiv , 1970

Notary Pu 1ic in and for deland Coun~y,

;2. 73 ' Texas,
A q ) . “‘/j P Y R YT
‘ x| A BEFORE THE
;- O . | OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Samtu Fe, New Mexico

(— Case No. 40 A= Exhibit No, z-'ﬁ:“—_
Submitted by
Hearing Date___ Y. 29,1913
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_ P' CEDIAMINGE UTZ
DRI‘LING WELL COST ESTIMATE ' it r(, SAVEI N I FN N AL (‘l()\j
FORM NG ~ £P-228 (4-646) N_M‘{-’}’.Z'F'“I"ﬁ' NO. __4
LEASE NAME AND WELL NUMBER FIELD ~COUNTY ;0(9 Ry
SANGER NO.gy (Grayburg-San Andres) Hobbs Arifadals Coﬂggf%fﬁggHMexico o]
COST CLASSIFICATION oo DA _TOTAL (10021 | -
BU]X;ET T e ‘“‘g i‘ia ' ""1 s,t i : '-;
1 | DRILLING SI1TE $ 2,000
DolLL ING COST
2 Install and Remove Rig
3 Rig Cost Drilling $5.50 foot, 9 days S 25,000
4 Mud , 3,000
5 Surface & Protective Casing & Cementing 4 .500
6 Miscellaneous Drilling Cost 500
7 TOTAL DRILLING COST $_ 33,000
EVALUATION COST
8 Logging 1 day 3,400
9 Testing ——eee
10 Coring 1 day 1,800
11 Rig Cost - Fvaluation (2 days) 2.800
12 Miscellaneous Evaluation Cost
3 TOTAL EVALUATION COST $ 8,000
COMPLETION COST
14 Production Casing and Cementing 15,000
15 Well Stimulation and Testing 4,600
16 Rig Cost -~ Completion
17 Miscgllaneous Completion Costs 3,400
18 TOTAL COMPLETION COST $ 23,0C0
19 | TOTAL DRILLING WELL COSTS (Lines 1, 7, 13, 18) ~ 46,0
PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT TG COMPLETE WELL \\\~—~—”/)7
20 Tubing, Other Subsurface
& Wellhead Equipment $ 6.000
21. | OFFSHORE WELL. JACKET , $ .
22 | TOTAL DRILLING & COMPLETION COS1S (Lines 19—21) s__ 72,008 2
OTHER PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT
23 Surface Pumping Equipment/f/owhng 15,000 '
24 Testing, Treating, ; :
Storage Facilities, Electrification, Housing — 1,000 ‘ : ‘ ;
25 TOTAL OTHER PRODUCTION EQUIPMENT $ 18,000 w
26 | TOTAL WELL COST ESTIMATE — BUDGET (Lines 22 & 25) $ 90,000 ’
NON_BUDGET : ‘
27 _ MET DEPRECIATION AND OTHER 4 $
28 | LABOR BURDEN g $ -
29 | TOTAL WELL COST ESTIMATE $__ 90,000
30 | PROJECTED TOTAL DEPTH ( /94 + /3E) __ 4325'
ESTIP TED BY DATE AFE NO.
. S./R. : | 6/8/73 738381
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S rre TR EVGL S .

TO ( N. W. HARRISON ' )

N

kﬁ\\ DATE . V). _'_____Qob S

R. A. PATTAROZZI

COPIES TO

D. 8. ARTUS

Fer your request, the additional cost to”directidnally drill the

Sanger 6Y well is as follows:

Assumptions:

lI
2'
3'

Begin deviating hole at 2900'+ below the salt section.

Build angle at 2.5 degrees per 100 feet.

Build angle to a maximum of 15-20 degrees and pass through a small target
at 4150'+ TVD and wmaintain this angle to total depth. .

‘Horizontal displacement 300+ feet in the northeasterly direction at

4150' TVD.

Begin coring operations at 4160' TVD and continuous core to TD. No further
directional control required.

Run a multi-shot directional survey prior to kicking off the well and again
at TD.

Estimated Cost:

Case II
Case I (Including Trouble
Iteém - (Probable Cost) Costs)
1. Multi-shot survey from 3000' to . $1.000 & 1,000
400! lov.lvlLL). \aniuding v ‘
wireline truck, transportation,
ete.) _
2. Dyna-Drill costs 2 runs- 2;000 3 runs- 3,000
3. Directional personnel & tools- 7 days- 2,000 10 days- 2,800
($500/first day, $250/add'l day)
4. Monel Drill Collars($50/day) 350 500
5. Lost in hole coverings for DD & MDC 75 100
6. Reamers, misc. subs, etc., ($100/day) 700- 1,000



Pat

>

WEEANAAY DY BARNCIA,

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM TO N. W. HARRISON

FROM R. A, PATTAROZZI 2

Case 1I |
Case I A (Including Trouble

Itén {Probable Cost) Costs) |

7. Multi-shot survey @ TD $ 1,000 $ 1,000
8. Additional mud cost 500 1,000 |
|

9. Additional rig cost ($1700/day) 3 days 5,100 6 days _10,200

Total Est. Cost 812,725 "~ $20,600

I believe the cost estimates shown above are realistic. The $13,000
estimate is what I think the well could easily be drilled for. However, if any
major directional control problems were encountered attempting to hit the small
available target, the total additional cost could be as high as $21,000.

If you need any additional numbers or would like to discuss the
potential drilling problems associated with directionally drilling the well,
give me a call.




v H Moon

. w SAMEDAN

&

A T} , ' \ ‘
€9 L 27
Srimes l
MEBLE

Sanger
SHELL

J[;/ woc

26/

CONTYL (,77‘,)
‘ L 4
4

(5)

JR Y

HOBBS POOL ENGIGE

Macfct
Zg¢n
Vatgr

REFORE EXAMIL:

OIL COpnmmVATION
CRSENC. ___5odd
lay\ v

Subraitted

Hearii 30“____2 19 A

L

Gri 33
rimes .
ey 827
8 o
4
G54
[

!
sz | (0
o [
8 b2
A
e
rr./RA”A”" ,
G'35 G50
o | e
29 !

34

Hobbs
MORAN




éﬁ*yj;zz'x - » Songer
l; 0 ¥¥ o
|4 , Ir10. WoOC
|
‘(0 ) G =6/
i o
4

P

N
~J

HOBBS POOL ENGIFEERING COMMITTEE REPCRT

Mar¥ch, 1972
Z¢ne I
Watgr Cut Map

g

BEFQRE EXAMIPER UTZ
OIL Lo p AT COMMISSION

Lorrdia 01T ifO_L0

CASEND. _515_53
Subiraitted b Lo Vet d

Hearing Date_ §~79 1

it

G#2

8
AMUL' e 10
Tr.] RA'B

el

Tr.] RA'A
Ly -
G'32

b — . -

34

e omoaoae

MUIHIY

/o@

!



. o .
"

i e i

4/z,0.;27 -

BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

TN THE MATTER OF ‘Ihb tuanliu

CALLED BY 'THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR Case No. 5063
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: Order No. R-4639

APPLICATION OF SHELL OIL COMPANY

FOR AN UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

.Li0N _rGOA NBARING DE NOVO

COMES NOW, SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION, an interested
party adversely affected by the order entered in the
above captlioned casc, and pursuant to the provisions of
Rule 1220 of the Rules and Regulations of the New Mexico
011 Conservation Commisson applies to the 0il Consecrvation
Commission of New Mexico for a Hearing De Novo of the
above captioned Case No. 5063, and Order No. R-4639

issued pursuant thereto.

Respectfully submitted,
SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATICN

Sl Koo

KELLAHIN & FOX
P, 0. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

N
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SHELL O!IL COMPANY

PETROLEUM BUILDING

P.O. BOX 1509

MIDLAND, TEXAS 7970%

0411 Consgervation Commission

State of New Mexico
P. 0. Box 2088

August 9, 1973

Subject:

Efﬂrgggn';' 5 605%9 ]}
} (7 G :

m {
W rie 151673 1
dhy

./i:,J
Ol CONS:RVAT[ON COMM

Santa Fe

Unorthodox Location Request

Sanger Lease, Well No. 6Y
Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) Field
Lea County, New Mexico

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. A. L.

Gentlemen:

Porter, Jr.

S s

S

7
-

.“\ //

!/;'

Shell 0il Company requests administrative approval of an
unorthodox location for its Sanger Well No. 6Y in the Hobbs (Grayburg-
San Andres) Field, Lea County, New Mexico under Rule 104, Section F

of the Rules and Regulations of the Jommission.

The proposed location

is 1220 feet .from the north line and 180 feet from the west line of
SectYon 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

We request administrative approval of an unorthodox location
for this replacement well because of the topographical problems which

have developed at the existing Sanger No., 6 location.

This well is in

the city of Hobbs immediately adjacent to the east curb of Turner Street,
a main traffic artery, and is on a city block where a major shopping

center is being constructed.

We were, of course, aware of the shopping

center plans when we drilled Sanger No. 6 at its present location, but

felt we could satisfy the building planners by keeping the well clean,
We now feel that it would be in the best interest

of all concerned to attempt a replacement of this well for the following

attractive and safe.

reasons:

1, Pacific Coast Properties, the coordinator of the shopping center
om. has made 1t very clear 'that they wish to see

1antnllntd

FRTIEROPEE IR

Sanger No.

6 removed.

They feel that iihe icmoval of this well

from their aide of Turner Street wouild significantly improve
the overall appearance and appeal of their shopping location.

2. The probability of Sanger No. 6 being involved in some future
personal injury or property damaging accident will be reduced

by removing it from thils shoppi

z d

\ 7
\

92

‘()

D

?g/area. The proposed location

i

- 7173
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011 Conservation Commisgion 2

about 300 feet to the southwegt will be on the west side of
Turner Street in the right-of- ay of the Texas~New Mexico Rafl-
road Company Spur track to Lovington., This location should
never be commercially developed, Shell turrently has three
other %2115 on the Sanger lease 1orateg in this right-of~way.

3. Senger No. 6 has never Produced ag well as yag expected when
it was drilled, Perhaps even this very short move across
Turner Street will place the well in more Permeable reservoir
rock and improve itg Producing capability, Should thig happen
the well wi11 also be much more useful ag g Possible injector
in the waterflood Project Proposed for thig field.

The propoged redrill location for Sanger No. 6y is in the game
Proration Unit p a8 Sanger No. ¢ and i3 the only'remaining location in
this unit not occupied by private dwellings, commercial structures or
utility equipment. Form C-101 and location plats showing the Proposed ney
well gite and the surrounding topographical obstructions are attached,

. The offget operators to thig Proration unit have been sent copieg
of thig application,

Yours very truly,

Manager
WRG:LA Mid-Continent Division

Attachmentg
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Coon 5063

DISTRIBUTION MEW MEXICO OIL CONSTRYATION COMMISSION Form C-101
Revised 14-65

BV

{ ¢
J’

SANTA FE
FILE SA. Indicate Type of Lease
U.5.G.S. STATE D ree

.5. State Oil & Gas Leass No.

| LAND OFFicE

OPERATOR
MM
APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK &

. Unit Aqgreement Nume

T S—
1a, Type of Work

DRILL
b. Type of Well ! m DEEPEN D PLUG BACK D 8, Farm or Lease Name
ot
weLL weiL oTHER rone T ont Sanger
9, Well No.

2. Name of Qpraator

Shell 0il Company
3, Address of Operator

P. 0. Box 1509, Midland, Texas 79701 Hobbs (G-SA)

[ . , ,
4. Locatlon of Well UNIT LEYTER D . LotATED 1220 recr rmom Tee __North LINE \\\\\\\\\\
183 RGE 38E NMFM \\\

EC.

oY
10. Field ond Pool, or Wildcat

19A. Formation

‘ 4400' San Andres Rotary
ovations (Show whether VK RT, etc.) 21A. Kind & smus Pluq Bond | 21B. Drilling Contrdctor 22. Approx. Date Work wlll start
Est, 3641 DF Blanket Unknown Upon approval
23, .
. . PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM )
SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF_CAS!NG WEIGHT PER FOOT | SETTING DEPTH |SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
16" 13 3/8" 484 40! Readymix | Surface
12 1j4¥ 8 S5/8% 243 400! 275 sx Surface
7 7/8" 5 1/2" 144 4400! 450 sx 3600

BOP Program: 10" Double BOP with blind and pipe rams, 2000# WP, Series 900

A copy of this application was sent to the City of Hobbs, New Mexico

IN ABOVE SPACE ODESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM! 17 PAOPOSAL I3 YO DLEPEN OR PLUG BACK, GIVE DATA ON PAESENY PRODUCTIVE ZOWE AND PROPOSED NEW PROOUVC
TIVE ZONE. GIYE BLOWOUT PREYENTER PROGRAM, IF ANY.
e

1 hereby certify that the Information above 1s true and compléte to the best of my knowledge and bellef,
W. R. Greene

.. L
/ﬁf/,( RN Tute Staff Production Engineer Date 8-6-73

Signed

(This space for State Use)

O
>
n

TITLE

APPROVED BY
CONODITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANYI




: | Cooae 5763

NEW MEXICO Ol CONSERVA VIO (OIMASS IO o .
WELL LOCATION AHD ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT aprerder i
o ._V-....-.._._.___“.-M._.ﬁ.il_l._ atances mau‘b_v lrov}: ‘¢ outer l~f>.t_h_x_fjl'l‘(|cl °_’f,"‘° Sex tion
T‘;.:a?@l o - : T o '“I'*
SHELL OIL COMPANY |~~~ sanger 1 6Y
Tt !:;He! Section Trwnship i ’ I O ,,:i\" o i T ) )

18 South £""wmu38 East Lea

i

D 27

Thctual Footiege Lotation ot Wells

1220 feet trorm the north  _ tweos 180 eeigenov.  west

Ground Lpvel Elev. Producing Formotinn s J,

Not available Grayburg-San Andres Hobbs Grayburg San Andres

1. Outline the acreage dedicated to the subject well by calored nencil or hachuen fy:gf!_,‘. an thefplat bedom,

If more than one lease is dedicated to the well, outline eact und identify the ownershiy thereof (both s 1o wuiking

™o

interest and royalty)

3. if more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, have the interests of all awners heen consaly.

dated by communitization, unitization, force-puoling. etc?

[7] Yes [ ] No If answer is “‘yes!” type of consolidation .
i .
l lf answer is *'no!’ list the owners and tract descriptions whirk have actually been consolidated. {Use reverse side of
this form if necessary.} —— - — - e

No alfowable will be assigned to the well until all interests have heen consolidated by communitization. anstization,
forced-pooling, or otherwise)or until a non-standard unit, eliminating such interests, has been approved by the omnis-

sion.
{ Y ‘ CERVIFICATION
n i ;
t i o} L hereby ceenify thar the raforcmuton con-
? ! fl ' toined herein is true and comnlota v aba
~ . .
h | : f Lest of my rnowledge cad befief
o 180' [ i | Tt oLl S
- e e b s e g_ At e L W. R. Greene
I t R e T e e Tt
f J
; : | L‘ Staff Production Engineer
| i f N
| | ' ! Shell 011 Company
) } C .
1 i :
| i ’ ; August 1, 1973
1 Beeiia s e
i e T - oK
’ | |
t /¢ y ' i heenby costedy thot the well tocutiun
| ! i shoan on this plor wos piorted fruma frelt
! ‘ [ antes of octuol surveys made by me or 4
j ! under my supervision, ond tho! the same
‘ : ; s tue and correct to the best of my
| | i knowledge und belcef.
R R Y
I i
O il SNSRI AN 7 AN 4 % A
1 { Tntwpy et
| | < iy 31, 1973
i ] ’ 4<~,15| e d b tessel e broiinaet
I oy ‘ i ot L orwd Survey oy
1 ; '
L L. I o
F—W—WY—F"*-M:L-:WH x:| f Crtfieae o
1
J("JO . l[’}() . (OC- BO"? o i .

l 30 LL Y] 2] 1327 1esd wlf




- No. 547984

b A it 1 e,

N ot it

")

AMM.J

Ctve 57653
RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

CINT 12 POSTMARK
Gulf Oil Co. - U. S OR DATE
TSTREET AND MO,

P. 0. Box 1150
P.0., STATE AND Z2iP CODE

—___Midland, Texas.797Q1 _ __
02TIONAL SERVICES FOR AUOITIONKL FEES

TRETURN V. Shows o 'whom and €ate Celivered .
9 With delivery {o addressee only .

RECEIPT 2, Shows to whom, date and where deliy
SERVICES With defivery to addressee only .

TDELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY ... . . 0.
TSPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fee r@Quirad) .mersesiiererirines
PS Form ‘3800 NQ INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDEQ— {See other side)
Apr. 1971 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL . 6po.yom o - 4t0.143

RECEIPT FCR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

SENT 10 ' POSTMARK
Continental 0il Co. OR DATE

STREET AND NO,

F. O _Box 460
P.0., STATE AND 2tP CODE

. Hobbs, New. Mexi
CPTIONAL SERVICES _FORL&%WENSAL r"tét“s

TRETUAN & 1. Shows {0 Whim anc date delivered . ..

RECEIPT With delivery to addressee only ..
SERVICES 2. Shows to whom, date and whers delivered "

tCES . With detivery 1o addressee enly vvvvienns
_DELIVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY .. 5
SPECIAL DELIVERY (gxira fee req
PS Form NO IN

3800 SURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDEC— i
Apr, 1971 NOT FOR INTERKATIONAL MAIL , cuovm s

. 2 n aadWET L -
RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED WiAiL—30¢ (pjus postage)

LY "
1 -7 . POSTMARK.,- .
SENT TO [y ORDATE "> %
Southern Petroleum Explr. Inti W
STREET AND NO. pil AN Q,., PR
. PV B I\ . e s
____P. 0. Box 1434 NN -
P.0., STATE AND 2IP CODE “ AN
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 s
OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES -
RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date deliversd ... 154
With delivery to addressee only ... 65¢
RECEIPY date 2nd where delly 3sé
SERVICES Y 10 400102 ¢E ORIY rovsnss BSS |
TOELIVER TG ADURESSEE GLY . 00 r
SPECTAL DELIVERY (extra fee requ

PSForm o000 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED—  (Ses other vide)
Apr. 1971 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL  , cpo . 197 o sa0.tus
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| stecer amp No.
P, 0. Box 1150
"P.0,, STATE AND ZIP CODE \

——..—.Midland . Texas h‘zog,zgé‘,l-m,s_-._ﬂ.__ 3|

OPTIONAL 3€RYICES FOR ONAL FEES ”
71, Shows 1o whom and date deliveres . ...

RETUAN With delivery lo #ddressee only
Rectin 2. Shows fo whom, dale and where deli
SERVICES With delivery 1o sddrarase anty
TOEUIVER  TO ADDRESSEE ONLY

'SPECTAL DELIVERY (extr0 fee required)

PS Form NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIOED— (See other side)
Ap. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL . 60, yuma o - ssoomes

RECEIPT FCR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

SENT 1O POSTMARK
OR DATE

_ Continental 0i1 Co.
STREET AND NO.
P._ O Box 460

P.0., STATE AND 2iP CODE
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
TIONAC SERVIEES FOR ABDITIONAL TEES F

ERVIC

. DPTIONAL SERYICES FoR A

RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivired
RECEIPT With delivery to addressee onty " S¢

2. Shows to whom, date and where delivers
SERVICES With delivery to addressee only ..

~DEUIVER T0 ADGRESSEE ONLY ...
SPECTAL OELIVERY (sxt70 fou roquired)
PS Form KO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED— {See other side)
Apr. 107 3800 NOTFOR' INTERNATIONAL MAIL , o, 020 ™7 5%

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (pJus postage)

.7 POSTMARK',."*
SENY TO e ORCATESS &

Southern Petroleum Explr. I

STREET AND NO.

P, Q0. Box 1434 __~_3\.

P.0., STATE AND 21? CODE

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
OPTIONAL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES —

. 'Shows to whom and date defivered ...
! With delivery 1o addressee only ....

RETURN
RECEIPT 9 2. Shows to whom, date and where delivered ..
SERVICES With delivery to addressee only ..........
DECIVER T0 ADDRESSEE ONLY ... ... ...
“SPECTAL DELIVERY {oxtra few 10 quired) < e o

PS Form . NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED— (See other sids)

Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL . oo 1om 0. sco.res

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

SENT TO Pgirmzx
a Skelly 0i1 Co. AT
STREET AND NO. v /

P. 0. Box 1351
P.0., STATE AND ZIP CODE

I3 "J
——Midland, Texas 79701 : R
_____OPTiONAL SERVICES FOR ADOIYIONAL FEES "
TRETUR 1. Shows 1o whom and dale delivared -
::::m h With delivery to 2ddresses only 65¢ ~ \‘_ B ,-/
w2, Shiws [0 whom, date ang whers ELHE -

_fi{:l;;i~ Y . Wih delivery_lo addressee onl
DEUIVER T0 ADDRESSEE ONLY ...

SPECIAL GELIVERY (gxtro fee required)
PS Farm NO INSURANCE COVERASE P —
A oim 3800 SURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED

(Se9 other side)
NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAR * 0PO: 1971 0 - 480.743

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30, (plus postage)

SENT TO
ngT.AMAr:K

City of Hobbs

- Cit

STREEY AND N,
~——____ City Hall
PO, SYATE AND 21 cope
... Hobbs

N

New Mexico 882401

_Ozivym_"76‘466n:$s:z'mthv‘“.'r'."ml o
SPECIAL DtLrvery {23145 (ow Tugurrass
FS s
Aot 3800 N0 INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED—
pr. 1971 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL

(See other side)
“0r0: Mo 480,743

Pl 3 LW & . " ’ \
.. _OPHONAL SERVICES FoR AODITIOHAL Fegs™  ———— 0 N,
- 1 SRy LT AUDITIOHAL FeEs ) MW
ETURN « Shows to whom and date deliveréd ™ b .
RECEIPT 2 With delivery 1o addresses only . sy’
_SeRvices - Shows to whom, dats an gl

Ny
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No. 547984

Cze 5965
RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

POSTMARK
SENT TO OR DATE

Gulf 0il Co. - U. S
TSIREET AND NO.

P. 0. Box 1150
TP.0., SIATE AND ZIP CODE .
i Texas. 797201 _
"‘—"Mlg&l%&q Y¢RVICES FOR AODITIONAL FEES .
77y shows o whom and date delivered ... 15

RETURN With delivery to addressee only ... 65

RECEIPT 2. Shows to whom, date 3nd whers delivered .
SERVICES ___With delivery to addressee anly 85¢

TOELVER TO ADDRESSEE OMLY ...

“SPECTAL DELIVERY (extra (we required) -
PS Form 3800 NO INSURANCE COYERAGE PROVIDEO— (See other side)
1

Agpr. 197 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL * GPO : 1973 O - 460-149

RECEIPT FCR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)
SENT 0 POSTMARK

Continental 0il Co. OR DATE
STREET AND NO.

P. 0 Box 460
P.0., STATE AND ZIP CODE

. _Hobb ew_Mexico.

S, New. ico 882!
OP!IOﬁiL SERVICES FOR ADDITIONAL FEES

RETURN % 3. Shows o whom and date defivered ..........

RECEIPT With delivery to addressee oaly
2. Shows to whom, date and wherg deli
SERVICES Wilh delivery to addressee only

“BEUVER TO ADDRESSEE ONLY ..o s
SPECIAL DELIVERY (extra fes raquired) -« orrmiiion

#S Form NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED—  (Ses other sidle)
Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERKATIONAL MAIL o coo. om0 460900

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (pjus postage)

SENT T0 AN ngl'mkz{(j_."i
é- N Ve

Southern Petroleum Explr. Ink % « 0 A

STREET AND NO, i .

P, O, Box 1434 j“
p.0., STATE AND 2tP CODE
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

GPTICHAL SERVICES FOA ADDITIONAL FEES -

‘.)J/

“RETURN "1 Shows to whom and date delivared ...
RETURN ! ° With delivery to addressee only ..
RECEIFT 2. Shows o whom, data and whate delly
SERVICES With delivery to adgdressee only ..

DECIVER 10 DDRESSEE ONLY oo
“SPECIAL DELIVERY (extro fee required) .
PS Form ND INSURANCE COYVERAGE PROUVIDED— (See other ude)
Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL ., oo 197 - 4se-1es

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)
SENT T0 “POSTHARK

Skelly 0il ‘Co.
—

STREET AND NO.

P. Q. Box 1351
P.0., STATE AND 2IP CODE

[ Midland dz_’133 xas 7970

QPTIONAL SERVICES FOR Aunmomlt'?z:s ____

i, Shows 1o whom and dale detivered ...

RETUR) “To

R:cg‘“:' With delivery to 2ddressee only ............ §5¢
< 2, Shows to whom, date and where deliversd . 35¢
SERVICES With delivery to addressee only ........... 85y

" DELIVER 10 ADDRESSEE ONLY

(Ses other 11d &
NOT FOR INTERRATIONAL MAIL s oo voms o veene,

PS Form e
Apr. 1971 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED:

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

SENT TQ
POSTMARK

. City of Hobbs
STREET AND NG, R
o _____City Hall
P.0., STATE AND ZiP CODE N

e HODDS , New Mexico 88240

N,

oo .. OPTIONAL SERVICEY FOR™ADDITIONAL FeECS —NX
RETURN 1. Shows to whom and date delivered . 77 T8
RECEIPY , Wilh delivety lo addressee only oo 66
SERVICES « Shows to whom, dals and where deliv 3

With delivey (o addressee only ,........

“DELIVIR 10 AGDRESSEE oMLY .
SPECIAL OLLIVERY (ax1'o ';l.:goqullld)
PS Form
A Foim 3800 NO INSURANCE COVERAGE PROVIDED—
pr. 1071 NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL oﬂle

(Soe other side}
* OPO: 1972 O+ ¢80.243
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SERVICES
1 SAVER 7o ADBREStee BTV

RECEIPT FOR CERT!F!ED MAIL—30¢ (pius postage)

A . " STREET AND o, —
. h 2207 wilco Building AT
‘ PO, STATE AN 7P conE 1,
9

Mid]and Texas 79701 )
RVICES FOR ADDITIONAT FEps—————— Ll

[N .
::;gr’"r With deliveiy to agdressee onfy '\ 65¢ [«
2, Shows to Whom, date and wherg delivered .. 354 13
With delivery oo 2déressee oniy - 85§

| i SPECTA'L_D’E'(IV'EkV‘_(oan foe required) ..

' POSTHMARK
OR DATE

Corp,

PS Forn M0 N RANGE COVERACE PROVIOED— ~ rere— ide)
Apr. 1971 3800 NOT FOR'INTERNATIONAL MAL £ 00137 o trou |

N

10 o]

(o))

P~ OPTIONAL St

<t REYURN L i Sﬁ?ﬁ?’ﬁﬁ‘dﬁ?ﬁffa—lﬂmm: 7]
Lo
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Z

RECEIPT FOR CERTIFIED MAIL—30¢ (plus postage)

SENT TO

STREET AND N,

~

_Ne
SERy

RETURN 1. Shows
: .
RECEIPY b 2. Shews (0 whem, date and whers dsliver

Wi

SERVICES

"ﬁ:’ﬁvta"m"ﬁ‘ﬁnn:sstg ONLY

Amoco Prod uctici Co.

P 0. Box 68 _
P.0., STATE AND 21P CoDE i R

POSTMARK
OR DATE

w.Mexico 88240
(o o R AODITTOMAL s~ ———f,
10 whom and date Cellvered ™. 15¢° .
Ih delivery (o addressep only ...

th delivery to addressee only

SPECIAL OELIVERY (oxtro fasras;

w

Q0

o

A "7 1
Q' .
Lo

=

z PS Form NO |

Apr. 1971 3800

NSURANCE Coverage PROVIDED— (Se0 other yide)

NOT FOR INTERNATIONAL MAIL ©0P0: 197 0 - 4a0. 10,

\

s,

|
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: .

”/ZL, - CASE NO. 5063

l\/ Order No. R-Z Jﬁz

APPLICATION OF SHELL OTL \
COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHODOX
WELL LOCATION, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXIC

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _ September 19, 1973
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis X?’UEZ — -

. ﬂ“h§9§,k??“5hggr’ : day of October P 1913;.the Cemmission,
a gueorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

————

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has juriasdiction cof this cause and the subject

matter thereof. _
(2) That applicant, Shell 0il Company, seeks an exception
to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regulations for approval

of an unorthodox oil well location for its Sanger Well No. 6-Y,
O POES

Ato be located 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet from

the West line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East,

NMPM, Hobbs Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
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lcase No. 5062
'Order No. R~

{3} That Unit D in the NW/4 of the NW/4 of Section 27,

Township 18 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
is now dedicated to applicant's Sangor Well No. §, which is
presently operating.

{4) That upon completion of applicant's Sanger Well No. 6-Y,
Unit D in the NW/4 of the NW/4 of Section 27, Township 18 South,

Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, should be dedicated

to said well. i
o showld
(5) That 2 wcll drilled at ~“he proposed location witd

encounter a zone of more favorable porosity for the production of
oil than a well drilled at a standard location. é

(6) That the location of applicant's %ﬁis undesirable
because of the imminent construction of a shoéping center parking
lot surrounding the site.

{(7) That the substitution of applicant's proposed Sanger
Well No. 6-Y in the proposed unorthodox location for applicant's
Sanjer Well No. 6 will promote safety, will afford the applicant
a greater opportunity to produce its just and equitablé share of
tuﬁézl in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused
by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(8) That a ratéable take factor of S8 percent will afford I
the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable
share of 0il in place and will afford protection to the correlative
rights of the lease holders directly to the west of the NW/4 of

the NW/4 of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,

Lea County, New Mexico.
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(9) That the applicant should be required to determine the
'subsurface location of the hole by means of a continuous multi-
shot directional drilling survey to determine that the bottom of
thc hole 1s no nearer than Z‘Z{] feet to the west line of
Section 27, and the results of that survey should be furnished to
the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox o0il well location for the Grayburg-

San Andres formation is reby approved fqr applicant's Sanger
- f A ,ﬂ.‘»\ PR T 2 - . / §
Lo Gon Lheliedks 4 d sty e LOCAT o

Well No, 6-Yz\tc-be~;eeaxad 1220 feet from the North line and

180 feet from the West line of the NW/4 of thf b?%/4 of Section 27,
b%s 5722 53
Township 18 South, Range 32 East, NMPM,AFea County, New Mexico.

5> e
padt
[}

H (3) That upon completion of applicant's Sanger Well No. 6-Y,

Unit D, in the NW/4 of the NW/4 of said Section 27 shall be

dedicated to said well.

(4) PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the well is assigned an acreage

factor for proration purposes of 58 percent for production from the

Grayburg-San Andres formation.

(‘5 PROVIDED FURTHER, that upon completion of applicant's

Sanger Well No. 6-Y, a continuous multi-shot directional survey
said, Wkl

shall be nade of the well—boreAfor the entire length cof the well-
bore with shot points no more than 100 feet apart; that the operatoj
shall cause the surveying company to forward a copy of the survey

t directliy to the Santa Fe office of the Commission, P. O.

«Xelelola
Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, and that the operator shall notify
the Commission's Hobbs district office of the datec and time said
survey is to be commenced.

(é) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated,
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DRAFT
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EEFORE THE OIl. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF SHELL OIL COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

p / CASE NO. 5063
Ay order No. R-4639-A

,//jk(ﬂfvu
NUNC PRO TUNC (i//

BY THE COMMISSION:

It appearing to the Commission that due to clerical error and
inadvertence, Order No. R-4639, dated October 11, 1973, does not correctly state
the intended order of the Commission,

1T IS5 THERE

(1) That Oxder No. (1) on Page 2 of Order No. R-4639 should read in
its entirety as follows:

(1) That an unorthodox oil well location for the Grayburg-San Andres
formation is hereby approved for applicant's Sanger Well No. 6-Y, to be drilled

at a surface location 1220 feet from the North line and 180 feet from the West

Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East,

t$ary
~aw

line of

NIMPM, Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico."

(2) That this order shall be effective nunc pro tunc as of October 11,

1973.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this day of October, 1973.
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{5) That a well drilled at the proposed location should
encounter a zone of more favorable porocity for the production
of oil than a well drilled at a standard location.

(6) That the location of apvplicant's No. 6 well is
undesirable because of the imminent construction of a shopping
center parking lot surrounding the site.

(7) That the substitution of avplicant's proposed Sanger
Well No. 6-Y in tha prenoscd Gnortholox Locatlion f£or applicanc's
Sanger Well No. 6 will promote safety, will afford the applicant
*a greater opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of
the o0il in the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss
caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmenta-
tion of risk,,arising from the drilling of an excessive number of

wells, and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative
rights.

(8) That a rateable take factor of 58 percent will aiford
the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable
share of oil in-place and will afford protection to the correla-
tive rights of the lcase holders directly to the west of the NW/4
of the VW/4 of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
Lea Ccunty, New Mexico.

(9) That the applicant should be required to detexmine the
subsurface location of the hole by means of a continuous multi-
shot directional drilling survey to determine that the bottom of
the hole is no nearer than 180 feet to the west line of Sec-
tion 27, and the results of that survey should be furnished to

the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox oil well location for the Gravburg-
San Andres formation is herxeby approved for applicant's u“nceh
Well No. 6-Y, to be drilled at a surface location 122(¢ fee g/%
from the North line and 180 feet from the West line of tne A
NS 4-ef-the-NW/4 of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range,/32/East,
NMPM, Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That said well shall be drilled in such a manner as
to ensure that the bottom of the well is no closer than 180
feat to the west line of said Section 27.

{3) That upon completion of applicant's Sanger Well No. 6-Y,
Unit D, in the NW/4 of thc NW/4 of said Sectio~ 27 shall bo
dedicated to said well.
4} DPRCVIDLD JIOWEVER, that the well is assigned an acreage
factor for proration purposes of 58 percent for production from
the Graypburg-San Andres formation,
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ’
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR /
THE PURPOSE O;ypONSIDERING: (¢///

TS
i /

APPLICATION OF SHELL OIL COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX OIL WELL LOCATION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING £§§f

CASE NO. 5063 De Novo

Order No. R-4639-B

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

27, 1973,

L4

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. cn Nuveiber
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission."

NOW, on this day of . - . ..., 197_, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises,

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause And the subject
matter thereof,

(2) That applicant, Shell 0il Company, seceks an exception

to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regulations for approval

of an unorthodox oil well location for its Sanger Well No. 6-Y,

lproposed to be located 1220 fecet from the North line and 180 feet

'from the West line of Section 27, Township 18 South, Range 38

East, NMPM, Hobbs Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New

Mexico.

{(3) That Unit D in the NW/4 of the NW/4 of Section 27,

Township 18 South, Range 38 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,

is now dedicated to applicant.'s Sanger Well Mo. 6, which is

§
lpresently operatiny.

e ——————
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‘Case No. 5063 De Novo
"Order No. R-~4639-B

;Order No. R-4639 was issued on October 11, 1973, which granted

ﬁShell's application and provided inter alia for an acreage factor

1

&

| for proration purposes of 58 percent for production from the i

iNovo was made by Samedan 0il Corpnoration and the matier set for

produce in excess of its just and equitable share of the subject:

f
i

(4) That the matter came on for hearing before Examiner

i Elvis A. Utz on September 13, 1973, and pursuant to this hearing

—-Can Andires formation.

(5) That on October 29, 1973, application for Hearing De

nearlng feraxe d@ymeme before the full Comm1351on.

t
(6) That the matter came on for hearlng de novo on November 27,

if::?ks Luu@i5!2:4 Lottt \Hhe-ihfqbltanfat:“o" 5.t Cﬁ”"”ﬁi

(7) Thatya well drllled at the proposed location would
Doord ow e oidegpce ﬂ*“*ﬁ4_£9!44'°7

'‘drain offsetting operators. __‘_,_4_,“_“0 Y, Qomuunvaion

(8) That the substitution of applicant's proposed Sanger

g

i

Well No. 6-Y in the proposed unorthodox location for applicant's

Sanger Well No. 6 will enakle the applicant an oppartunity to

pool, will cause ecomomic loss by the Arilling of unnccecgary wells,
will augment risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number

of wells, and will neither prevent waste nor protect correlative

rights.

{9) That the application should be denied.

? IT 1S THEREFORE ORDIRED :

(1) That the application of Shell 0il Company for an exception to
Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Requlations for approval of
an unorthodox o0il well location for its Sanger Well No. 6-Y is

hereby denied.

; (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
H
'f such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and ycar hereinabove

‘designated.
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